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DIlt I MR. TROSTEN: The schedule for the preparation of 

2 the final detailed statement has been slipped so many times 

3 that to set a schedule on the basis of a July 19 date I think 

4 would be really the height of folly, Mr. Chairman.  

5 Secondly, the applicant has filed a motion under 

6 Section D-2 of Appendix D which specifically is authorized by 
7 that section, which requires that motions for interim opera

8 tion pending completion of the environmental review be considere 

g by the board.  

10 The applicant has filed a motion under that and we 

11 are prepared to offer evidence with resi~ct to this to delay 

12 consideration of this pending the pr'eparation of the final 

T3 detailed statement would be to completely subvert the. intent.  

14' to Appendix D, which aLlows these motions for interim opera

i5 tion to be completed.  

16 THE CHAIRMAN: Isn't a predicate of that situation 

17 the urgency of a great power shortage? 

18 YA. TROSTEN: Yes, sir.  

19 THE CHAIRMAN: I shouldn't perhaps refer in an 

20 official way to what I read in the paper, but it did come to 

21 my attention that there have been a couple of Items In the 

22 New York Times within the last six weeks of reports both to the 

23 City of New York and the Public Service Commission of New York 

24 by Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc, that if we 

25 had an abundance of power there would be no shortage,
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blBt3 I MR° UACBETH: This morning.  

2 M. TROSTEN: Excuse me. Copies of proposed testi

3' mony of Mr. Schwartz of Con Edison relating to the effects 

4 of delay in the operation of Indian Point 2.  

5 At an appropriate point this morning J would like 

6 to have this document marked for identification for later 

7 receipt into evidence as the testimony of Mr. Schsartz.  

8 Of course Section D-2 as you know, Ur. Chairman, 

9 relates to the effects of delay on the public interest, and 

10 .this includes several factors. It Includes the need for 

11 power. Xt includes the cost of delay, and there are a 

12 spectrum of factors that are necessary to be considered under 

13 that particular section.  

14 Now the applicant is prepared to testify and to 

15 offer evidence to the board for balancing by "the board and 

16 by the Commission on the record as to whether or not this 

17 license for operation should be granted.  
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Cwm-5 1 Do you care to speak to the advisability of 

2 withholding the inquiry of the environmental matters until.  

3 the final impact statement is out? 

4 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, Mr. Chairman.  

5 The Applicant objects in the strongest possible way 

6 to withholding the inquiry on environmental matters until the 

7 environmental impact statement is out.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I wonder if you would detail that 

9 somewhat, please, especially with reference to the fact that 

io you couldn't use the facility anyway because you are still 

1 testing it.  

12 jMR. TROSTEN: I would be. glad to detail this, 

13 Mr. Chairman.  

14 In the first instance, the environmental statement, 

13 the final detail statement of the Staff, although it may be 

projected to be out. on July 19th, may very well be out at a 

17 much later time.  
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Cwm-4 i want to bring out before the 'parties are given an opportunity 

2 to speak to this matter?, 

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: There is just one other matter 

4 that might be important for your consideration. Perhaps 

5 it is reflected in the record, but its skips my recollection 

o at the moment.  

7 What is the period of time that you expect the 

a testing operation will consume? 

9 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, the period of time 

10" for the testing operation was stated in our testimony. We 

11 expect that it could be accomplished within forty-nine days, 

12 and that a more realistic conservative schedule would be 

is a ninety-eight day period for testing.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Was it your thought you would 

i5 report back the results of those tests in connection with the 

16 operating authority that you seek? 

17 MR. TROSTEN: Well, Mr. Chairman, it was our 

18 authority that to the extent the results of tests were.  

19 appropriate and bore on the operating authority, assuming that 

20 if the hearing on the operating license motion had not been 

21 concluded as of the time that these tests took place, that 

22 any pertinent results could be included in testimony. We 

23 did not have plans to report back on some regular or specific 

g4 basis, Mr. Chairman.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.
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The statement by the Regulatory Staff counsel 

indicating the availability of the impact statement to July 

19th, 1972, puts it twenty-five days, if that schedule were 

to be realized, somewhere in August.  

MR KARMAN: Mr. Chairman, wouldn't that of 

necessity refer to the application for full power rather than 

the partial power application? 

CHAIPNAN JENSCH: Well, that brings us to the matter 

that the Board has been considering. The request for ninety 

percent of power and the Applicant's request for 100 percent 

of power seems to reflect a difference that is quite 

negligible.. While there could be, of course, a partial 

cross-examination of environmental matters, it might be that 

a more fruitful examination could be undertaken when the 

final environmental impact statement is out, and that would 

eliminate duplication and eliminate a great many days of 

hearing. It would eliminate a lot of delay.  

The Board is giving consideration to the fact that 

environmental considerations be postponed until the final 

environmental statement is out, which seems to be imminent 

to be two months:.  

M. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I have been delaying any 

remarks until an appropriate point in your statement. May I 

have an opportunity now to address the point you are raising, 

or do you have further points with regard to schedule that you
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RCwm-2 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, the expected date for 

2 initial criticality for Indian Point 2 has not changed from 

8 the information I have conveyed to you in my letter of 

4 April 1st, which is late June.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Late June? 

6 MR. TROSTEN: Yes.  

7 CHAIPMAN JENSCH: There is pending, of course, in 

8 this proceeding, a motion by the Applicant for testing 
9 authority up to fifty percent of power on certain projected 

10 conditions and operations. The Board is anxious to proceed 

it to a consideration of that motion as soon as possible.  

12 Hopefully some time will be available during the course of 
.3 this session, these three days, 170h 18th or 19th, or very 

14 soon thereafter, to give consideration to that motion.  

15 As we have indicated, we are anxious to have a 

16 presentation of further evidence in reference to certain 

17 matters before we did proceed to consideration of that motion, 

i8 however.  

19 There is also pending a motion by the Applicant for 

an operating authority that would permit it to operate up 

21 to ninety percent of power. The Applicant has requested the 

22 hearing proceed on environmental matters after the presentation 

23 of these other aspects. and perhaps to radiological safety 

24 as .soon as possible. The Board is anxious to do that and 

25 endeavors to provide a schedule in that respect.
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Cwm-l 1 1. KARMAN: Mr. Chairman, the latest information 

2 I have is that the projected date for the issuance of the 

3 final environmental statement with respect to Indian Point 2 

4 is July 19th.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. I think there is a 

6 presentation for a motion made by the Hudson River Fishermen's 

7 Association, that they would be prepared to proceed to a 

8 consideration ofthe environmental matter both by way of 

9 presentation of direct evidence and cross-examination of 

10 Applicant, and Staff presentation within twenty-five days of 

11 the release of the final impact statement* is that correct9 

12 MR. MACBETH: That's correct, Mr. Chairman.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Does that apply also to the 

14 Citizens' Committee for the Protection of the Environment? 

I IR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, the Citizens' Committee 

16 is not raising environmental issues as such. It does apply 

7 to the Environmental Defense Fund, yes, 

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

19 I think that may assist somewhat the Board in its 

20 consideration of the several proposals for agenda.  

21 There is one other matter that we did discuss 

2 yesterday on the phone. Applicant's counsel indicated perhaps 

*1 he could give us some information this morning. When is the 

24 expected date-for the availability of the Indian Point 

25 facility for initial criticality?
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BBt3 In a telegram received from the Applicant on Monday 

2 of this week, an agenda was suggested, which I don't know that 

3 it will permit us to achieve. However, there was some sugges, 

4 tion by the Applicant that we discuss environmental matters 

5 after we consider the Brill presentation and the analyses in 

reference thereto, as well as the safety valve header situation 

7 The Board hasgiven some consideration to these 

a agenda considerations and maybe before we proceed we should 

9 inquire somewhat in reference to some aspects.  

I In the conversation yesterday morning with the 

attorneys I inquired if the staff could be prepared to give us 

12 a view as to when the final environmental Impact statement for 

$3 this proceeding would be available. Are you able to indicate 

P, that situation, Mr'h. Karman? 
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feel that there would not be any objection to the use Of the 

2 transcript by Mr. Brill as to refreshing of his recollection 

3 in case any portion of the deposition was not included in the 

4 official record, and he, Mr. Brill, desired to refer to the 

5 transcript, 

6 Of course the interrogation will be undertaken when 

7 he arrives. I indicated to Mr., McGough that if he didn't get 

here until later this afternoon that we would try to extend 

9 the hours of the session today in order to accommodate him,, 

10 or endeavorto provide a time convenient to the parties and to 

11 his for his presentation, which may include tomorrow.  

12 Since the time of the last evidentiary session also 

1:3 we have had conference telephone communications with the 

14 attorneys and with myself as the representative of the Atomic 

i5 Safety and Licensing Board in this proceeding to discuss 

is certain matters of agenda for this session of the proceeding, 

17 and yesterday we did discuss several aspects of such an 

18 agenda, as well as a consideration of the contentions that at 

19 least one of the intervenors, if not more, intend to raise in 

20 reference to the presentation by Mr. Brill, and also by the 

21 contentions in reference to the reports of the analyses under

22 taken by both the applicant and the staff, and it is my re

23 collection that the parties endeavored to enumerate as rell as 

they could the listing of contentions that Mr. Roisman provided 

25 on the telephone conversation yesterday morning.
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BBtl CHAIRMAN AENSCH: As the parties to this proceeding 

2 know, that transcript or the evidence reflected tLherein does 

3 not become a part of the evidential hearing in this proceeding 

Suntil the transcript or portions thereof are formally requested 

5 to be'made a part of the officiAl record in this proceeding.  

6 There has been an indication, as I recall it *om some of the 

7 correspondence that was exchanged among the parties and copies 

8 of which were given to the board, that some of the parties, one 

9 of the parties at least, does plan to move to incorporate a 

10 portion of the transcript into the official record in this 

11 proceeding.  

12 The attorney for Wro Brill, M~r. Walter MGough, has 

13 written a letter, and he supplemented his request in the 

14 telephone conversation this morning that he had no objection 

15 to any part of the transcript being made a part of the official 

16 record. In fact, he would have no objection to the entirely 

17 of the transcript being made a part of the official record in 

i8 this proceeding. Ar. Brill has gone over the transcript and 

19 signed it in accordance with the rules of practice of the 

20 Commission. Mr. McGough requested, however, that if some 

21 duplication could be avoided between the questions asked at 

22 the deposithn and those intended to be propounded at this 

.23 session, that he would hope it would eliminate some duplication 

;4 of Mr. McGough. I don't know whether he has a copy for his 

25 files of the transcript or not, but I indicated to him that I
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Awm-2 I of the members of the organization of the Springvale Inn, 

2 which indicates that Mr. McGough and Mr. Brill are at the 

3 Pittsburgh Airport and are unable to take off on account of 

the fog. If they did, they could not land in the New York 

5 area because of the fog. However, I have had two telephone 

6 conversations since the date of this item, which is shown 

7 as 7:45 a.m. I had one about ten minutes ago in which they 

8 expect to be here this afternoon. Mr. McGough indicated he 

9 would have no objection to our proceeding with reference to 

10 the transcript whenever parties desire to have it included in 

11 the official record of this proceeding. Mr. McGough indicated 

12 that on behalf of him and Mr. Brill, both reports of the 

13 analyses prepared by the Applicant, and that prepared by the 

14 Staff, as to that we would have a statement with reference 

15 to both of those reports when he appears.  

Since the time of our last evidentiary session, the 

17 Applicant filed a notice of intention to take the deposition 

18 of Mr. Brill out in Pittsburgh. After a consideration by the 

19 attorneys for the parties to this proceeding, it was found 

20 equally convenient to have that deposition taken in 

21 Washington,, D.C. That deposition was taken on April 20th, 

22 1972, at one of the Federal buildings in Washington. A 

2 transcript was prepared of that deposition. The official 

?A transcript is with me now and will be given to the Reporter 

25 for transmittal to the Public Proceeding Branch of the Atomic 

Energy Commission.
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Awm-l I CHAIR4AN JENSCH: Please come to order.  

2 This proceeding is a further evidentiary session 

3 in the matter of Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc., 

4 in reference to its Indian Point Nuclear Generating Unit No. 2, 

5 as reflected in Atomic Energy Commission Docket No, 50-247.  

6 General public notice was given of the convening of 

7 this session of the evidentiary hearing. That notice was 

a given general public distribution, which included publication 

9 in the Federal Register as well as distribution of the copy 

10' of the order convening the proceeding to the general news 

media.  

Appearances are noted in behalf of the Applicant, 

13 Messrs. Trosten and Cohen.  

1 The Regulatory Staff by M'r, Karman.  

15 Hudson River Fishermen's Association, Mr. Macbeth.  

16 Citizens for the Protection of the Environment, 

17 Mr. Roisman° 

18 The New York State Atomic Energy Council, Mr. Martin.  

19 MR. TROSTEN: Also appearing with me today is 

20 Mr. Harry Voigt, my partner.  

21 MR. VOIGT: Good morning, gentlemen.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Your appearance has been noted.  

23 There are several preliminary matters that we might 

24 consider before we proceed, and consider the agenda for the 

25 proceeding. I have before me a note apparently signed by one
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DlBt2 I brownouts, no reduction in voltage, no burnt out motors, the 

2 picture of delight and ease, and I don't think that I have 

ever seen it reflected in any of these hearings-khere the push 

4 for hearings is dependent upon an alleged shortage of power.  

5 Can you give us some data in that regard, please? 

MR. TROSTEN: Yes, I certainly can, Hr. Chairman.  

7 Of course h the first instance It's necessary under Appendix 

8 D that the board balance on the record on the basis of 

evidence rather than statements in the paper or statements by 

10 counsel.  

11 THE CHAIRMAN: We will be glad to have your presenta.  

12 tion of evidence on shortage of power now, becmuse as I recall, 

1 3 the motion even for the 90 per cent power is based upon a 

14 predicate of a use of the power during the summer of 1972, 

15 and if you have got 98 days as a projected date for even 

i6 testing this thing, which may be as far out of line as the 

17 July 19th environmental s1atement, and it may be folly to 

16 think of either one being realistic, and maybe we have got 

19 98 days for a testing, we may get 98 months for it, I don t 

20 know how it will work out.  

21 MR. TROSTEN: Lt. Chairman, we have distributed 

22 this morning to the Board, copies were delivered to Mr.  

23 Macbeth I guess it was last night -

e AIM. MACBETH: This morning.  

2s LR. TORSTEN: This morning?
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I I would like to emphasize, also,-Mr. Chairman, that 

2 the ninety-eight day period is the outside period. If things 

3 went well we would be able'to have the facility completed in 

4 operation with testing completed up to that level of power 

5 prior to the ninety-eight day period. So it certainly appears 

6 to the Applicant, Mr. Chairman, in the first instance, that 

7 we have presented a motion to the Board which is authorized 

8 by the Commission's regulations. We are prepared to offer 

a testimony on this. We ask the Board to balance the evidence 

10 on the record, which we are prepared to offer. We are 

11 subject to cross-examination on these matters and we submit, 

12 Mr. Chairman, that we are entitled to have our motion 

13 considered by the Board and acted on by the Board and based 

14 on the Board's determination of all of the factors that are 

15 called for by Section D-2, a determination can then be made 

16 whether a license in accordance with our motion should be 

17 granted. To consider this on the basis of the pleadings, if 

18 you will, we submit, is completely inconsistent with the 

19 intent of Appendix D and Section D-2.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I want to assure you-that 

21 your motion will receive consideration by the Board and it 

22 will be acted on by the Board, maybe not in the way that you 

23 anticipate. But I want to assure you that the matter is not 

24 going to be neglected. We have your motion before us and 

25 we'd be glad to have you supplement it within the scope of your
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D2bm-2 I motion. And if your motion is for use during the summer of 

2 1972 it may be that you will want to file a new motion to 

3 supplement exactly what your allegations are, and for which 

4 you will provide some evidentiary support.  

5 M. TROSTEN: No, Mr. Chairman. Our motion is not 

6 for a license to operate during the summer of 1972 and our 

7 evidence is not solely related to the summer of 1972. Our 

6 evidence last January and our evidence which we propose to 

9 offer during this evidential session, deals not only with the 

10 summer of 1.972, but with the period thereafter, and its our 

11 position that we should be granted a license to operate during 

22 the period of the ongoing need for review. Simply to consider 

$3 this motion on the basis of the need for power during the 

summer of 1972 is not consistent with our motion, because we 

have asked for a license during the period of the ongoing 1EA 

review, which is a period that is out of the Applicant's 

17 control. We have no basis for controlling the period of 

time that thisffEPA review will take. We would like to see it 

19 be very short, but on the basis of past history we certainly 

20 have no assurance that it will be short.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will certainly give consideratior 

22 to your proposal and at a later time we can make provision for 

23 the receipt of evidence as you have indicated we will bear 

?.4 from the other parties.  

25 M. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, one further point.
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Mr. Schwartz is prepared to testify to sponsor this document 

in evidence tomorrow.  

CHAIRMAN JENSGH: We will be glad to have whatever 
he prepared if he is. not prepared today. Ordinarily we can't 

be so precise in scheduling a presentation of evidence by 
witnesses. They will have to be available when our time in 

the schedule permits presentation, and if there is a delay 

because your witnesses are not available we will have to 

recess the proceeding for a few hours, if necessary, to 

accommodate the schedule of your witnesses. But I think it 
would expedite the proceeding if you had your witnesses here 

whenever the opportunity permits the presentation.  

MR. TROSTEN: Well, there is certainly a certain 

amount of flexibility, Mr. Chairman.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very flexible, if we can arrange 

it, of course, and we will accommodate the needs of your 

witness.  

Mr. Macbeth? 

MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, I just thought I'd make 

a brief reply to Mr. Trosten.  

I may have misread the chart that was supplied by 
Consolidated Edison of the testing schedule, but it was my 
reading of it that there was involved sixty-three day best 

circumstance. And 126 day realistic, and when Mr. Trosten now 
calls the longer period the outside period, it has been

5002
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I described by Consolidated Edison in its evidence as realistic, 

2 and i think from the history of this plan it's perfectly 

s reasonable to say that the actual period needed may well 

4 extend beyond whatever it is that Consolidated Edison thinks 

5 is realistic.  

6 In addition, I am still unsure as to whether the 

7 Staff intends to present its evidence on the ninety percent 

a motion -if the Board takes that up on the basis of the draft 

9 environmental statement or some other documentV or whether 

t0 it intends to wait for the final impact statement to put in 

its final evidentiary presentation on the ninety percent motion 

12 If the Staff is going to wait for the final statement 

is before it makes a full evidentiary presentation of ninety 

14 percent, we will essentially be waiting for that document in 

15 any case.  

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interrupt a moment? I 

17 understand that the Commission, Atomic Energy Commission, is 

is publishing today and making effective immediately a modification 

19 to the rules as reflected to Appendix DI0 CFR part 50 and the 

20 proposal or rather the regulation modification provides that 

21 the position of the Commission Regulatory Staff will not be 

22 presented at any hearing until the final detailed statement 

23 is made available.  

25
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1 CHAiRMAN JENSCH: It is a very short modificationi 

2 change in the rule. Just let 'me read it. It is in.reference 

3 to Appendix D, Interim Statement of General Policy and 

4 Procedure, Implementation of National Environmental Policy 

5 Act of 1969, Published Law .91-190, Paragraph A, Basic 

6 Procedures, and Subsection 9. There is an addition as follows 

7 "In addition the draft detail statement will be 

8 made available to the public at least 15 days prior to the 

9 time of any relevant hearing. At any such hearing the 

To position of the Commission's Regulatory Staff will not be 

11 presented until the final detail statement is made available 

12 to the public. The foregoing positions will not preclude 

13 anapplicant for a facility construction permit or operating 

14 license for presenting its cas3 on environmental matters 

15 as well as radiological health and safety matters prior to 

16 the end of the 15-day period." 

17 I understand the applicant has, in this proceeding, 

i8 presented its case on environmental matters.  

19' MR. MACBETH: In line with that statement, from the 

20 Commission, UroChairman, it may also be possible for the 

21 applicant to present evidence on certain of the factual 

22 matters on 100 per cent full power operation before the final 

23 detail statement is out. In other words, I don't think that 

24 the fact that I will be unprepared to cross-examine the 

25 Staff's witnesses for a three-and-a-half week period after the!
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EIWt2 final statement isoout -- there might be some additional 

2 cross-examination from the applicant's witnesses or additional 

3 direct evidence from our witnesses. I think that a start 

4 could be made before that.  

5 1 think that the applicant has submitted an 

6 environmental report supplement by September as put in 

7 evidence, and we can move forward on that before we have the 

S final detail statement from the Regulatory Staff.  

s 1 am not suggesting that everything necessarily 

10 has to halt at this point. I do think that if we don't, 

11 utilize some system of that sort, we are going to find our

12 selves in a position where we are halfway through evidence 

13 on 90 per cent and the final statement comes out, and we 

14 get some evidence from the Staff and get through those pro

15 posed findings of fact and conclusions of law.,.  

16 Meanwhile, we are trying to press forward on 100 

17 per cent at the same time. I really think this will lead 

18 to a situation of immense confusion.  

19 1 also want to underline again that I haven't had 

20 a chance to read Mr. Schwartz' testimony. It was handed to 

21 me as this hearing was beginning this iorning.  

22 There is really no question in my mind that the 

23 applicant has to present further evidence on what the power 

24 situation in New York City is and will be in the months 

25 immediately ahead. if this is now becoming increasingly a
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ElWt3 motion relying on the fact that power from this plant raight 

be cheaper than power from some other' plant, I think that 

3 should be made clear as well. There-is some language to 

4 that effect, If that's the position the applicant is taking, 

5 I think that should be spelled out on the record.  

6 I think, W. Chairman, as we .look at the whole 

7 situation, that the practica1thing to do would be to try to 

move the 100 per cent license immediately. I think that will 

9 avoid duplication and avoid confusion, and in the long run, 

10 1 thinkt will avoid delay. We have seen, in this proceeding, 

11 already, the generation of vast amounts of paper from both 

12 sides. I think that's going to another round of iong 

113 testimony and findings of fact and conclusions of law on the 

14 90 per cent motion which has to cover a number of the aspects 

15 of the 100 per cent motion, which is arti~ically cut cff at 

11 the period of one year, it is still unclear what period of 

17 the EPA review will be. That leaves an ambiguity and 

is flexibility in this motion and still makes it very difficult 

19 to cope with.

20 1 think in the long run we will be generating more 

29 paper and spending more time than if we simply went to a 100 

22 per cent motion and tried to get rid of as many aspects 

23 between the applicant and intervenors as possible before the 

100 per cent statement came out. The final detail statement, 

25 and then let us take up the contentions of the staff as
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ElVt4 rapidly 2s possible after that.  

2 CHAIRUN JNSCH; 1ay X interrupt? 

S R. MACBETH: %Lre.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What phases, doou think, could 

5 be undertaken before the ft.al impact statement that does not 

f involve duplication? 

7 M. UACBETH: The postion of the applicant, for 

instance, on the impingement fish kills. As far as I can see 

fromthe draft statement, the Staff relies on Con Edison's 

0 testimony on what fish have been killed in Indian Point I 

'1 and 2. In the last three years I think we could have the 

12 factual evidence on that. I think we could have factual 

is evidence from the applicant, for instance, on the problem 

u of entrainment on the 90 per cent motion the applicant 

15 submitted testimony on about sixty pages worth on that 

18 question. That is certainly something of great concern to 

'7 us9, 

' Again, we could determine the applicant's factual 

'9 Position on all of those matters. I don't want to list them 

20 all off. Those are the ones that are most importani to my 

21 clients.  

22 I think we could set out and come to grips with 

23 Con Edison's factual position on those issues, 

gon CHAIRMAN JENSCH: As I recall it, the pumps are 

25 going to operate the same at 96 per cent as they are at 100
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Z1Wt5 I per cent. I wonder if this question of fish kill, Is there 

2 something that involves a lot of hearing time? Isn't this 

3 something that could be the subject of interrogatories? Xf 

4 you want to know how many, if any, have been killed and what 

5 has been done about it and what we are going to do about it, 

a need we take hearing time on some of these, in a sense, 

7 established matters, as I understand your presentation so far? 

SIMR. MACBETH: I think we have to take some time on 

* them, Mr. Chairman. Therets considerable doubt in my mind as 

10 to the accuracy of Con Edison's accounts. There have been 

11 only one or two independent checks for fish kills added in 

12 Point 1, and the numbers from those Independent checks come 

13 out much higher than Con Edison's numbers for the rest of the 

14 periodo I'd like to have some discussion on how they go 

End 15 about counting the fish.  

16 

17 
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25
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CHAIR14AN JENSCR: Can't that be the subject of 

2 interrogatories? Maybe they will tell you. How do you count 

3 them, with your fingers or a bucket or a basket or shovel? 

4 MR. TROSTEN: We have been providing all sorts of 

5 information to the Hudson River Fishermen's Association about 

6 all sorts of matters, Mr. Chairman. i don't know that there 

7 is any specific area that -- iVm sure there is not a 

S specific area in this field where we have not been providing 

9 them the information that they wish to have.  

TO CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How cmr we reduce the hearing time? 

11 Maybe you can present your evidence of what your independent 

V2 counts were. Maybe they will agree with you or disagree.  

is We will go on from there.  

u What is there about a hearing time that you would 

15 want to utilize for a counting method, for instance? 

16 MR. MACBETH: I would certainly like to reduce the 

17 hearing time. Perhaps the one method to utilize would be 

18 for the Intervenors to present to Consolidated Edison a list 

19 of suggested admissions. If Con Edison -

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have them? 

21 MR. MACBETH: No.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have them anywhere? 

23 MR. MACBETH: i have them in my mind. Essentially 

? A the major points in the testimony that was submitted on 

25 April 5th on fish counting could be utilized. I would Want
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them to develop that somewhat, since that was based 6bviously 

2 on our expert's analysis of the situation. I would like to 

3 get that in greater detail from the Con Edison people 

4 themselves.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think if interrogatories don't 

6 serve the purpose, you should have oral interrogation with 

7 reference to it. I certainly hope you will try not only in 

8 interrogatories, but proposed stipulations for admission, 

9 to see if something can't be done.  

10 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, we are perfectly willing 

11 to work with the Hudson River Fishermen's Association on 

12 stipulations and admissions. I think it is demonstrated, if 

13 we could get this hearing on the ninety percent motion 

14 over with very quickly -- And that is exactly what Section D-2 

i5 has in mind, to declare a moratorium on the environmental 

16 portion of this hearing pending the indefinite completion of 

17 the Staff's final detail statement° 

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And your testing? 

19 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, we must bear in mind 

20 this: We have a motion which asks for authority to operate at 

21 ninety percent or a lesser power level which the record 

22 justifies. If we test up to a certain level and the Board 

23 considers that our motion and determines that operation would 

24 be justified at a lower level, it would be possible, after 

25 a limited amount of testing for this plant to be operating and

5010
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producing significant amounts of power, even though we were 

not producing at nire ty percent. of full power. I think this 

is an extremely important point to bear in mind.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Of course, you understand that the 

Board doesn't have any jurisdiction to consider anything beyond 

twenty percent of power. So what other level it would be, 

would be entirely a matter for determination by the Commission.  

MR. TROSTEN: That's correct, but what the Board 

would do is to hear the evidence and make a determination on 

twenty percent and let the Commission decide the question.  

If a moratorium is put on the hearing, the effect is going to 

be to make it absolutely certain that regardless of any other 

factor, that the plant is not going to be available to produce 

significant power in the summer or perhaps in the fall or 

even beyond that time. That is what we so violently object to 

in this proposal.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: i think the use of the term 

"moratorium" is not really a valid choice of words. We really 

are saying, we will proceed when the parties are ready with 

a procedure that will eliminate more delay than it will create.  

The fact that that consideration has to be given to ninety 

percent power, we have to analyze costs of power, as I 

understand the projection, and the availability of alternate 

sources that they have. While, of course, newspaper reports 

are not evidence and we just can only use them because we don't

5011
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I want to put blinders on their eyes, we invite the parties to 

2 deal with the subjects as have been presented. We have to 

3 go through a pretty thorough power exchange analysis, and 

4 maybe Churchill Falls will get into it yet. I don't know.  

8 Negotiations are under way, and how direct current is working 

6 out and conversion instruments, which ones you have, to take 

7 the power back to alternating current. We could have quite 

8 a session on some balancing factors and we probably still 

9 would be going into the interchange with PASNY and still be 

i0 going on that one when July 19th came along.  

11 MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman -

12 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, in the first instance 

13 we are talking here about a fairly limited period of time.  

14 We hoped a very limited period of time. So the amount of 

15 consideration in these matters necessarily would be limited.  

116 Secondly, we are prepared to be cross-examined on 

17 these matters. What we ask is the opportunity for the Board 

i8 to consider the evidence and to balance this on the record, 

19 which is what the regulations call for to the extent of 

20 interrogation of our witnesses as called for by our testimony 

21 and brought out by those factors, and we are prepared to be 

22 interrogated; 

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: But to bring your evidence in on 

24 May 17th, today, by Mr. Schwartz, presumably there will be 

25 some analysis to its breadth or scope, and the Intervenors

E2wm-4
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will want to bring in some evidence or get discovery or 8e§ 

2 the contracts described at the annual meeting yesterday. We 

3 could have quite a session just because the Applicant- is now 

4 proposing a new presentation of power needs.  

5 MR. TROSTEN: Kr. Chairman, the power need situation 

6 is a constantly evolving and changing situation. It is 

7 necessary for us to present an up-to-date situation when we can.  

8 This is the sort of thing that you could present evidence on 

9 perhaps week by week. It is just not feasible to do that sort 

-10 of thing. We presented it now to give you the most up-to-date 

if information that we possibly could.  

CHAInIAN JENSCH: Just a week prior to this if you 

i3 submitted your proposed testimony, it would assist.us somewhat.  

14 MR. TROSTEN: Again, we wanted to present this 

15 testimony to give the Board the most up-to-date picture that 

16 we could for the Board's consideration. That is what we have 

17 done. If the Board wants to defer consideration of this 

is matter which has been presented today until next week, this 

19 is something that could be done. We realize that it has just 

20 been offered into evidence today. We have to give you the most 

21 up-to-date picture. The way to do that is to give you the 

22 latest picture.  

23 MR. MACBETH: Mr. Chairman, I don't know what has 

24 changed in the last week in the power supply picture. Maybe 

25 a great deal has happened. I think one point that has to be

5013



E2wm-6 5014 

I taken into account here is that if we are in any case going 

2 to wait for the final detail statement to be worked out 

3 before we have the full position of the Staff, it is certainly 

4 no one here declaring a moratorium on the hearing. It is 

5 simply a situo'tion that we have to wait for anyway. It seems 

6 to me in that situation the sensible and practical thing to 

7 do once we have that statement, and having cleared it out of 

8 the way in advance, as many factual things as possible, is 

9 to move into a full power hearing. We are just stuck with 

10 the Commission's rules and the way in which the Staff is 

11 presenting its evidence. There is really no way around that, 

12 it seems to me.  
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CHAIRAN JENSCH: Well, as long as they dontt go 

ahead on radiological matters until the final position of the 

Staff has been presented by way of a safety evaluation, and 

I take it this is the same type of approach that the 

Commission wants to have applied for environmental matters, 

when the final position of the Staff and the final Impact 

statement is out the Staff will be in a position to express 

its final position on environmental matters. That's of 

course in reference to 100 per cent power, as Mr. Karman is 

going to say, and I presume that the 90 per cent is a factor 

that has been a part of the request made by the applicant 

and the fact that the applicant has made the request has been 

pending for some time and delayed perhaps because there have 

been some changes, perhaps to radiological considerations, 

doesn't necessarily impel us into anything that we shouldn't 

consider in reference to expediting the procedure.  

Now if there are matters that can be related to tse 

100 per cent of power as you say the pups are going to be 

running, some of these aspects won't change from an operation 

point of view, whether it's a 90 per cent or a 100 per cent, 

and if we can take those items and get them out of the way, 

it seems to me that it would make a contribution to moving 

the case along.  

The fact that the evidence isn't ready doesn't mean 

the Board S putting a moratorium on it. If the parties

M
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F1Bt2 I aren't ready with evidence, and there is no criticism of the 

2 Staff that the final impact statement is not out., but that is 

3 because the.evidential presentation is not available and the 

4 Board cannot move without evidence. Just the question of the 

5 kind of evidence seems to be better adapted to moving the case 

along.  

7 ~MR. KARMAX: Mr. Chairman, it seems to me that the 

8 applicant has submitted a motion for partial power under 

Appendix D. In its motion it calls for power level at 90 

10. per cent or a lesser figure as determined by the evidence in 

the proceeding. While it is true that the Staff's draft 

environmental statement vas issued in April, I b0lieve, 

T3 around April 13th, that was geared for full power operation.  

14 However, the record of this proceeding will reveal 

S5 that the Staff did furnish an impact statement which was 

is specifically designed for steady state power at a 50 per cent 

17 level, and we did have testimony on that in our January 

1 session of this proceeding, Mr. Chairman.  

THE CHAIRMAN: The plant is not ready for even 

20 testing yet, so I would be glad to have the evidence up to 50 

21 per cent of power. These are evidentlary matters that have 

22 delayed even proceeding to the testing license request. The 

23 testing license request seems to us the first order of 

4 business, and the Board will try to get after it as soon as 

25 we complete or make some resolution about these radiological
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Flt3 I matters that are still outstanding.  

MR. FRrU: Well, 1 just wanted the record to 
3 indicate that we had submitted a statement for partial power 

I other than the draft statement or the final environmontal 

5 statement.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We note that.  

7 AM. TROSTEN: W. Chairman, the applicant most 

a assuredly agrees that the testing license Is the first order 

og business. As far as the Staff's testimony on this matter, 

to that testimony on 50 per cent operation could readily be 

updatedo 

12 Furthermore, Mr. Chairman, it is not essential 

T under .Appendis D that the Staff actually present evidence on 

m this. If you have evidence in the record that can be 

t5 balanced by the Board, this isn't a point that bs to be 

Ns scrapped over in this proceeding, since the Staff has pre

17 sented evidence and it could be readily updated if need be.  

18 So the Staff has presented testimony under Appendix 

D, Section D.2, dealing with 50 per cent power operation. and 

20 could supplement that to deal with our 90 per cent oneo 

21 CHAIRMAN JEISCH: Yes, and I think you had a change 

22 in your power supply picture0  I take It the situation is a 
0 2 little better than Mr. Cahill indicated X think in April.  

0 There was some talk on the part of the applicant that it was 

2s very problematical that you could get any more kilowatts
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F1Bt4 I anywhere, that you had exhausted the situation as of that time 

02 and as of that presentation this was the best hope and 

3 possibility you had.' 

4 Now I understand the situation has improved some

what and I think the Staff would have to re-analyze the power 

6 supply picture for the balancing, because we don't do a 

7 balancing solely on the basis of one person's presentation.  

a MR. TROSTN: Ur. Chairman, as our testimony indl

9 cates, Indian Point 2 is still badly needed for the summer and 

to our reserve situation for the summer is still inadequate . Some 

11 of the .things that the Chairman has stated might leave perhaps 

12 a misimpression, that somehow the situation has improved to 

13 the point where we do not still badly need this facility for 

14 the summer and for the -eriod thereafter, and that simply is 

is not the case, as our testimony indicates.  

is CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I haven't read Mr. Schwartz' 

17 testimony. In fact, I don't find my copy of it. There is one 

i8 here, but I will get to it as soon as I can.  

19 MR. MACBETH: I'm in exactly the same position as you, 

20 Dr. Chairman. I haven't read the testimony, I can't apply it.  

2 I'd justlike to finish by saying that I think all the 

22 parties have been busy in the last month with other matters In 

23 the proceeding, and particularly many of the parties with Mr.  

24 Brill on the radiological questions.  

25 But I certainly stand ready to try to work out with
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IBt5 I Consolidated Edison with as many stipulations and admissions 

2 on the factual questions as possible.  

•3 CHAIRmAN JENSCH: 7hat seems to be really the next 

4 order of business that should be done° The parties should 

5 exhaust some endeavor to eliminate hearing time through.-1

6 interrogatories and stipulations, and now that the applicant 

7 knows what the Hudson RiVer Fishermen's Association is 

3 proposing, it may assist in trying to do that.  

9 MR TROSTEN: We will be happy to work with the 

10 Intervenors in this respect to reduce the hearing time, 

11 Mr. Chairman. I think it's an excellent suggestion.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Mr. Environmental Defense Fund.  

PAR° ROISMAN: Yes, 1r. Chairman.  

14 That may overstate It.  

CHAIRMUT JENSCH: I mean as a representative.  

16 P~oceed.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: Mir. Chairman, Mr. Macbeth and myself 

18 are in complete agreement on this, and Insofar as 

19 "environmental matters are concerned the position of the Hudson 

20 River Fishermen's Association, the Environmental Defense Fund 

End 21 in this proceeding, are identical.  

22 
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.IRo ROISMAN: I do think though it's important to 

2 realize that with all the procedural wrangling that's going 

3 on what is really at stake here, and perhaps it will help to 

4 elucidate why there is a need for even cross-examination on 

some of the issues that are involved. The thrust of the 

environmental case against Indian Point No. 2 is that if the 

7 plant is permitted to operate as presently planned at full 

8 power for any period of time it will result in a substantial 

9 eduction in the population of the striped bass of the Hudson 

River. The Hudson River is one of only two estuaries in the 

entire eastern seaboard of the United States in which striped 

bass are now surviving, and it's obviously an extremely 

T3 important fishery. There is some dispute that starts from 

1 the premise as to how many fish would actually be killed if 

is there were full-term operation, depending upon how you count 

i how many fish have already been killed as a result of the 

17 operation of Indian Point No. I and the pumps on Indian Point 

18 No. 2.  

The Staff have witnesses who have analyzed data 

20 based upon Applicant's studies. Dr. Clark has analyzed this 

21 data and reached figures. The Applicant's witnesses have 

22 analyzed this data and reached figures. To the extent that 

23 there are differences in the ultimate prediction as to just 

24 how many fish will actually be killed, it stems from how 

25 accurate was the counting that was done by Consolidated
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I Edison. That is really a question, if you will, of the 

2 credibility of the Applicant's counting procedure. It is 

3 doubtful that interrogatories would be able to sufficiently 

4 pin down the person responsible for the counting to disclose 

5 the discrepancies, if they exist.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interrupt? What do you 

7 mean by that? 

8 MR. ROISMAN: Well, the Applicant has some difficulty 

9 as we can gather from our discussions with them in actually 

10 stating unequivocally that they know precisely how many fish 

11 were killed. For instance, on the question of impingement 

12 of the fish. The fish come up to the point where the traveling 

13 screens -exist and fish die by going onto the screens and 

14 being caught, by suffocating due to the lack of oxygen 
and 

15 the congestion of the fish at the screens, just off the 

16 screen area' and therefore either get trapped in the water 
and 

17 .Iswept further downstream, or swept upstream, depending on 

18 which way the flow is moving at the time, and go 
under water 

19 after they are killed and they are swept away 
and don't get 

20 counted.  

21 In addition, of course, it's not a continuous 

22 counting system, so it may be that several days or months even 

23 might go by when there was no counting being done 
on an 

24 hour-by-hour, day-by-day basis. From time to time counts are 

25 made, particularly the ones that have been notoriously
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I reported in the press, where there have been major killsi 

2 Even those do'not request the total number of fish that were 

3 killed, and there is some estimate that has to be made. The 

4 bases for those estimates are what is sort of the subject for 

5 much debate, and there is also apparently some debate, although 

6 we wouldn't think that it's a debatable question, the question 

7 as to whether the fish died as a result of the operation of 

8 the pumps and the water flow or died from some mysterious 

2 other reason which we have not been able to pin down.  

10 The same problem arises -vith fish entrainment. The 

11 larvae of the striped bass that pass near the plant are sucked 

12 through the intake screens, they are not large enough to be 

13 trapped on the screens, passed through the condensers of the 

14 plant and through the combination of turbulence, heat, 

is chemicals that are used to clean the condensers, there is a 

16 mortality. There has been great difficulty on the part of 

17 the Applicant in being able to make any, we think, accurate 

18 predictions regarding the mortality of the striped bass larvae 

19 as they pass through the condensers, and in addition, difficulty 

20 in determining how many of the larvae are actually passing 

21 through the condensers.  

22 Those starting points, those statistics on how 

23 many fish have been killed and how many larvae have been 

24 killed, are the beginning point for the projections as to how 

25 many would be killed if you had Indian Point No. 2 operating
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I at full power for an extended period of time, and it'S 

2 necessary to get out to lay that base so that we can look at 

3 the projections.  

4 I think that it would appear from looking at the 

5 testimony that if we all agreed that X number of fish would 

6 be killed by impingement, a total number, and that X number 

7 of larvae would be killed by entrainment, we come Out with 

8 a pretty much close to the same percentage of total fish 

9 killed -during any given year through the operation of 

10 Indian Point No. 2.  

ii CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interrupt? 

12 MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Suppose, I will just take some 

14 figures that may be wholly unrelated to the submittals by the 

is partie§, but supposing Applicant comes up with a figure of 

16 100,000 striped bass and 200,000 larvae. You come up with 

17 a figure of 200,000 fish and 400,000 larvae. What is your 

18 recommendation on those, assuming those figures? 

19 MR. ROISMAN: I am sorry? 

20 CHAIRMAAN JENSCH: What would be your recommendation 

21 of the Environmental Defense Fund based on those figures for 

22 a balancing, for instance, consideration at some power level 

23 less than full power? 

14 MR. ROISMAN: I was going to get to that. That in 

25 a way the ninety percent license is more complicated and .more
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I difficult factually than the hundred percent license for the 

2 following reason. We believe, and our figures show, that 

3 during the operation of Indian Point No. 2 at full power during 

4 the course of a twelve-month period at ninety percent or 

100 percent would make virtually no difference in those figures, 

6 that roughly forty percent of the first year's production of 

7 striped bass, that is larvae, and then fingerlings would be 

C. eliminated as a result of the operation of Indian Points 

S No. I and 2 in combination at that particular site, 

10 Now that happening year after year will, in a 

11 relatively short period of time, mean that the striped bass 

12 population of the Hudson River i!! disappear, because you 

13 are killing off the young, and that those young would be 

14 expected, I think it's four years later, to return to the 

i5 spawning grounds as adults who would be spawning eggs, and if 

16 the number of adults available for spawning four years later 

t7T is forty percent lower than it would have been but for the 

is operation of the two plants, you are obviously going to 

t9 substantially reduce the number of fish that are going to be 

20 produced that year, and that contirues to add up.  

21 

22 

25
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F3Btl I The position of the Environmental Defense Fund and 

2 the Hudson River Fishermen's Association is that over the 

3 forty-year period the consequences of this type of operation 

.4 are such that the plant cannot be permitted to operate unless 

5 some alternative is developed by the applicant: cooling 

6 towers, spray _ponds, we have suggested, and our-experts.  

7 suggested a variety of alternatives. When you come to the 90 

8 per cent testing license, in which the applicant, although 

9 its motion doesn't say this, has said on the record that it's 

to seeking it only for a one-year period, you have a situation 

11 in which the plant, according to the applicants, ould be 

12 permitted to operate without any cooling towers or alternatives 

13 to once-through cooling for one year. Assuming that at the 

m. end of that one-year period it7's determined as the result of 

Is the completion of the environmental study that cooling towers 

n or once-through coolng should be allowed, those mwthods of 

17 dealing with the problem of cooling are going to take several 

18 years to install, three, maybe four years, you have lost one 

19 year of operation of the plant during which no work is being 

20 done on any cooling tower or alternative method, and what you 

2 have done is made the ending date of yot work on the cooling 

22 towers or alternatives to once-through cooling pushed back 

23 twelve months, and you substantially increase the probability 

24 that your 40 per cent losses during each year while you are 

25 waiting for that to happea become irreversible to the point
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FSBt2 I where the striped bass population will never recover.  

0 2 Even the iplicant's witness has testified that A9 

3 Indian Point Number. 2 operated for one year only at 90 per 

4 cent power that at the end of that time somewhere between -

5 and then we looked at what the situation would be 40 years 

6 later, we find that the population of striped bass in the 

7. Hudson River, by-that one year of operation, would have reduced 

8 somewhere between one and a half and 4 per cent,.just by 

9 operating one year.  

10 Now, they are not planning to operate only one year.  

11 They want one year under an interim license and then 39 years 

12 under a full-term license, and so in J1dging the 90 per cent 

13 application it will be necessary to find out how much 

14 irreversible and irretrievable commitment of the resource,.  

i5 namely, the striped bass of the Hudson River, is being made, 

16 as a result of running that plant for one year without any 

17 work being done on coming up vith an alternative method of 

i8 cooling.  

19 And it's really this debate that forms the basis 

20 of It.  

21 Applicant isn't ready to bite the bullet, to say., 

22 "Okay, we are going to have to cool the water some way other 

23 than once-through cooling, .because ve have got t ree nuclear 

24 plants at one site and two fossil plants up and down the river 

25 from this site that are going to have a major impact on the
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I life of the striped bass, and we just have to decide now, 

2 today, My 17, 1972, that we are starting the work on the in

3 stallation of an alternative to. once-through cooling.

4 If that were done and our experts believed that 

5 even if the plant began operating on the same day that that 

6 decision was made, if the applicant used and expedited 

7 construction schedule it would be able to complete the work 

a in time so that there would be at least a reasonable chance 

9 that we could save the fish in the Hudson River. But we are 

10 dealing with a very, very close question when you start 

i talking about the young of this year coming back four years 
12 from now to spawn. You have got to get that once-through 

13 cooling In before you build in four generations of depleted 

14 striped bass adults who then produce four subsequent genera

.15 tions of depleted striped bass young, through no operation 

16 of the plant in those remaining four years, simply because 

17 you have killed off the young and reduced the adult population 

18 in the first Instance, 

19 That's an extremely complicated question and It a 
20 going to require -- first .of all, there is nothing that.we can 

21 now see from the applicant that even addesses this issue.  

22 They are very much "live for today and to hell with tomorrow" 

23 in their testimony, as far as that issue is concerned, Vhat's 

24 oing to have to be developed before w can even talk about 

25 90 per cent.
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F3Bt4 1 All of that, of course, has to be balanced against 

2 what Hr. Trosten has properly -alled an extremely fluid 

S power situation In which we are from day to day, week to week, 

4 apparently, going to be having the power situation changed.  

5 To the evtent that the power situation for the summer of '72 

6 looks less severe today than it did in April, then the need 

7 to go ahead with something that proposes a major threat to 

a the fishery of the Hudson River is not as great, 

9 To the extent that the winter of 1972-73 is in 

10 general a less critical period than summer, it has a lower 

11 peak period then the summer does for the Con Ed system, the 

12 need to go ahead with 90 per cent testing Is less important.  

13 Now our position is that before we even start 

14 talking about 90 per cent the applicant has got to make its 

i5 case, has got to establish that there is a time period in 

16 which the plant could be avai1able to operate In which it is 

17 absolutely needed.  

18 Now we just received Mr. Schwartz' testimony this 

19 morning, I have not had a chance to look at it. Maybe it 

20 constitutes applicant's case on that point and we will then 

21 have to respond to It. But the Board as a preliminary matter, 

22 'has got to decide is there such an overwhelming need for this 

23 power, not simply a preference on the part of the applicant, 

24 but some real critical problem,-that would warrant the board 

25 taking substantial hearing time to look merely at a temporary
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Y3Bt5 I operating license, if in fact we could proceed and slip only 

0 2 by a couple of months perhaps the conclusion of the hearings 

3 on a full-term operating license, and once we get by the 

4 Initial question of whether there Is enough need to warrant 

5 going into the temporary operating license question, we have 

6 then got ".he question of whether or not that need will out

7 balance the very serious potential consequences to the 

a fishery in the Hudson River, nmely, the striped bass.  

s There are, of course, some preliminary issues which 

T0 we hope can be disposed of before any 90 per cent or 100 per 

cent environmental hearing commences, legal questions.  

2 b?,Macbeth has submitted on behalf of both 

13 organizations a brief arguing that the impact on the Hudson 

IES River of the two fossil plants planned for operation this 

15 summer and next winter, Bowline and Roseton, must be con

16 sidered in making an evaluation as to how severe the 

17 consequences of the operation of indian Point Number 2 will 

i8 be. Certainly that legal issue should be disposed of so that 

19 it Bowline and Hoseton are as we contend pertinent matters 

20 for this hearing the applicant then would have to supplement 

21 its testimony, to state its position on that issue, and we 

22 would then proceed to state the remainder of our position on 

23 the issue0 

24 At this point we are still contending with them as 

Ehd 25 to whether or not that's pertinent.
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MR. ROISMAN: There are also the legal issues 

2 raised in response to the Applicant's motion for the ninety 

3 percent steady state operating license which indicates that 

4 ninety percent steady state operation is inappropriate, that 

the Board should not consider such an application because of 

6 a reading of Appendix B and paragraph B.2 of that appendix.  

7 It Would appear that the amendment that the 

Commission has just made to Part A of Appendix D, unless some 

* special reference is made to Part D of Appendix D, would 

10 suggest that the Board is not authorized to include hearings 

11 on any environmental issue until the Staff has presented its 

12 p sition, and that the Staff can't present its position until 

13 the Staff has completed the detailed environmental statement., 

14 Mr. Karman has suggested that the Staff has a 

i5 statement on the fifty percent steady state operation. That's 

16 true. They do. I'm not sure, if I understand what you read 

t7 from that amendment, where it says that technically they 

is can't offer it in evidence with respect to the ninety percent 

19 motion of the Applicant until they have completed their 

210 detailed statement. It seems to be that the Staff position 

21 just can't be formulated clearly enough until the detailed 

22 statement has been completed. If that's correct, our whole 

23 discussion is somewhat moot. We can't close the hearing until 

?4 the Staff has submitted its detailed statement. We are 

25 perfectly prepared, and I don't think there is any more
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debate necessary, to go ahead with as much as is feasible to 

2 do without that detailed statement.  

3 But the crunch or the issues -° 

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCWL May I interrupt? 

5 MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: As to that, the Board hasn't made 

7 a decision on that matter. I think if the parties would 

6 sit down among themselves and get a list and see what items 

9 there are that could be taken up that would avoid duplication, 

To that would be helpful. For instance, this pump operation, 

11 as I understand, will be approximately the same at ninety 

12 percent as 100 percent. That is one item. How many more are 

is there like that? 

14 I'm sure that the Board feels if there is a way to 

i5 avoid duplication, it would proceed in all respects in that 

is regard. Even as to those items, if there are some bases for 

17 stipulation in reference thereto, efforts in that regard shoui 

i6 be undertaken.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, we will commit ourselves 

20 within ten days to present to the Applicant a complete 

21 proposed stipulation on the issues which it seems are 

22 reasonably possible to have a stipulation on. We will not 

28 include in our stipulation, unless the Applicant now advises 

P -us that we should, to stipulate to put in a system for 

25 1alternate cooling. If they could do that, we would very much



i shorten the hearing., 

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You mean even today? 

3 1R. ROISMAN: Even today as far as environmental 

4 matters are concerned, absolutely. To be very practical, and 

5 I don't mean to be disingenuous, if the Applicant wants to 

6 conclude the environmental hearings very quickly, that is the 

7 way to do it, to acknowledge the problem honestly and 

a forthrightly, and come up with an honest and forthright 

9 conclusion. I suspect that at this point there is not a 

10 stipulational issue. We will work on the others.  

11 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What other kind of fish are 

12 involved? You have the striped bass., Is there something 

is else? Is this all for the sake of striped bass or is there 

14 some other fish? 

S5 -fit. ROIS14AN: I will'iet Mr. Macbeth answer.  

Is MR. MACBETH: It is principally stripped bass. That 

7 is for two reasons, Mr. Chairman. First, the striped bass are 

the best important sport in commercial fish as produced on the 

19 Hudson. The evidence on all sides is also concentrated by 

20 the striped bass because they have been the fish most fully 

21 studied on the river. So it is possible to make real 

22 predictions about what will happen with striped bass and will 

23 be much more accurate than predictions on blue-black herring 

? about which some Immledge is available, not a great deal.  

25 The striped bass has been looked at much more thoroughly.
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I You will notice, in testimony from the Intervendis 

2 and from the Applicant and from the Regulatory Staff, that 

3 when they talk about entrainment, it is invariably the striped 

4 bass concentrated on. In talking about impingement, while 

5 the striped bass are a comparatively strong percentage of 

61 the very large impingement figures that the Applicant has 

7 predicted, it is still the fish that is most important. There 

a are other fish involved about which there will have to be 

9 some testimony. White perch are obvious ones, since 0hite 

10 perch have been killed in the millions, literally, in Indian 

11 Point 1. and by the hundreds of thousands in the short tests 

12 at Indian Point 2, and there are a few other fish that are 

13 involved as well. Those are the Atlantic tomcot and the 

14 blue-black herring. But the striped bass in particular and 

15 the white perch to some extent are the major fish that are 

16 involved.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I believe I interrupted you, 

is Mr. Roisman. You were giving legal questions. Yougt the 

19 impact from the fossil fuel plants and the response to the 

20 ninety percent motion. What other interim items are there? 

21 MR. ROISMAN: We have to look at the Applicant's 

22 testimony on the power need question. It may be that that 

23 itself raises the legal question as to the extent to which 

g4 Applicant is permitted, when seeking a temporary operating 

25 license, to, in effect, create the emergency that requires the

5033



Glwm-5 5034 

plant to go on line by taking off line other plants which are 

e technically still available to generate power even though they 

S are admittedly old plants. If it is the Applicant's position 

e that they only get to the critical stage of reserves below 

a certain level by doing that, before we got into the argument 

6 about whether the plants will or will not go off line, we 

7 could have the legal discussion as to whether or not the 

8 Applicant is permitted to do that or whether it is required by 

9 Appendix D to keep on line all available plants and not remove 

10 them voluntarily in order to create the situation which then 

11 makes this plant necessary.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Excuse me for interruptingo 

MR. ROISMAN: That is a possible legal argument.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are we going to get into the oil 

import policy? What is the date of that? Are we going to get 

6 more on sulfur oils from Algeria or Libya that will permit 

the continued operation of these old plants? Is this a factor? 

MR. ROISMAN: It is conceivable it comes into the 

19 point the Applicant seems to have made, namely that there is 

0 a benefit of taking the old plants off the line because they 

21 have a certain amount of air pollution associated with them 

22 which would obviously be reduced in terms of the quantity of 

23 pollutants involved if low sulfur fuels were used.  

? 4 I think the case in which M1r. Macbeth's law firm 

25 was involved, NRDC v Morton, gives us the extent to which we
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1 go to look at alternatives to relate to the problem, but are 

2 more remote from the center point, and while all those 

3 alternatives are-pertinent, we look at each one of them as 

4 they move out from the center of our concern, namely the Indian 

5 Point plant, with less and less depth. I would not think that 

6 we would have to have extensive testimony from the sheik in 

7 the Middle East on exactly how low sulfur oil they have in, 

8 order to get into the record some pertinent information on 

9 the question of whether or not Applicant will use a better 

To grade of fuel than what they thought they were going to be 

11 running in light of the change of the oil import situation.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are these plants convertible 

13 from low or high sulfur oil to low sulfur oil, or from coal to 

14 low sulfur oil, or how much of a change is involved there? 

1s What are the costs? How long would it take to put in a change? 

to Are there materials available and will the welding be any good? 

17 MR. ROISMAN: I don't know the answer to that.  

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25
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~2wt 1 ! MR. TROSTEN: May I address the various points that 

2 have been discussed? 

MR..OXSRAI: Can I finish the points? 

MR~o TROSTEN: I'm sorry. I thought you were 

5 finished.  

CHAIM1AN JENSCH: I interrupted. I'm sorry.  

7 MR. ROISMAN: That's all right.  

I think that those are the primary legal Issue, 
In the same ten-day period -- I should explain that it was 

10 September of '71, 1 think, that we provided the aPplicant 

with the contentions of the Envirxonmental Defense Fund and 

the Hudson River Fishermen's Association. There has been no 
formal response to that statement of contentions by the 

14 applicant. That Is no agreement with some or disagreement 
with others, or even a formal indication of what legal 
issues are to be raised In there, and by implication they 

17 agree or disag.ee with.  

I would hope after ve submitted what we suggest for 
9 stipulation, the applicant would indicate, if they think that 

20 we are legally Incorrect in some of our positions, that they 
P would Precisely indicate with gareat specificily what the basis 
22 is for their conclusion that our positions are legally in
29 accurate, and we could proceed to dispose of those legal 
2. questions so when the hearing starts the .only thing that is 
25 left are the facts we can't stipulate on and on which the
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Board concludes that further corss-examination will be useful.  

We would attempt to demonstrate, by presentation, 

3 when we reach that point, why we think cross-examination 

4 rather than Interrogatories or document production or 

5 deposition seems to be the most fruitful way to deal with the 

6 situation; that the Board would then have a relatively narrow 

7 number of issues. I dontt think we are talking about, quote, 

a extended, unquote, hearings on the environmental matters.  

a When they start, they should be able to go farily consecutively 

t0 barring any scheduling problems of the Board.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We could consider, and I think, 

12 we submitted to the parties for consideration, the possibility 

13 of convening on Jun 19th. By-.: that time, would you be able to 

U4 indicate whether you have arrived at some stipulations and 

i5 what items you really need to have hearing time? That items 

1s can you work out among yourselves that would require hearing 

V7 time? I am surprised that here now you feel that if you were 

is able to sit down and work out something that would assist in 

9 hat regard, because Septemier 1971 was some proposal for 

20 contentions -- I would have hoped there would have been some 

21 endeavor to see if there couldn't be a stipulation to remove 

22 the contentions in some respect.  

P3 Have you finished? 

IM. ROISd K,: Yes. Just on the question about 

25 June 19th, vie will, by,*e 27th of ?&y, indicate where we
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think there could be an appropriate stipulation, and above 

2 all, it would be in the applicant's lap. We would caution, 

3 if the applicant proposes, on June 18th, .at midnight, to come 

4 up with its response., that that won't be adequate for us to 

5 make any predictions on what. is going to be happening on the 

6 19th. We would eupect the applicant, within ten days, also, 

7 to advise us of what issues they would not stipulate, what 

8 legal contentions they think we have raised that they dis

agree with and then together, to try to work out where there 

10. still is a possibility to work out the differences, and 

11 where there is not, to be able, at least to jointly stipulate 

12 to the Board what issues we will cover in the hearing, if not 

13 to be able to stipulate how they would be resolved0 

14 We would say that from September of 1971 until the 

15 present there has been some substantial alteration in the 

16 applicant's position, which has made it difficult to try to 

17 reach any agreement before now.  

18 For instance, In their April testimony at this 

19 proceeding, they chan.ed their position from initially 

20 claiming that there would be no entrainment, to virtually 

21 20 per cent entrainment on problems associated with the 

22 operation of the cooling pump. That is a major change which 

23 brings them substantially closer to the position which we 

are urging, and makes it now possible that we may be able 

25 to reach some stipulation on that.
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I think the applicant, like its power figues, its 

environmental fact-gathering has been evolving also in the 

last six or rven months. We like to think in part because 

Dr. Clark has been particularly astute In focusing .on the 

issues that the applicant has recognized, once they have been 

shown, and that the applicant, if you will, has been coming 

around to some extent on these.  

That's all I have to say.  

In short, we could be ready on the 19th of June If 
the applicant will be as expeditious as we are.  

CHAMRMAN JENSCH: We have had the impression that 

there has been some blocking of the hotline that would exist 

among the parties here. At least telephonlc communications 

In the last month, and with that there has been a lot of paper 

exchanged between the parties here. We hope that oral 

communication endeavor will be pursued a little more vigorously 

than I infer has been in the last three months. If you get 

something out on May 27th, maybe by June 10th or some such 
there would be a final response by the applicant to these 

matters.  

I am wondering whether we should take some time now 

and recess and read what has been placed on the desk by the 
applicant this morning, because we have not had a chance to 
review it. While you are going to ofler it in evidence at a 

later time, It will assist us considerably to have an
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G2wt5 I understanding of what you propose before we proceed in that 

2 regard.  

M. TROSTM: r. Chairman, I would like to respond 

4 to what 1R... Roisman has said. He has made rather* a long state

5 ment with rather a host of factual legal arguments, some of 

which I certainly do not agxree with. I would like to take 

7 thisopportunity now to respond to them.  

a CHAIMAN JEMCH: Proceed. If you desire to con

verse with him after this hearing, please feel free to do th , 

10 too.  

.Ro TROSEN: I intend to. I always enjoy that, 

12 Mr. Chairman.  

eI CHAIRMAN jENSCH: I didn't have the impression 

14 yesterday0 

%5 M.. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, there was one point of 

16 confusion,. X guess It is, in what Mr. Rolsman has said. He 

t? has been talking about this statement oT contentions and what 

16 the intervenors have been doing with regard to the enviromenta: 

19 case, All of this has been dealing vith the 100 per cent 

20 operation, the full WIEPA revlev. -Peintervenors have never 

21 come forward with a specific list of contentions relating to 

22 the 90 per cent operating license, which is what we are 

2 seeking now.  

Vie must remember, L'. Chairman, the hearing on.the 

25 full-term operating license, although we may be standing here
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GM6 today and talking about this starting probably after June 19th.  

2 Although the applicant fervently hopes that that wrill be the 

3 case, on the basis of contentions that have been made by the 

4 intervenors, on the basis of comments that probably will have 

5 to come in and be analyzed by the Staff, it is rather a 

6 quixotic idea to be talking about starting up ver,- very 

7 promptly and going immediately into the hearing on the full 

a operating license after the fn.l detail statement has been 

9 prepared.  

10 So all of the discussion about the intervenors 

1 being ready to proceed, all of that deals with the matter 

iz which is not right for review and cannot ba right for review 

13 until the final detailed statement has been prepared.  

14 Ur. Roisman has spun out a brand new novel theory 

15 that somehow in Appendix D there is a preliminary showing 

16 the applicant has to make, that the plant is vitally needed 

17 for some period of time before the Board even proceeds to 

is consider. the evidence. Of course, there is nolhing in 

19 Appendix D that says anything of the sort.  

20 Appendi D provides for a balancing by the Board 

21 on the record of the evidence that Is in there. There is no 

22 preliminary showing that the applicant has to make before 

28 the Board is required to consider the mot.fion. Mr. Roisman 

24 pointed out that for some reason we are seeking a one-year 

-25 license. Tat's not so. We are not seeking a one-year
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G2Vlt7 I license.  

2 It is true that the -applicant's testimony, because 

3 of the obvious need to provide a specific period of reference, 

4 referred to a one-year period which we refer to as arbitrary 

5 simply because we have no firm basis at this tin for knowing, 

6 unless the Board or the intervenors can tell us, or the Staff, 

7 what the period of the ongoing INEA review is going to be.  

8 If we are going to be told what that period is, we will be 

9 more than glad to specify as long or as short a period as we 

End 10 can, 

12 
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I There have been several statements made by !Ir. Roismai, 

2 by way of oral argument and by way of summary of the evidence 

that is being presented by the Intervenors, which deal with 

4 the nature and amount of the entrainment losses which are 

5 expected to occur.  

6 There has been evidence received in-the record on 

7 this, Mr. Chairman, from the Applicant, which I respectfully 

a commend the Board's attention to. This evidence indicates 

9 that from 1.5 to 3.7 percent of the -- This would be the 

10 mduction in the total adult Hudson River striped bass 

11 population as a result of the one-year period of operation 

12 that we were hypothetically postulating as the period of the 

13 ongoing NEPA review.  

14 I might add, Mr. Chairman, that this range from 

15 1.5 to 3.7 percent was based on the theory of the absolutely 

16 no compensating mechanism with regard to the entrainment 

17 losses occurring. On the basis of several extremely conservati e 

is assumptions which we have built into this, simply because at 

19 the present time not all the information that the Applicant 

20 feels is important here is available yet. We also project, 

21 on the basis of our testimony, that there will be no long-term 

22 change in the population of the striped bass of the Hudson 

23 River as a result of one year of operation if you assume even 

24 one compensating mechanism applying to one juvenile stage of 

25 the striped bass.
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So I think this should be borne in mind and 

2 considered carefully. This is our evidence, Mr. Chairman, 

that we are offering to the Board in light of what Mr. Roisman 

has said. We have also introduced evidence that shows that 

5 we do not expect to have any adverse effect upon the striped 

6 bass population of the Hudson River from any other source 

as a result of the one-year period.  

8 Appendix D -

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are you agreed that this is all 

10 for the striped bass? 

MR. TROSTEN: I am in general agreement with what 

Mr. Macbeth is saying about the use of the striped bass.  

13 There is more information available on the striped bass than 

14 there is on any other fish. As a result, both the Applicant 

15 and the Intervenors have concentrated their efforts and have 

16 presented testiiony on the striped bass because we feel this 

17 is a good indication of the impact that might be expected on 

related species.  

Mr. Roisman has indicated that it is terribly 19 

20 important for us to consider the cooling tower alternative now 

21 in connection with Appendix D because if it is eventually 

22 decided to build cooling towers, then we will have loss some 

23 time by not having looked at it now.  

24 Of course, Appendix D, Section D.2 specifically 

25 addresses this problem. It says very, very clearly that tte
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1 impact that you are looking at and the alternatives that you 

2 look at are the alternatives that are involved in the 

3 particular period of time of the ongoing NEPA review.  

4 What Mr. Roisman seems to have forgotten is the 

5 alternative question and the impact is precisely the issue that 

6 is supposed to be considered in the full NEPA review. What 

7 his suggestion is, that somehow we advance to the interim stage, 

8 the consideration of the issues that must be considered and 

9 must be resolved in the full NEPA review. Of course, if you 

10 did that you would have the very duplication that the Board 

1! seeks to avoid and the Applicant wants to avoid, and of course, 

12 also, it would completely subvert the intent of Section D.  

13 The new regulation that the Commission cited, which 

14 I have not had an opportunity to study yet, has nothing to do, 

1s it seems to me, with the basis of my hearing of the Chairman 

16 reading it, and is not on this point whatsoever. This 

17 regulation deals with the availability of the Staff position 

18 in the full NEPA review. It does not say that the Staff 

19 position will not be made available in the interim licensing 

20 period, if I heard what you said, Mr.. Chairman. It says 

21 absolutely nothing about that. It leads Section D.2 unchanged 

22 and leaves this matter for the Board to consider just as 

23 Section D.2 implies.  

24 As far as the legal questions that have to be 

25 considered and have to be resolved, Mr. Chairman, we are in

5045



G3wm-4 a5046 

I a situation here where we have a statute which all of us, 

2 the Board, the Applicant, I hope the Intervenors, too, az 

3 trying to make work. We are trying to make NEPA work. We 

are trying to make it function properly. We can sit here and 

5 conjure up all kinds of legal arguments, and the Intervenors 

can figure out all of the conceivable issues that might be 

raised about Arabian oil and various other problems that might 

B conceivably be brought into this, or we can try to make this 

situation work by focusing on the issues that are involved, 

10 by following the procedure that the Commission intended to 

follow when it set up Section D.2, by setting up an expedited 

12 briefing schedule to resolve these issues by having the Board 

fix the time as it is contemplated in Section D.2 that the 

Board will do for the environmental hearing and get on with 

the business instead of sitting here and trying to figure out 

16 how many ways we can devise to subvert the intent of Section D.  

17 So. Mr. Chairman, I would simply say, in summary, 

18 that I ask the Board to consider the evidence that we have 

19 adduced, to balance the evidence on the record, to resolve 

the legal issues that have to be resolved in connection with our 

interim operating license and move forward with the hearing on 2! 

22 our motion.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What is this, in your opinicn, the 

24 scope of this factor enumerated for consideration and balancing 

25 as the Commission has indicated to be done? Subsection C,
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the effective delay and facility operation upon the public 

2 intent of primary importance under this criterion of the 

3 power needs to be conserved by the facility, the availability

4 of alternatives, if any, to meet those needs on a primary 

5 basis, and delay costs to the licensee and to the consumers.  

6 Does that involve the easy convertibility of 
your 

7 existing plants to sulfur oil or utilization of other methods 

8 of fueling the other facilities to be related to the costs 

.9 and meet the needs on a timely basis and delay costs to the 

10 licensee and to consumers? 

The problem I am trying to pose is, are those words 

12 sufficiently -- I will use the terms in another context.  

13 -- reasonably in specific detail or with reasonable specificity, 

14 I think is sometimes used, for requirements of presentation 

1s in some respects? I wonder if that is sufficiently 

I6 reasonably specific so we know the boundary lines.  

17 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, just as a point of 

18 information, the plants on Con Edison system have 
been 

19 converted to low sulfur oil usage. I just wanted to make that 

20 clear.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All of them? 

22 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, they have.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have an adequate supply 

p 24 to keep them running all summer? 

25 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I can't offhand answer
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1 that question because I am not in a position -

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Maybe that is the position of 

3 Mr. Schwartz's testimony.  

4 MR. TROSTEN: I don't believe it is, Mr. Chairman.  

I am rather puzzled, Mr. Chairman, as to exactly why that 

6 particular issue would become an issue under Section C. You 

7 asked for a statement of what the scope of this was, Mr.  

8 Chairman.. Of course, this regulation was promulgated by the 

9 Commission. The language of it is also included, or 

10 essentially the same language is included in a statute as 

11 passed one House. It does, of course, like any other regulatior 

12 leave a certain amount for interpretation. I donat find that 

.13 the language of this regulation is so vague that it is not 

14 entirely practicable.  

15 CHAIRMWAN JENSCH: Oh, no. I think it is practicable 

16 if you get the right interpretation.  

17 MR. TROSTEN: The basic points that are laid out 

19 lere, I think, are quite clear, Mr. Chairman. That is, what 

19 is it -.that are the power needs for this facility, the needs 

20 to be served on the Applicant's system for this facility? 

21 Are there alternative sources of power for the period in 

22 question that could reasonably be made available to serw those 

23 power needs? With regard to the delay cost of the licensee and 

24 to consumers, I believe that one must reasonably consider the 

25
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costs to the Applicant of inability operate the facility 

2 during the period in question. We have introduced evidence 

3 on that.. Also the effects on the consumers of the need to 

4 supply alternative sources of power in order to replace the 

5 facility if it is not authorized to operate.  

8 One thing I'd like to emphasize about Section D.2, 

7 Mr. Chairman, is that it certainly does not require an 

8 emergency situation, which is something that seems to have 

9 crept into the discussion here. There is no requirement that 

To an emergency be present. It is simply that the Board balance 

11 the evidence on the record.  

?2 We have presented a considerable amount of evidence 

T3 on the record concerning this. The Intervenors have offered 

li evidence on this matter. We submit that this Board is simply 

15 to balance that evidence. It is not evidence, under Section 

16 D.2, Mr. Chairman, that some specific quantum of proof be 

17 introduced. It is a matter of balancing that which is 

18 introduced in evidence.  

19 1 submit that the Board is simply in a position to 

20 take what is before it and make a judgment on the basis of this.  

21 This is the function that has been entrusted to the Board by 

22 the regulation.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We may have to have more evidence 

24 than just what is submitted to the Board. Before we take a 

25 recess, just let me ask you. What is this difference that
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I Mr. Macbeth referred to? You have forty-nine and ninety-eight, 

2 and he has fifty-three and 126. Where do we sit on the 

S reasonable specificity in that regard? 

4 MR. TROSTEN: The difference is that Mr. Macbeth, 

5 I'm sure,. is using the period for completion of testing up 

6 to ninety percent of power, and I am using the period for 

7 completion of testing up to fifty percent of power.  

8 CHAIRPAN JENSCH: Is there a difference? 

9 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, there is an additional period 

'O of time involved in the testing period from fifty percent to 

11 ninety percent. In other words, what I have said, Mr.  

12 Chairman, is 

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If you should test this thing out 

14 for fifty percent of power, you wouldn't question the 

15 aithority to go to ninety percent unless you went through 

16 another testing period? 

17 MR. TROSTEN: No. What I am saying, Mr. Chairman, 

18 is this: It takes forty-nine days -- And this is covered in 

19 our testimony. -- forty-nine days to ninety-eight days in 

20 order to test up to fifty percent of power. Once you attain 

21 a fifty percent power level and if we had authority to -

22 If we received authority from the Board to operate at up to 

23 ninety percent of power -

24 

25
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CHAIRMAN ,EISCH: Supposing you get authority from 

2 the Commission to operate up to 50 per cent of power, then 

3 you'd want to come back before you went above that level to 

4 start a new testing operation? 

5 MR. TROSTEN: Xf we received authority from the 

6 Commission up to 50 per cent of power, when we obtained an 

7 operating license from the Commission to operate at a 

a higher power level before we proceeded to operate at a power 

9 level from 50 per cent to whatever higher power level we were 

10 authorized to operate, we would test, of course, to the higher 

It power level. But that would be encompassed not within a new 

12 testing license, Hr. Chairman. It would be encompassed within, 

Is as it normally is, within the operating license. That would 

14 be the simple basis for that.  

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am having difficulty first with 

16 operating licenses and then testing. We are going to operate, 

17 but we need a testing license to get the operating license in 

18 the beginning, but once we get the operating license in 50 

19 per cent we w1ll have to have an operating testing after that.  

20 Maybe I can clear It up when I see the transcript, but let us 

21 take a recess and consider after the recess getting on with 

22 some evidence, the first Item of which there would be is there 

23 any objection to having the transcript taken on April 20th, 

4 1972, of Mr. H. K, Brill, incorporated into the transcript in 

25 this proceeding?
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Bt2 I MRo- TROSTEN: Incorporated into the transcript or 

2 received in evidence? 

3 CH AIRMAN JENSCH: Well, have it made a formal part 

4 of the record as constituting evidentiary matters in this 

5 proceeding. It need not be a part of a separate transcript.  

6 It will just be a transcript which will be a part of the 

7 proceeding.  

8 R. TROSTEN: Well, I think we will want to have 

9 some further discussion about the portions of the transcript 

10 that are received in evidence. If the Chairman's request 

11 simply relates to the mechanics of making it part of the 

12 transcript, as I understand it, then we would have no objec

13 tiono 

14 CRAIRMA1 JENSCH: I don't think you do. I mean I 

15 don't think you have understood what I am saying. If It's 

16 to be made a part of the evidential record the question is 

17 shall all of It be a part of the evidential record or not? 

is If you are going to object to portions of it then we will 

19 have to consider it on a portion submittal basis.  

20 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, I think we sarould consider it on 

21 that basis then, Mr. Chairman.  

22 CHAMIRAN JENSCH: If there is nothing further at 

23 this time let us recess to reconvene in this room in about 

94 fifteen minutes. At this time let us recess to reconvene in 

End . this room at 11:25.  

(Recess.)
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1 (Brief recesso) 

S2 CHAIRFN JENSCH: Please come to order. The Board 

3 has been giving some consideration to moving this discussion 

49 of the proceeding along a little, and we possible suggest 

5 that we proceed with a consideration first of the portions 

6 of the transcript from the deposition for inclusion in the 

7 evidentiary record in this proceeding, second to receive the 

a proposed evidence from the Applicant and the Staff in 

0 reference to an analysis of the Brill letter of March 17th, 197 

W@ and then not have cross-examination in reference to those 

11 matters until a representation has been made by Mr. Brill, 

12 because we think the cross-examination in reference to the 

O 3* analyses might be more specific based upon the presentation 

14 by Mr. Brill in this proceeding, and if there is an interim 

is between the presentation of evidence and so forth the Board 

is would like to take a brief period of time to examine the situs 

17 in question, if it can be done :W a reasonably short time, 

is to see the support structure and all the other things that 

19 are not covered up by cement and take a look at anything else 

20 that might be easily available.  

21 Before we proceed, there is no smoking in the hearing 

22 room, please.  

23 MR. TROSTEN: or. Chairman, may I make a brief 

9 4 -statement before we proceed? 

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: In view of the outline, within what
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specificity of minutes or words? 

MR. TROSTEN: Just a few minutes, Mr. Chairman, 

3 First of all., I apologize about the matter of the 

4 testing license and the operating license and the periods 

5 involved apparently became confused. I would like to just 

state it as simply as I can, Mr. Chairman. In former times, 

7 of cour:se, people did not ask for separate fuel loading 

licenses or testing licenses. It's only in this era of hotly 

contested hearings that these became necessary.  

to We asked for a fifty percent testing license, 

because this enabled us to move forward most quickly, and that 

there was no opposition at least on environmental grounds as 

13 far as fifty percent testing was concerned. If we received 

14 a ninety percent operating license, Mr. Chairman, this would 

15 encompass the necessary testing beyond the fifty percent level 

16 to carry us up to ninety percent. This is a period of some 

17 fourteen to twenty-eight days. We would not ask for a 

i8 separate license to test beyond fifty percent. This would be 

19 encompassed within our ninety percent operating license.  

20 With regard to the availability of Mr. Schwartz, 

21 Mr. 'Chairman, we had scheduled him to be available tomorrow 

22 simply on the theory that we assumed that the intervenors 

23 would want a reasonable period of time to look at the testimony 

g4 and because we 

25 CHAIPMAN JENSCH: We will accommodate his schedule.

5054



Ilbm-3 5055 

I Don't worry about that.  

2 MR. TROSTEN: Fine.  

3 Finally, Mr. Chairman, with regard to the matter of 

4 the availability of additional sources of power, Mr. Chairman, 

5 1 don't think that the record should be left with the 

6 impression that somehow Con Edison has been remiss in obtaining 

7 additional sources of power.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Indeed they are to be complimented.  

9 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, i agree, Mr. Chairman.  

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: By Mr. Musicus' statements, if it's 

i1 pronounced correctly, there is some element of your good effort.  

12 But nevertheless -

13 MR. TROSTEN: Con Edison is extremely glad that it 

14 was able to obtain the additional sources of power. Indeed 

15 if the power had not been available, had these efforts not been 

16 made, the company would have been subjected to criticism for 

17 failing to do this.  

is CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We certainly note your statement 

19 in that regard and hope that you will continue in your efforts 

20 and not stop what you have done so far. And if you find 

21 anything else along that line, sign the contract in the interim 

P2 for further service, it will be helpful.  

23 MR. TROSTEN: Thank you.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there anything further? 

25 MR. TROSTEN: One further point, Mr. Chairman, and
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I that concerns our conventional plants.  

2 As I pointed out, Mr'. Chairman, the company's 

a conventional plants have been converted to low sulfur oil.  

4 However, they nevertheless even with this conversion, there 

5 remain undesirable emissions from these plants, particularly, 

6 the older ones, which the company sincerely desires to avoid 

7 by letting Indian Point 2 commence operation.  

8 There is also the matter of the unreliability of 

9 these older plants, which we have identified in our testimony.  

10 That is all I have to say, Mr. Chairman.  

11 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: By older plants you don't include 

12 Big Allis? 

13 MR. TROSTEN: No, sir.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: This date of July 19th for the NEPA 

is final impact statement, e would hope, if we may express it, 

to with a due amount of caution, if it should be available 

T7 earlier you may release it earlier, because it will affect the 

$6 scheduling by the Board. We think the Board is inclined to 

to develop its schedule considerably around the first available 

20 date for release of the NEPA statement, and if perchance it 

21 should be out the first of June or the middle of June -

22 MR. KARMA1: Mr. Chairman, the very date that the 

23 environmental statement of the Regulatory Staff is released 

a copy will be sent to the Board and every party in this 

25
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I proceeding.  

2 CHAIRMA JENSCH: Very well.  

3 MRo BRIGGS: Mr. Chairman, do you know whether the 

4 Indian Point 2 environmental statement has the highest priority 

5 among the environmental statements that are being produced? 

6 MR. KARMAN: Whether it is the highest or not, 

7 Mr. Briggs, you may rest assured it is certainly one of the 

8 highest priority items in the office.  

9 MR. BRIGGS: Well, as Mr. Jensch has indicated, 

10 its release date may have an important effect on the completion 

11 of the hearings that we are having here.  

22 MR. KARMA: I believe the Regulatory Staff is well 

is aware of this.  

24 L RAIRNMN JENSCH: I have the impression that the 

is Staff iwas giving consideration to the question of priority.  

16 I have noted some other cases, however, where each case has 

17 been given the same description of "one of the highest prioritics 

i8 on the list," and I don't know whether that means that there 

19 is a shifting of the other power companies that need 

20 environmental statements issued, but I suppose you have certain 

21 grotp s and I suppose undertaking environmental reviews, and 

22 then they are submitted for processing by the Bethesda 

23 headquarters, is that correct? 

24 MR. KARMAN: That is correct, Mr. Chairman, 

25
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12Btl CHAIR N JENSCH: Perhaps you could indicate to us 

2 when it's received in Bethesda headquarters and then we could 

3 kind of gauge our time somewhat on that basis. Would that be 

4 helpful? 

5 MaR. KARMAN: Of course, Mr. Chairman, the draft 

6 statement which was issued, the comments have not all come in 

7 as yet. The comment period is just- about over, within a day 

8 or so maybe,. . think it was the 13th or 14th of April that it 

9 was issued, and there was a thirty-day period for comments 

10 by agencies and other interested parties. Then of course 

11 starts the analysis of such comments and the Regulatory Staff 

12 has been working diligently with both the consultants of the 

13 applicant and the intervenor with respect to input for the 

14 final environmental statement.  

15 This is continuing and while I am not in a position 

16 to commit the agency as to whether or not this is the highest 

17 priority, I am in a position to say it is certainly one-of the 

18 top priority cases.  

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, if you could indicate to us 

20 when your environmental group submits the statement to the 

.21 Bethesda headquarters I think that will help us in our planning, 

22 because this case apars to have some delay because the final 

23 impact statement is not available to us at this time.  

24 AR. KARMI : I am not sayingt Mr. Chairman, that that 

25 July 19th date was a voll-thought out date, and at the moment
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I I am not in a position to indicate that it will be out earlier' 

2 CHAMAN JENSCH: I understand that, but if you 

3 should find that your review group has submitted its review 

4 to the Bethesda office of the Atomic Commission Regulatory 

5 Staff, if you could indicate that to us, I think It would help 

6 us in making our plans because we do need some leeway, 

7 flexibility, in our scheduling, too.  

8 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, the Board should be aware 

s that the latest date for comments with respect to the draft 

so detail statement is June lst in accordance with a supplemental 

notice published in the Federal Register on May 2nd.  

MR. KARVAN: That is correct.  

13 MR. TROSTEN: Further, the Board should be aware 

14 that the intervenors in this proceeding have filed a statement, 

is as the Board knows, alleging that the ddraft detail statement 

16 is deficient in that it does not take into account the 

17 environmental impact of the Bowline and Roseton plants, a 

18 matter which obviously is going to involve considerable dis

19 cussion, 'legal argumont, presumably, I would certainly 

20 consider this is going to involve discussion at the top 

21 levels within the Commission, and argument at that point.  

22 This is a matter which they have raised which affects 

23 not only this proceeding but many other proceedings. On the 

24 basis of this and other factors I believe, M Chairman, that 

25 the Staff's date of July 19, which I fervently hope is a good
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date, is an extraordinarily optimistic one in light of the 

2 information that's available to us at this time.  

3 im1. MACBETH: Mir. Chairman 

4 CHAIWRMAW JENSCH: Well, we are not trying to reflect 

5 any particular criticism. We. are only stating that the lack 

6 of the final impact statement will delay this proceeding.: 

7 MR. MCBETH: r. Chairman, I'd just like to make a 

8 brief response, that last week I was at a meeting with the 

9 people from the Regulatory Staff and I heard someone on 

o Monday night from the Brookhaven Lab give a public talk, 

ii which made it clear that the technical people undertaking the 

12 review of Indian Point 2 have in fact looked at Bowling and 

13 Roseton, so that it is a matter of decision by the Commssion 

14 as to whether or not to include that material in the final 

is statement, There certainly will not be the necessity of 

16 delay to deal with a new factual analysis. That kind of 

17 analysis has been undertaken, and I assume is in the same 

18 general state as the analysis of this particular plant.  

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's proceed with a consideration 

20 of the transcript of the deposition of Mr. H. K. Brill. Maybe 

21 this Is one way to approach it.  

22 To what portion of this transcript do you file 

23 specific objections? 

24 lR TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, at this time I would 

25 like to ask that a document, which is entitled Applicants'
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12Bt4 I Exhibit, Reference is to ITranscript of Deposition of H. K.  

2 Brill, held in this proceeding on April 2b, 1972, be 

3 distributed to the Board and the parties and I ask that the 

.46 document simply be received and marked for identification 

5 as Applicants' Exhibit 4.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCU: Well, these are the things that 

7 slow up the proceeding, is to ge t things on the day of the 

a hearing of the portions that you seek to have incorporated 

9 so that the parties can review these things and the Board can 

10 have the benefit oX the comments by the parties.  

M. TROSTEN: Well, Mr. Chairman, in understood in 

T2. our conversation yesterday, I believe it was at that point 

1 3 Mr. Roisman asked whether the Chairman wished to have the 

14 specific portions that he wished to have introduced into 

15 evidence identified, and .understood the Chairman to say no, 

16 that wasn't necessary.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am referring to yours now.  

18 M. TROSTEN: Yes_ but had this been Indicated I 

19 would have most certainly been glad to have furnished this at 

20 an earlier time.  

21 CHAIRMAN JESCH: Yesterday and today. I thought 

22 something like this any time after April 22nd, if you could 

23 have given an analysis.  

24 But in any event, do the parties desire to take the 

25 transcript and are you seeking to have these portions included?

I
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I2Bt5 I It says Applicants' Exhibit, Reference to the 

2 Transcript. Is this something that you are offering or 

3 objecting? 

0 4 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, what I am doing is 

5 referencing those portions of the deposition transcript which 

6 in applicants' view identify and explain the safety concerns 

7 which Mr. Brill has expressed with regard to the Indian Point 

8 the components that he frrnished. I'd like to state that in 

9 response to these safety concerns the applicant has prepared 

10 testimony at the Board's request and is going to offer it in 

11 evidence at the Board's request.  

12 Now the applicant is not sponsoring Mr. Brill's 

13 testimony. Eowever, if the Board desires to receive the 

14 portions of the depositions which the applicant has identified 

i5 in evIdence for the limited purpose of showing what Mr. Brill 

16 considered to be his safety concerns, then the applicant would 

17 not object to such a procedvre. We are not ourselves offering 

18 it, but we are identifying -- we are doing two things. We 

is are identifying the portions that we consider relate to the 

20 concerns, and if the Board wishes to have those received in 

21 evidence for this limited purpose we would not object to that, 

End 22 Ar,, Chairman.  

23 
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, let's go through the first 

2 section. You have five sections here, starting on page nine, 

s line sixteen and ending on line twenty-four page forty-nine, 

4 Does anybody have any objection to having these portions of 

5 the transcript incorporated within the evidentiary record in 

6 this proceeding? 

7 MR. KARMAN: I have no objection, Mr. Chairman.  

8 MR. MACBETH: No objection.  

s MR. MARTIN: No objection.  

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Environmental Defense Fund 

11 attorney? 

12 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, let me say this. I 

13 don't like to see the record filled up with a lot of excess 

m material. I -am just checking now, comparing Kr. Trosten's 

15 list with my own list. In some places it is more extensive.  

16 In other places it's less extensive. I am only looking now 

17 at the portions where it's more extensive.  

18 Starting on page nine, line sixteen, Mr. Brill's 

19 history, if you will, I didn't see any point to having that in 

20 the record. My own suggestion was that we should begin on 

21 page nineteen of the transcript.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: A member of the audience can't hear 

23 MR. ROISMAN: Excuse me. That we should begin on 

24 page nineteen of the transcript-and take lines one through ten 

25 of that page and then skip to page twenty-two and begin at

I

5663



13bm-2 5064 

I line four on page twenty-two and go through to line six on 

2 twenty-three, namely just to get the portions of the transcript 

3 that identify the documents that are attached as exhibits 

4 and not the remaining portions where Mr. Trosten's cross

5 examination consisted of asking the witness to state what was 

6 in the exhibits, since the exhibit would speak for itself and 

7 the transcript on that matter would be net the best evidence 

s. and not properly introduced.  

9 But to the extent that Mr. Trosten's requests are 

10 more extensive than mine, I don't see any reason for us to 

11 hold up the hearing over it. They are, however, deficient in 

12 other places, which I think further material should be included 

p 13 that he did not include.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well we will take that up later.  

15 Anybody have any objection. The Environmental Defense Fund 

16 or any party to this matter? 

17 The portion of the Brill deposition transcript 

is starting on page nine, line sixteen and ending on page 

19 forty-nine, line twenty-four, is included in the evidentiary 

20 record in this proceeding.  

21 (Portion of deposition of H. K. Brill, as referred 

22 to above, hereby accepted as part of the record.) 

23 It seems that there is a lot of foundation 

p 24 references in that portion identified by the Applicant that 

25 are helpful to an understanding of his qualifications and his
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I experience in the engineering field, and related to or will 

2 be related to the validity of his opinions.  

3 Starting on page fifty, line twenty-four, ovbr to 

4 page sixty, line two. I think the questions which are related 

5 to the documents are helpful in explanations. The documents 

6 are themselves, of course, the best evidence, but I think 

7 in the matter of technology, that sometimes explanations 

a are helpful. Is there any objection to this portion of the 

.9 deposition of H. K. Brill being incorporated in the evidentiary 

10 record in this proceeding? 

11 MR. KARMAN: No objection, Mr. Chairman.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Hudson River Fishermen's 

1 3 Association? 

14 MR. MACBETH: No objection.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State of New York? 

16 MR. MARTIN: No objection.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Environmental Defense Fund? 

18 M1. ROISMAN: In this case Citizens' Committee for 

19 the Protection of the Environment.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citizens' Committee? 

21 MR. ROISMAN: I am sorry, Mr. Chairman. I should 

22 have a different hat.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If you do have one, please bring it 

?A 4MR. ROISMAN: When I am on the radiological safety 

25 stuff I will sit with Mr. Karrman as I am doing now. That will



13bm-4

4 

7 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

20 

11 

12 

23 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

23 

25

help identify it.  

I have no objection.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. That portion of the 

deposition of Mr. H. K. Brill starting on page fifty, line 

twenty-four and ending at page sixty, line two, is incorporated 

into the evidentiary record in this proceeding.  

(Portion of the deposition of H. K. Brill as 

referred to above, hereby accepted as part of the 

record.) 

Next item starting on page ninety.  

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, it's in this gap 

between sixty and ninety that we have several pages.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's take up the Applicants first, 

then we will come back to yours.  

Starting on page ninety, line ten, and going to 

page ninety-nine, line thirteen. Is there any objection to 

that portion of the Brill deposition being incorporated in 

the evidentiary record in this proceeding? 

MR. KARMAN: I have no objection, Mr. Chairman.  

Those are my questions.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Hudson River? 

MR, MACBETH: No objection.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citizens' Committee? 

MR. ROISMAN: No objection.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The portion of the Brill transcript
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of the deposition starting on page ninety, line ten and ending 

2 page ninetynine, line thirteen, is incorporated in the 

3 evidentiary record in this proceeding.  

4 (Portion of the deposition of H. K. Brill as 

5 referred to above, hereby accepted as part of the 

6 record.) 

7 Next item, starting on page 106, line thirteen and 

8 ending on page 108, line four. Is there any objection.:to 

9 that portion of the Brill transcript being incorporated in the 

10 evidentiary record in this proceeding? 

11 Regulatory Staff? 

12 
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JlWI I R. KARBAN: No objection, W. Chairman.  

2 CHAIRAN JENSCH: Hudson River Fishermen's, State 

3 of New York.  

4 M. DDIRTIN: No objection.  

5 MR. MACBE: No objection.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Citizens' Committee, 

7 MR. ROISMAN: No objection.  

CHAXRMAN JTNSCH: That portion of the transcript on 

the deposition on Ar. H. K. Brill starting on Pago 106, Line 

to 13, ending an Page 108p Line 4, is incorporated In the 

evidentlay hearing In this proceeding, 

12 The final item, starting on Page 115, Line 1 and 

is ending on Page 117, Line 12, is there any objection to that? 

14 MR. KftRMA: No objection.  

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Hudson River.  

6M. MARTIN: No objection.  

17 Is. HACB=TH: No objection.  

15 CHAIRIM JENSCH: Citizen's Comlmittee? 

19 AR. ROISMAN: No objection.  

20 CHAXRMAN JENSCH: That portion of the transcript on 

2 the deposition of H. K. Brill, starting at Page 116, Linel, 

22 and ending on Page 117, Line 12, is incorporated in the 

23 evidentiary record In this proceeding.  

e 4 Do you have some offers, Citizen's Committee? 

MR. ROIS AN: Yes, Yr. Chairman.
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JoWt2 (Portions as referred to hereby accepted as part of 

0 2 ~he record.) 

3 MR. ROXSMIN: Page 62, Lines 1 through 19, which 

4 relate to the question of whether or not Mr. Brill believes 

that any ol the work done by PECOR was self deficient in terms 

6 of the contract between PECOR and PM&1.  

7 CHAR AN JENSCH: Page 62, Line 2? 

8 1R. ROISMAN: No, 1 through 19.  

-9 CR1XRMA N JENSCH: 1 through 19. That's all on that 

* page? 

MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

CRAIRBIAN JENSCH: And there are no pages immediately 

1 3Z following that you have in mind? 

M. ROISMIN: No, not immediately following.  

5 CHAIR N JENSCH: Is there any objection to that 

16 portion of the transcript? 

7 MR. TROSTFS: Yes, Mr. Chairman, I object to that.  

18 CHAMRMAT JENSCH: Why? 

19 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman,at this time I would like 

20 to have delivered to the Bard and the parties a document 

21 entitled, "Applicant's Specification of Potential Safety Issues 

22 Identified by H. K. Brill." 

23 U. Chairman,. To save time of the Board and the 

24 parties, i would like to make a general statement which 

25 presumably will apply to other sections that Mr. Roisman is
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going to offer on the deposition, presumably cross-examination 

that he wilI wish to offer, that he will wish to make, and 

3 any evidentiary offering.  

4 Mr. Chairman,. this matter concerning the allegation 

5 on Ho K. Brill has come before this Board at the outset by 

6 virtue of a letter which was written to .the Director of 

7 Regulations. In this letter 1W. Btill identified, in a very 

a generalized and a rather obscure way, certain safety concerns 

9 which he considered were present with regard to components 

to fabricated by PECOH. Pursuant to that, a subpoena which was 

11 obtained by Con Edison in a deposition which was obtained by 

12 Con Edison, in that Mr. Brill testified and specifically 

is identified and explained the safety concerns that he believed 

14 might be present with regard to two components furnished by 

i5 Pennsylvania Engineering Corporation.  

16 The reactor vessels support and the steam generator 

17 shoes. Mr. Chairman, the issues in this hearing with regard 

18 to the components furnished by the Pennsylvania Engineering 

19 Corporation are necessarily derived from those safety concerns 

20 that Mr. Brill has identified. Vie are at a stage In the pro

21 ceeding where the record has been closed, the Board has 

22 requested that a further evidentiary presentation be made, and 

23 that the record be specifically reopened for presentation of 

4 1this general evidence on a limited matter.  

25 CMIRN JENSCH: What record has been closed?

I
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MR.. TROSTET: The record has been closed, Mr.  

2 Chairman, pursuant to the Board's letter of December 7th and 

a the request of the Board for the preparation of findings and 

4 conclusions, and the filing of all necessary documents for 

5 the Board to act upon the applicant's motion.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Didn't we indicate at one tiz.e 

7 that there would be no closing of the record on radiological 

8 safety, and at any time before the final decision in this 

9 matter came up on radiological safety, that it would be 

10 considered part of the review undertaken by this Board? 

1i D&R. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I believe what you are 

12 referring to is the clear statement of the Board that at any 

13 time prior to the final decision of the Board, if a party, 

14 upon the showing of good cause, could ask the Board to reopen 

15 the record, that can be d)ne? 

16 CHAIRMN JENSCH: That's not my recollection.  

17 In any event, let the record speak for itself. In 

is any event, we don't regard the record closed in any radio

19 logical matter. As long as this hearing is going on, it any

20 thing comes up regarding safety, this Board will examine.  

at Proceed.  

22 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, as I say, the record 

23 with regard to Mr. Brills allegation is open with regard to 

P4 the two specific questions that he has identified. We are 

25 presenting these to the Board for determination and not
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jlIt5 guldance of the further course of the hearing with regard to 

2 the allegations of ? r. Brill.  

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Maybe he didn t have the scope of 

4 this hearing in mind so he could sufficiently enumerate all 

5 of the issues that would be related to the considerations that 

6 we have here, and the fact that he said, I think these may be 

7 problems doesn't limit the scope at all of the inquiry we will 

undertake. We are trying to see what the evidence is in 

9 reference to the statements he has made.  

10 The fact that he has delineated something, or where 

11 any witness gets on the stand and says these are things I 

12 think you should consider, Is no restriction on the Board.  

is I'm sure you understand that.  

14 MR. TROSTEN: Mro Chairman, let me state this: 

TS X believe in a situation such as this where a 

16 letter has been written, where the parties 'have filed findings 

17 and conclusions with regard to the radiological safety Issues, 

18 and a new matter comes up, obviously presents the Board with 

19 a decision as to what extent additional evidence should be 

20 received in the record with regard to this new matter.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That is what we are doing now.  

22 M. TROSTEN: That is what the Board Is doing. The 

23 Board, in the exercise of its reasonable discretion, has the 

2 4 authority to require additional evidence to be presented, and 

25 that is what we are doing, sir.
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JlWt6 But it is very important, I submit, Mr. Chairman, 

2 that in any further evidentiary session which is called for 

3 by the Board, that the issues for which the hearing has been 

4 reopened be very clearly identified. This is one of the 

5 essential functions, it seems to me, Mr. Chairman, that has 

6 to be performed by the Board, to identify and establish, by 

7 its ruling, which issues are those for which additional 

8 evidentiary presentations will be required and which will be 

9 permitted.  

10 We submit, Mr. Chairman, that on the basis of what 

11 Mr. Brill has said, sir, that these are the particular issues 

12 which he has identified with respect to which additional 

i3 evidence is called for.  

14 CUAIRMR JENCH: Does that complete your statement 

15 in answer to the offer by the Citizen's Committee? 

18 r . TROSTEN: Yes.  

17 CBAMMUAN JENSCH: The objection is overruled. It 

i8 should be clear that there is no reopening of the record in 

19 this proceeding in any respect. This record is open for 

20 consideration to radiological safety. The fact that there has 

21 been a proposal submitted for a testing license at some level 

22 of power and proposed finding with reference to that, doesn't 

23 close the record at all. We will be able to identify the 

P . issues better when we kmow just exactly what the presentation 

25 is.
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JlWt7 I There has not been cross-examination, except In 

2 limited respects, of Mr. Brill. We will be able to see fully 

3 what the scope of his presentation is when cross-examination 

4 is completed. At the end of that time, if we feel there is 

5 some particular matter that requires further consideration, 

6 we will identify those areas by way of issues or any other 

7 matter. We.willI welcome the presentation by all parties with 

a reference to this matter.  

9 The portion of the transcript referred to by the 

10 Citizen's Committee for the Protection of the Environment is 

it incorporated into the evidentiary record in this proceeding.  

12 Proceed. What other offer do you have? 

13 NR. ROISMAN: Page 67, Line 20, to Page 68, Line 5, 

14 which identified Exhibit Number 11, and marks it for purposes 

15 of the deposition. It is strictly so we will have reference 

1s to Exhibit 11.  

.17 CHAIRMN JENSCH: Is there any objection to that 

ls portion of the transcript? 

19 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, Ur. Chairman. I object on the 

20 same ground as before.  

21 CAIRMAN JENSCH: Objection is overruled. The 

22 portion of the transcript identigied by the Citizen's 

23 Committee will be incorporated in the evidentiary record in 

?A this proceeding.  

25 (Portions as referred to hereby accepted as part of
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J1Wi8 1 the record.) 

S2 CHAIRMAN JENSCR: Do you have any other offerings? 

MR. ROISMAN: Page 77, Line 19, to Page 84, Line 7.  

4 CHAIR1!1 JENSCH: Is there any objection to that 

5 portlon of the identified transcript? Regulatory Staff.  

6 MR. KAR]iA: We have no objection, Mr. Chairman, to 

7 that.  

8 CHAIMUN JENSCH: Hudson River Fishermen's 

9 Association 

10 D2. MACBETH: No objectiono 

11 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State of New York.  

12 ~MR. MRTIN: No objection.  

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Applicant.  

14 IM. TROSTEN: Yes, Mr. Chairman, we object on the 

15 same ground. We do not believe that the portion of the 

1 transcript that 1r. Roisman has identified is relevant or 

17 material to any safety issue that has been identified by 

18 M. Drill.  

19 In addition, Mr. Chairman, I would object on the 

20 additional grounds that these pertain to a matter of contract 

21 claims of which the Chairman has already determined properly 

22 is beyond the scope of the hearing.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Your objection is overruled.  

24 The portion of the transcript last identified by the Citizen's 

25 Committee for the Protection of the Environment is
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J11t9 I incorporated into the evidentiary record in this proceeding.  

0 2 (Portions as referred to hereby accepted as part of 

3 the record.) 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have other offers? 

DMR. ROISILUT: Yes, Mr. Chairman. Page 86, Line 23, 

a to Page 87, Line 4, for the purpose of the marking and 

7 identification of Ehibit Number 14 attached to the deposition.  

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The objection is sustained in part 

9 and overruled in part. The Board adheres to the position that 

10 the particular dollar amount transaction that may be at issue 

ti between the parties doesn't seem to be related to radiological 

12 safety. That was the consideration that we expressed earlier.  

e13 While at a deposition no rulings are made on the 

14 evidence, the evidence received when an offer is made on the 

i5 evidence at a hearing will be considered. Exhibit Number 12, 

,T which, was a letter of March 11, 1970, referred to as-built 

17 drawings and seemed to be related to the portion of the letter 

I8 from W. Brill that initiated this inquiry.  

19 The portion of the letter last Identified by the 

20 Citizen's Committee deals with other than radiological 

21 safety matters and does n& seem to be' relevant to this con

22 sideration here.  

23 The objection is sustained in that regard.  

24 1 However, as to the last two sentences of the letter 

25 of Whibit Number 14, those sentences do appear to be related
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J0 t.

to a consideration of radiological safety by an organization 

entitled WFSCO Corporation, which we understand, from previous 

testimony, has some relationship to the construction operation 

here undertaken by Consolidated Bdts.n Company,.  

The objection is overruled in reterence to the last 

two sentences of Exhibit Number 14.  

Will you proceed.
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%MR. RO!SMAN: I wonder if I might address that for 

a second, Mr. Chairman. I have no objection to the tenor 

of the Board's statement, and I apologize for not having 

excised the letter to take out the reference of the middle 

paragraph to the dollar amount of the claim. But I would 

like to ask the Board to consider, including the first two 

sentences of the letter and the last three sentences of the 

letter, 

MR. TROSTEN: rChairman, there has been no offer 

of the letter. Indeed, I s&bmit, that the offer of the letter 

would be improper. The offer is of portions of a depositicn.  

CHAIPRM1 JENSO1: I didn't get your last statement.  

Ia. TROSTEN: There has been vo offer of the letfmr.  

We have discussed offers of a portion of the deposition.  

That is what the Chairman's ruling was addressed to, I 

understood.  

CHAIRMS, JENSCH: As I understood the offer b7 the 

Citizens' Committee, they wanted that portion of the transcript 

of pages eighty-six and eighty-seven that had to do with 

the identification of this letter as a basis for its offer of 

the letter as well; is that correct? 

KR. ROISMAN: Yes, that s correct, . Chairman.  

MR. TROSTEN: That is not what &r. Roisman said, 

as I heaid him.  

CIIAIRMA14 JENSCH: He didn't say it the n. Are you

507
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J2wm-2 
i saying it now? 

M2 R. ROISYLAN: Yes 

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: State your position.  

4 MR. TROSTEN: I object, Mr. Chairman, to the offer 

5 of this letter. This vas a deposition of 1o Brill. Mr. Brill 

6 was the individual who was subject to cross-examinatim .He 

7 produced documents pursuant to a subpoena that we obtained.  

8 This letter is not admissible, sir. I object to its 

9 admittance. It is hearsay. There has been no proper 

10 foundation laid for the receipt of this letter into evidence.  

CHAIRN JEMNSCH: Didn't - Webco Corporation have 

12 something to do with the constr action of Indian Point Neo. 2? 

.1.3 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, sir, but th.,at is not the basis 

14 of my objection, sir. I am making the objection to the 

is admissibility of this evidence, 

16 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: On ohat ground? You said it is 

V hearsay. It is your own organization. Webco is one of ymur 

18 contracting orsanizations° This letter was addressed to 

11f Consolidated Edison by one of your own groups with which you 

20 are affiliated..  

21 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I'd like to make the 

22 point that Con Edison Obtaine d this deposition and subpoenaed 

2s this letter2 and that this letter has been put in the pulic 

S24 domain by virtue of action that Con Edison had taken, 

25 We are perfectly well a2are of this letter and
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1 perfectly vell aware of what it says, just as Mr. Roisman is.  

2 We are objecting to the admission of this as evidence in this 

3 proceeding because we say there has been no proper foundation 

4 laid for the receipt of this letter into evidence, and the 

5 letter is hearsay.  

6 CHIRMAN JENSCH: I don't think your foundation 

7 objection is valid, The objectivn is overruled and-those, 

8 portions of the letter of exhibit No. 14 are related, of 

9 course, to previous correspondence identified. It does have 

10 an aspect that the Board has not previously considered in this 

11 matter in reference to the previous ruling which says, 

12 "Have investigated it thoroughly." Then the entirety of t1e 

13 last paragraph, likewise. The objection is overruled and 

14 those portions of -- The first paragraph and the last 

15 paragraph are included In the evidentiary record in this 

16 proceeding. The fact that Applicant's counsel has stated 

17 that *.this is made available in the public domain let me get 

i8 it in the record. We have to make a ruling to get it into the 

19 evidentiary record, and that is what we are doing nae.  

20 Proceed.  

21 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, on page eighty-nine, 

22 there was a clarification that had to be made for the purpose 

P3 of marking Exhibit 1, and that appe"rs on lines ten and 

24 nineteen.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: T hich is that?
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MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Trosten said, "I would like to 

note that Exhibit 1 has not physically been marked by the 

Reporter. I would ask that that be done now." 

CYHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection to that? 

MR. TROSTEN: No objection.  

MR. MARTIN: No objection.  

MR. MACBETH: No objection.  

CHAIEMAN JENSCH: Very well. That portion of the 

transcript just identified by the Citizens' Committee for 

the Protection of the Environment may be incorporated into 

the evidentiary record in this proceeding.  

(Portions as referred to hereby accepted as part 

of the record.) 

MR. ROIS1W: Page I02, line twelve, to page 110, 

line seven.  

MR. TROSTEN: Would the Reporter read back the last 

identification, please.  

MR. ROISMAN: It is all of my cross-examination, if 

that will nmake it easier, starting on page 102 going to page i( 

CHAIPkIAN JENSCH: Is there any objection to the offer 

of these portions? 

MR. TROSTEN: I have no obj ection Mr. Chairman, to 

that portion we have already identified as Item D. I do 

object to the other portions of it on the grounds that it is 

not relevant or material to any safety issue presented in

I
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I the proceeding.  

CHAITXF41'1 JENSCH: Th-is discussion of as-built 

drawings will probably, coure in later considerations in the 

proceeding. The objection is overraled. That portion just 

identified by the Citizens' Coradittee will be incorporated 1.nto 

the evidentiary record of this proceeding.  

7 (Page 102, line 12.to page 110, line 7 of transcrit 

of .eposition of -, X. Brill, hereby accepted as 

part of the record.) 

MR. ROISMAN: Ir0 Chairman finally on page 113, 

line eleven, to page 115, line four.  

CAIRI AN JENSCH: Is there any objection? 

V. WA o AN: No objection.  

OHAIRM AN JTNSCH: State of New York? 

MT.MAR.TIN: No objection.  

I CHAIRMAN JENSCGi: The Hudson River Fishermen1 s 

Association? 

I MR., MACBETH: No objectian.  

19 C11AIRMAN JENSCH: .App!lican.? 

0 MR. TROSTEN: The same objection, Mr. Chairman, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will. you indicate the purpose of 

I the offer .  

23 MR. ROISMWAN: It has to do ,ith foundation of 

?,A possible discussion subsequently wit lb% 1rill. As I 

25 5 understand from informal discussions uith the other parties,
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one of the things that mr. Brill will be asked, and I think 

2 the Chairman indicated this in our conference call, is -whether 

or not the study now conducted by the Staff and the Applicant 
hiti 

Shave, quote, satisfiey, imquote, with regard to his concerns.  

5 This portion of the transcript identified that ther are other 

individuals in Mx', Brill's organization who may personally be 

more knowledgeqble on the subject than he, and that to the 7 

extent that an attempt is made to indicate that Mr. Brill's 

satisfaction on this is an expert opinion, ve want to establish 9 

0 by this evidence that if they wanted to get expert opinions 

from someone other than the Applicant and the Staff and 

ParAmeter, Inc., they would have to call Lr. Campbell, Mr. Neff 
12 

and what their responsibility was to this work that was done.  

4 should euplain.  

15-UX positions are substantially different than the 

Applicant. The purpose of the hearing is not, as we see it, 

17 to satisfy Mr. Brill. The purpose of the hearing is to 

determine uhether the plant is saKe. If there is an attempt 18 

to use Mr. Brill's approval of the Staff and Applicant's 

20 analyses, this would be a basis for contradicting that, 

21 I.R TROSTEH: Mr. Chairman, I believe that what 

Mr. Roisrdan has said clearly indicates that there is no 

23 purpose to be served by the re.ceipt into evidence of this 

4 portion of the transcript on the basis of anything that 

25 Mr. Brill has said. 1 object,
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donutCHAIRMAN jENscH: (Nn what grounds, exrcept that you 

dntagree with it? 

,TROSTEN: Pir. Gbairtmian,, it :,,. apgarerat that the 

4 1 Individuals who are named here and the, answers that waro given 

5 to W~. Roisinan's questions have absolutely nothing to do with 

a the concerizz that Mr. Brili ex~zessed vith had to do with 

7 actions that may have been taken after the reactor vessel 

Ssupport ring was delivered to the sitev a fter the steam 

generator -shoes were delivered, these m'atters have nothing 

to do tith the issues that are presented here, anid it's an 

irrelevant and Immaterial piece of evidence, and for that 

reason I object to it, 

I S CAIRUAN JENSCH- Well, I didn't understand that 

11I those persons were only familiar with that which occurred 

after the sh ipment of the ccmont-nts.  

MR TROSTEN: No, sir, These are individuals who 

T7 are familiar with what went an in the shop, as I understand it., 

$8 CHAILIMN 302=19: That objection Is overruled and theo 

14 portion of tho transcript to wh~a the Citizen's Committ ee just 

20 referred may be incorporated in the evidentiary record din 

21 this proceeding.  

22 Does that complete your offer? 

23 M.~ ROKS1.9m: Air. Chairmans just so there is some 

94 clarity, because 11r. Trosten seemed to be confued, his 

2 offer and our offer now .include an identification of all
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XC1B2 fifteen of the exrhibits which were attached to Dt- Brill's 

0 2 deposition, and it is our Intent that those fifteen exhibits 

3 should be received In evidence, and although I cann~ot 90 back 

4 over it with you we are perfectly amienable to the strikking out 

5jof those exhibitst the Portions such as in Exhibit N'umbTer 14 

s~which you identified which deal exclusively with the qujestion 

7 of the contract claim between PECOI and any of the other 

s subcontractors or the applicanit.. That is the dollar amounts, 

9 not the substitute basis four those claims.  

10 (Portions as referred to hereby accepted as part of 

11 the record.) 

MR TROSTER W. Chairman, If Mr. Roisman Is Dow 

13 offering the exhibits which he heretofore has not done, I 

14 object to the offer. Twhe (1ocuments are inadmissible, they are 

15 hearsay, they are not relevant or aftnissible to safety issues.  

1s It is improper to admit these documents iii eviidkce in this 

17 proceeding on the basis of the -fiact that a witneas appeared 

ja at a deposition and had these doiuet warked for identifi

19 cation.  

20 CHI~ARMAN JNSCH: I don't undsrstand your statenent.  

21 ycru say it's impror, 'ud'is~~ Why? 

22 MR. IMPOSTE1; Mr. 'Chairman, I have atteip ted to 

23 explain it and Z will attempt afgain.  

24 These do 3mnts3, there Is n.ot a proper foundation 

25 for -the admission of these documents :i~ ev-.Ldence. There is
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KIBt3 no proper showing that anyone, that any party, has relied 

2 on these documents. There is no proper showing that anyone 

3 has relied on these documants

r4 r Roisman has made not; even a shrxed of an attempt 

to do that. These documents are hearsay. They are not 

6 relevant and they are not mater.a .  

7 Now I think that constitutes, I would say, an 

a objection to the admission ol these documents.  

C HAIRMIN JEMNSCH: Well, if you have something to 

10 suppor t your statement of irrelevancy -- but as I understood 

1 these documents, these are part of the documents that were 

12 utilized for construction of the components which are the 

) subject of the letter of arch .1972 from Mr. Brill. Is not 

.14 that correct? 

15 And they have got on here United Engineering & 

16 Contractors, Inc., Order Consolidated Edison, Description, 

17 Indl.an Point Generati.ng Station Nt'be.r 2, Pittsburgh Bridge 

18 & Iron Works, which identified a chain of contracting 

19 organizations, as I understand it, from Westinghouse to 

20 Pittsburgh Bridge & Xron to Pennsylvania, et cetera, et cetera.  

2 These are copies, as I understand it, ot the actual documents 

22 utilized or shown to he designed by Upited Engine,rng 

23 Construction Company. They have got revision3 made, notations 

;4 made by the persons who authorized the revisions.  

25 r-Mt. TROSTEI%: Mr. Ghairman, I submit that by
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producing- a copy of a docurcent that snys United Engineers 81 

Constructors on It th-at that does not m~ake that documient 

a dmssible In evielence In this prc~eding.  

CHAIRM JENSCH: You are absolutely right. but It 

is rczlated, as I undestand It, by :the testiraony, to thie 

construcion of tho c omponets. It adds an element sounthimg 

more than the designation accompanyIng it. Of course,, I 

didn't understazd that that was the basis of the offer just 

because there was a name on here, either Consolift~ted EdisaL 

Company, that name alone riouldnalt admit any document,, and, 

neither would Pittsburgh Bridge & Iroa alone admit any 

document.. It's what Is on this piece of paper.  

Would you like to See it perhaps? 

AM. TCPSTEN*: Wall, I have loked at it, M-.  

Chairman., Itts an ongineering drawing listing a atzab'e og 

things, some of which I believe have nothing to do with the 

Points that BW, Br'ill Waz Tisingi Z would like to ask that 

Mr. Xoisrnan, as a part of his of ferL of each and every one 

of these docurmentsq specifically identify t~he xfoundation for 

each of these documents as a necessary predicate before they 

can be bered in evidence. These diocuents are hearsay.  

CHAURPLUT JEN3CH: Wksll, they are not hearsay if they 

have been ideatified by Brill, as I understan d it.  

jlfl TROST-AIN: Vvoll,, they have been Identified by 

11r. Brill in various and sundry ways, M irman, in the



course of his deposition.  

2 CBAMAN JMNSCH: What was one way that hQ 

3 identified in reference to construction, can you recall? 

1o TROSTEN: What was one way in rhich he 

5 identified what, ar?.  

CHAIUMN JHMSCH: You say he Identified in several 

7 ways. Can you give us one way he did identify it in 

S reference to the construction o2 these components? Didn.'t 

9 he say these are copies of documaents used for the construction 

I0 of the components? 

i . TROSTN: Yes, he did say that.  

CMIMMA14 hJENSCH: The objection is overruled.  

is Documents are received in evidence in the evidentiary record 

Il of this proceeding.  

(Portions as r,,fcrred to hereby accepted as part of 

1 the record.) 

7 CXIRA.MN I NSCH.: We have a note from .,r. Voigt, 

11 who says a message has been received thit Mr. Brili, his 

19 attorney, have just arrived at L Guardia and they will be 

20 here soon. I think that is as IOuch specifIcity as we can 

21 get for the moment.  

22 Mo ROISMTI: By July the 1.fth.  

23 -CMM1.R JENSC1: 1 was goinU to say a reasonably 

21 specific contention has been made here about time of arrival.  

25 Xn order to perhaps complete the record beonre
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KIBt6 i lunch, I wonder if nre may proceed with the offer of applicant 

2 report of its analysis and the Staf.fs report of its a alysis 

3 so we will have them in the record, and my thought w a s that 

4 maybe we could have a little louiger noon hour but station 

5 sawbody here so in case Mro .rill omes in he doesn't think 

a the case Is over.  

7 Cn ve proceed In reference to these evidenatay 

8 matters and then we will take a little longe racess and then 

we can go down and take a look at the site for a very short 

10 visit? Would that be agreeable to the a0pplicant? 

End I; MR. TROSTEN: Yeso 

12 
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will you proceed with your offer? 

Do you have sufficient copies to be incorporated in the 

transcript? 

MR. TROSTEN: Yes we do, ir. Chairman.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I would like to ask the 

following individuals to come forvard and be sworn: Mr. Beer, 

Mr. Berkowitz, Mr. Branting, Mr. Cunningbam, Mr. Slotterback 

and Mr. Whitehouse. These witnesses will sponsor the 

Applicant's testimony entitled A plicant's Test-imon Concern 

Allegations of H. K. Brill, Pennsylvania Engineering Corporatio 

PECOR Division, dated May 17, 1972.  

CHAIrUAN JENSCH: Very well. Will each of the 

gentlemen whose names have been called stand and raise your 

right arm, please.  

(The following witnesses were sworn: 

JOHN R, SLOTTERBACK 

ROBERT W. WHITEHOUSE 

LEE R. CUNTIG A1AM 

GORDON A. BEER 

REYMAN R. BRANTING 

LESTER BERKOWITZ.) 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Will you give your 

name individually to the Reporter and have a seat, please, 

MR. TROSTEN: Gentlemen, I show each of you a copy
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of your professional qualifications which i will identify as 

2 educational and professional qualifications, John R. S.otterbac'k 

3 qualifications Robert W. Whitehouse, qualifications Lee R.  

4 Cunningham, professional qualifications Gordon A. Beer, 

5 qualifications Reymtan: R. Branting, and qualifications 

6 Lester R. Berkowitz, and I ask you were these statements of 

your professional qualifications prepared by you and are they 

true and correct to the best of your knowledge? 

9 MR. BEER: Gordon Beer, yes.  

10 MR. BERKOWITZ: Lester Berkcritz, yes.  

11 Mo SLOTTERBACK: John Slotterback, yes.  

12 MR. BEAMNING: Reyman Branting, yes.  

13 MR. IWHITEHOUSE; Robert 1hitehouse, yes.  

14 MR, CUNNINGHAM: Lee Cunningham, yes.  

15 MR. TROSTEN: Do you desire to have these statements 

16 of your professional qualifications included in the transcript 

17 as if read and received in evidence in this proceeding? 

is MR. BEER: Yes.  

19 MR. BERUKOWITZ: Yes.  

20 MR. SLUfTERBACK: Yes, 

21 MR. BRANTING: Yes.  

22 MR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes.  

23 MR. CUNINGHAM: Yeso 

M. TROSTEN: I now show you a document whic h 

25 I have previos ly identified, consisting of Applicant's

K2bm-2

I
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I testimony on tle allegations of H, K. Brill.- Was this 

P document prepared collectively by you and under your 

3 supervision and direction? 

4 MR. BEER: Yes, 

.R BENILKOWITZ: Yes.  

MR,. SLOTTERBACK: Yes.  

7 IMR. BRAMEING: Yes.  

MR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes.  

MR. CIZNIFGdA: Yes.  

TO iM. TROSTEN: Are the contents of it true and 

11 correct to the best of your knowledge? 

12 DR. BEER: Yes.  

13 ME. BERKOWITZ: Yes.  

14 MRo SLOTTERBACK: Yes.  

13 MR. BRMTINTG: Yes.  

16 j MR, WHITEHOUSE: Yes.  

17 MR. CUjNINGH&AM: Yes.  

ia 1, TROSTEN: Do you desire to have this document 

19 included in the transcript as if read and received in 

20 evidence in this proceeding pursuimant to the request of the 

21 Board? 

,2 M4R. BEER: Yes.  

23 MR. BERKMITZ: Yes.  

24 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes.  

2 5 M-', BPRANTUIG: Yes.

5092
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MR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes.  

2 14R. CER,,ING.MA: Yes.  

3 MR TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I now offer in evidence 

4 the document which I have just identified.  

5 CHAIRMAN JENSGK: Together with the statement of 

6 professional qualifications? 

7 HR. TROSTEN: Together with the statement of 

8 professional qualifications, 

9 CHAIRM4AN JENSC11: Is there any objection? 

0 MR, KARIWAN: No objection.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCI: Citizens' Committee? 

12 MR, ROISMAN: Mr, Chairman, can we have a brief 

i3 voir dire of the witnesses, please? 

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Firs': let me inquire is there 

is any objection to the statement of professional qualifications 

18 being incorporated in the transcript as if read? 

17 MR. RIOIS4AN: No objection.  

18 CPAI~rMAN JENSCH: Hudson River Fishermen's 

19 Association? 

20 VL, MACBETH: No objection.  

21 CHAIRKAN JENSCH: State of New York? 

22. MR. 1TIN: No objection.  

23 CHAIRM'AN JENSCH: The statements of the professional 

24 qualifications of these identified witness of the Applicant 

.25 may be physically incorporated within the transcript as if read.  

(Docurments follow.)
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PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

GORDON A. BEER 
DIRECTOR 

QUALITY ASSURANCE 0 CONSOLIDATED EDISON COMPANY OF NEW YORK, INC.  

My name is Gordon A. Beer. My business address is 

4 Irving Place, New York, New York 10003. I currently 

hold the position of Director of Quality Assurance for 

Consolidated Edison Company of New York, Inc.  

I graduated from the University of California at 

Los Angeles in 1953 with a Bachelor of Science Degree in 

General Engineering.  

In 
Navy upon graduation from UCLA and worked at Mare Island 

Naval Shipyard until 1962 as a naval architect (structural) 

and as a supervisory engineer in their program for the con

struction of nuclear power plants for submarines.  

In 1962, I left the Navy to work for Aerojet General 

Corporation.. While at Aerojet, I held the positions of Head 

of the Development and Systems Tegting Department, and-Senior 

Project Engineer over projects associated with the develop

ment and testing of a nuclear powered electrical generating 

system for use in outer space.



In 1967, I left Aerojet to accept a position at the 

Liquid Metals Engineering Center (LMEC).. This center is 

operated .for the AEC by Atomics InternationAl, Division of 

North American Rockwell Corporation. At the IiEC, I held the 

positions of Quality Assurance Unit Manager and Test Facility 

Operations Manager.  

In 1971, I left the LMEC to accept the position of 

Director of Quality Assurance for Consolidated Edison Company 

of New York, Inci



QUALIFICATIONS 
LESTER BERKOWITZ 

PROGRAM MANAGER - SPECIAL LICENSING PROJECTS 

NUCLEAR ENERGY SYSTE-IS 
WESTINGHOUSE ELECTRIC CORPORATION 

My name is Lester Berkowitz. My residence address is 1511 

Denniston Avenue, Pittsburgh, Pennsylvania, 15217. I am employed by 

Westinghouse Electric Corporation as'Program Manager, Special Licensing 

Projects, in the Pressurized Water Reactor System (PWRSD), Westinghouse 

Nuclear Energy Systems, Westinghouse Power Systems Company, and have 

served in this capacity since July, 1971. I am responsible for consul

tation, planning and coordination of activities associated with Atomic 

Safety and Licensing Board proceedings on behalf of Westinghouse customers.  

I was graduated from Columbia University in 1948 with a B.S.  

degree in Chemical Engineering. I received a Master of Science degree 

from Columbia University in 1950. From 1951 to 1965, I attended Columbia 

University and New York University where I took post graduate courses in 

Advanced Engineering Mathematics, Partial Differential Equations, Reactor 

Physics, Nuclear Engineering, Chemical Process Control, and the Design and 

Analysis of Experiments. From 1966 to 1969, I attended the Graduate School 

of Business at the University of Pittsburgh, and was awarded an MBA degree 

in 1969.  

From September, 1959 to January, 1960 I was a lecturer in Engineering 

Statistics at the College of the City of New York, and from September, 1965 

to December 1965, I was a lecturer in Engineering Economics at the Westchester 

Community College.



From October, 1949 to. June, 1951 Iwas a Research Assistant on 
the staff of the Los Alamos Scientific Laboratory. I was responsible for 
the application of statistical techniques in weapons development and the 
supervision of pilot plant production of special materials in support of 

laboratory operations.  

From June, 1951 to August, 1953 I was a production supervisor 

and associate research chemist at Merck & Co., Inc. I participated in the 
reactivation, startup and supervision of the operation of a 3,000,000 pound 
per month hexamine facility, and in the supervision of pilot plant produc
tion of cortisone intermediates, and antibiotics. I was also responsible 
for the development of polarographic techniques for detecting trace impurities 
in niacin process streams which were then associated with the startup of a 

new manufacturing process.  

From August, .1953 through November, 1954 1 was Research Engineering 
Supervisor at the O-CEL-0 Division of General Mills, Inc., in Buffalo, New 
York. I was responsible for development of certain medical applications and 

non-medical applications of cellulose sponge products.  

From January to February, 1955 I was a market analyst at the 
Barrett Division of the Allied Chemical Corporation in New York. In this 
capacity,.I was responsible for the conduct of a market survey on urethane 

products and intermediates.

I-V * ' .I:y

• D



S-3-

From February, 1955 to December, 1965 I was employed by United 

Nuclear Corporation, Development Division (formerly Nuclear Development 

Associates) in White Plains, New York. I participated in the conduct of 

experimental studies of the feasibility of a supercritical pressure dis

tillation process for the separation of fresh water from sea water, in 

the design and conduct of fuel element irradiation experiments and in 

the design,. construction and operation of United Nuclear's hot laboratory 

in Pawling, New York. I was responsible for the design and evaluation of 

nuclear reactor process systems for a variety of different reactor types, 

including the Sodium Deuterium Reactor (SDR), the Mobile Compact Reactor 

(MCR), and the Belgian Engineering Test Reactor (BR-2). In 1960 I served 

as liaison to Centro Informazioni Studi Esperienze (CISE) in Milan, Italy, 

where I participated in the design, construction and operation of a facility 

for conducting heat transfer experiments with wet steam, and in the conduct 

of other engineering development work associated with the CAN-1 Program 

sponsored by the U.S.A.E.C. - Euratom Joint Board. In 1962 I served as a 

consultant to Ebasco Services Inc. on the Liquid Metal Loop Facilities 

Program for the Advanced Test Reactor.  

In February, 1966 1 was employed by Westinghouse Electric Corporation, 

Atomic Power Division, in the Advanced Development and Planning Department, 

where I was assigned as a Fellow Engineer in Development Projects. In this 

capacity, I was responsible for R & D program evaluation and planning, and 

1Eaison w th Westinghouse's Central Research Laboratories. In December, 1969



I was assigned to the Engineering Department, PWRSD, and was responsible 

for providing administrative support on R & D matters, and continued my 

responsibilities for liaison with the Central Research Laboratories. In 

June, 1970 I was appointed Manager of Development and Cost Reduction Program 

Administration, PWRSD, and was responsible for the administration of develop

ment programs and the division's cost reduction program. In February, 1971 

I was assigned as Assistant to the Manager of Licensing and Reliability 

in which capacity I was responsible for providing assistance on a variety 

of matters associated with the conduct of Licensing and Reliability operations, 

including the planning of such activities. In July, 1971 I was appointed to 

my present position.  

I am licensed to practice professional engineering in the state 

of New York. I am a member of the American Nuclear Society, the American 

Chemical Society and the American Institute of Chemical Engineers. I am 

also a member of the society of Sigma Xi, Tau Beta Pi, Phi Lambda Upsilon, 

and Beta Gamma Sigma.



EDUCATIONAL &.PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 
JOHN R, SLOTTERBACK 
SENIOR ENGINEER 
POWER DIVISION.  

UNITED ENGINEERS & CONSTRUCTORS INC.  
0@ 

My name is John R. Slotterback. My residence address 

is 24 Evergreen Lane, Haddonfield, New Jersey 08033. I am a 

Senior Engineer in the Power Division. I was and am responsible 

for the structural and civil engineering work, and in my present 

position I am also responsible for assisting the project 

Supervising Engineer in the overall engineering work for both 

the conventional and nuclear phases for Consolidated Edison's 

Indian Point Unit No. 2 and Unit No. 3.  

I graduated from Drexel Institute of Technology in 

June, 1958 with a Bachelor of Science Degree in Engineering and 

received my Professional Engineer's License in the Commonwealth 

of Pennsylvania in August, 1960 and the State of New York in 

April, 1967.  

I joined the Power Division of United Engineers and 

Constructors Inc. in 1962 after fourteen years in the Construc

tion Engineering Department of the Philadelphia Gas Works 

Division of the United Gas .Improvement Company. Since joining 

9 United Engineers, I have been engaged in the structural and 

civil engineering work for Texas Electric Service Company,
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Handley Steam Electric Station - Unit No. 3; Union Electric 

Company, Sioux Power Plant- Unit No. 1; American Oil Company, 

Texas City Unit No. 1 Power Station.Expansion; Union Electric 

Company, Sioux Power Plant Unit No. 2; and Consolidated 

Edison's Indian Point Unit No. 2 and Unit No. 3.  

I am a Fellow in the American Society of Civil 

Engineers, and a member in the American Concrete Institute.



QUALIFICATIONS 
REYMAN R. BRANTING 

CHIEF CONTRACT MANAGER 

PBI INDUSTRIES 

My name is Reyman R. Branting. My business address 

is New York Avenue, Rochester, Pa. 15074.  

I was graduated from Rensselaer Polytechnic Institute 

with the degree of Bachelor of Civil Engineering in 1952. From 

1952 through 1954, I served as a lieutenant with the Corps of 

Engineers, U.S. Army, in staff and line positions*. From 1955 

through early 1961, I was employed by the Aluminum Company of 

America as a field and design engineer. From 1961 until 1964, 

I was Senior Contracting Engineer and Administrative Assistant 

to the Project Manager for Graver Tank & Mfg. Co., Division 
of 

Union Tank Car Co. Since 1964, I have been employed by 

Pittsburgh Bridge & Iron Works (now PBI Industries) as Assistant 

to the President and Chief Contract Manager.  

Projects with which I have been associated include: 

1. Chilhowee Dam - Field Engineer.  

2. Brokopondo Dam - Staff Engineer.  

3. Titan II, Phase II Silo Construction - Senior 

Contracting Engineer and Administrative Assistant 

to Project Manager.  

4. Structural steel fabrication and erection 0 Eastlake plant of Cleveland Electric Illuminating
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Co., Mt. Storm Unit #3 of VEPCO, Salem Nuclear 
Generating Station - Units 1 & 2 of Public 
Service Electric & Gas Co., Vermont Yankee 
Nuclear Power Station of Vermont Yankee Nuclear 
Power Corporation, North Anna Units 1 & 2 of 
VEPCO, Beaver Valley Power Station Unit 1 of 
Duquesne Light Co., Three Mile Island Nuclear 
Station Unit 2 of Metropolitan Edison Co., 
Herbert A. Wagner Station, Unit #4 of Baltimore 
Gas & Electric Co. - Chief Contract Manager.  

During the period of fabrication of the material 

furnished by PECor for Indian Point Unit #2, I was Chief Contract 

Manager for PB&I. My direct responsibilities included coordina

tion of all PB&I activities relating to providing the assemblies 

contracted for.  

I am a registered Professional Engineer in the Common

wealth of Pennsylvania, a member of the Pennsylvania Society of 

Professional Engineers and the Society of American Military 

Engineers.



QUALIFICATIONS 
ROBERT W. WHITEHOUSE 

EXECUTIVE VICE PRESIDENT 

NUCLEAR INSTALLATION SERVICES COMPANY 

My name is Robert W. Whitehouse. My business address 

is Suite 105, 1060 Kings Highway, North, Cherry Hill, New 

Jersey 08034.  

I served in the Navy for eleven years. During this 

time I graduated from Navy Nuclear Power School, New London, 

Connecticut. I also participated in the installation, opera

tion and maintenance of the Reactor Prototype S3G, West Milton, 

New York. I served on the USS Triton S4G and USS Skate S2W.  

In 1961, I was employed by Carolinas Virginia Nuclear Power 

Associates as a reactor technician. I participated in testing 

of nuclear mechanical systems.. In 1962 I was employed by Allis 

Chalmers Nuclear Power Division in Schenectady, New York, and 

was responsible for reviewing and developing construction 

methods for PM3B reactor project. In 1964, in Elk River, 

Minnesota, I was responsible for mechanical components during 

starting up and testing which included technical construction 

and support. I was responsible for preparation of the mechani

cal maintenance program. From 1964 through 1967 I was employed 

0 by National Bureau of Standards as reactor mechanical supervisor.
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I was responsible for mechanical components which included fuel 

transfer system, reactor vessel and internals, and also partici

pated in writing and implementing various startup test procedures..  

I was employed by United Engineers and Constructors Inc. from 

1967 through 1969 as mechanical supervisor on Indian Point Units 

#2 and #3 located in Buchann, New York. I was responsible for 

the installation of all nuclear mechanical equipment and supports.  

I had five supervisors and about 150 craftsmen under direct 

supervision. From 1969 to 1971 I was employed as a mechanical 

superintendent responsible for mechanical construction at the 

Salem, New Jersey generating station which included coordinating 

construction, mechanical subcontractors, major rigging, and 

erection procedures.  

At present I am employed at Nuclear Installation 

Services Company as Executive Vice President responsible for 

all construction.
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QUALIFICATIONS 
LEE R. CUNNINGHAM 

MANAGER OF FIELD OPERATIONS, 
CONSTRUCTION & OPERATIONS.- NORTHERN REGION 

My name is Lee R. Cunningham. My business address is 

Monroeville Nuclear Center, P. 0. Box 355, Pittsburgh, Pa. 15230.  

I graduated from Carnegie Institute of Technology with 

a degree in Mechanical Engineering in 1953. I was employed by 

Westinghouse Electric Corporation in 1956 following the comple

tion of a two-year military obligation. From 1956 to 1963 I was 

at the Bettis Atomic Power Laboratory operated by Westinghouse 

for the AEC. During this period i participated in the installa

tion and startup of the Shippingport Power Station. I also 

participated in manufacture and assembly of various reactor 

cores for the S3W, S5W and AlW type plants.  

During 1964 I transferred to the Westinghouse Atomic 

Power Divisions and was assigned as a field engineer during the 

installation of Westinghouse fuel in Consolidated Edison, Indian 

Point Unit 1. In early 1966 I was assigned as a field engineer 

during the installation of the Connecticut-Yankee Plant at 

Haddam Neck, Connecticut.  

In July of 1967 I was assigned as the Nuclear Power 

Service Lead Engineer at the Indian Point Units 2 and 3 site



and remained in this capacity until September, 1969. During 

this period I directed the site effort of approximately twelve 

Westinghouse engineers assigned to the Indian Point Site.  

I was responsible for assuring that Westinghouse subcontractors 

on the Indian Point Units 2 and 3 plants installed equipment in 

accordance with basic Westinghouse technical requirements.  

This was done by the continuous checking of United Engineers & 

Constructors performance by one or more of the Westinghouse 

engineers under my direction.  

At present, I am Manager of Field Operations, Con

struction and Operations - Northern Region, involved with the 

Westinghouse activity at six sites where Westinghouse Nuclear 

Steam Supply Systems are currently being installed.

-- 2 -
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Proceed with reference to your voir dire on the 

analysis report.  

MR. ROISHAN: All right, Mr. Trosten, do you have 

-4 a lead witness? 

MR,. TROSTEN: Yes, Mr. Berkowitz is the lead witness.  

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Berkowitz, can you tell me are 

7 the gentlemen vho are sitting there with you and yourself 

a the ones who were solely responsible for writing all of tihat 

9 is contained in the testimony thatos been identified as this 

10 date of May 17th, 1972? 

1 MR. BERKOWITZ:, Yes.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: Was the research work that is referred 

23 to in here, that is the investigation, the analyses and so 

116 forth, actually conducted by these men? 

MR. BENRKMWITZ: Yeo.  

16 MR. ROISMAN: Are there any portions of this 

W17 document or any portions of this testimony which were prepared 

Is by any other persons other than these individuals with the 

is exception of some of the photographs and drawings that are 

201 attached to it? 

21I MR. BERKOWITZ: No.  

22 IT,. ROIS-AN: Are there any of the photographs and 

23 drawings that were prepared by people other than the 

24 individuals who are with you today or yourself? 

MR. BERKOWITZ: 1k. R oisman, the draw:ings end the
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I photographs that are attached to the testimony were prepared 

7 by people and organizations under the direction and 

3 supervision of .the Witnesses on this panel. I don't know the 

4 names of the men who prepared the drawings, nor do I know 

5 the name of the man who prepared the photograph.  

6 I ROIS14AN: But those are the only ones that 

7 were prepared under direction and supervision as opposed to 

being prepared directly by your or one of the other six 

P individuals? 

1kR0 BERKOWITZ: I don't tmderstand that last 

question. Could you please repeat it? 

MRI'R, ROISMAN: Are those the only portions of ths 

I3 testimony that were not prepared directly by your but mere 

M prepared under your direction and supervision? By you I mean 

S you and the panel.  

M.. BEMKOWITZ: There may be portions of the 

17 informatioa that are contained in the testimony that were 

is prepared under the direction and the supervision of the 

19 panelists, but the testimony itself was prepared by the 

20 panelists proper and they are responsible for the preparation 

21 of the testimony.  

2 !A. ROISIN: I am not sure that squares with your 

2I earlier answer to my question when you said that all portions 

24 of this and the studies and analyses referred to in here were 

25 prepared by the witnesses themselves. Now are you saying that
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maybe some. of those studies, and analyses were prepared by 

people other than the witnesses? 

DOL BERKMWITZ: Nlo, I am not saying tha:, Mr.  

Roisman. What I ara saying is that some of the supporting 

information, but .not tbe analyses, not the evaluations, not 

the prepp-ration of the testimony, may have been prepared under 

the direction and supervision of the panelists.  

M. ROISMI: What yo-a referred to as supporting 

analyses, are you referring to something in particular? 

For instance, I have received at vario; times from your 

counsel copies of documents which were claimed to have been 

"relied upon Ui the preparation of this testimony", and I 

direct your attention to the letter.date May 6, 1972, from 

Mr, Trosten to myself with a carbon copy to the parties to 

which is attached a listing of fourteen items, all except 

three of which are provided with the letter, the other three 

having been available to me in another form, and a subsequent 

letter received, I believe, on the 13th of May, including 

three additional documents that were also prepared and were 

"relied upon" in the. preparation of the testimony, My question 

is as to the now-identified seventeen items, of those 

seventeen items which ones -were not prepared directly by the 

witnesses who are -with you today, or any one of them?
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Xk3Bt BM. BERKOX-ITZ: Yfel11, I call your a~tten1tion to 

2 Item Number 14'under Attachment A and to one of the documnts 

3 that you racei'ved recently that I believe has on it the 

4 Initials VIM. Documea'nts that. represent Computations formed 

!3 3110wing the stresses Ini a steam generator shoo under extreme 

6 oW'dng conditions, 

7 These calculations ware performed under Mr 

8Sltterback's direotion. 7 do not belleve, for ezamp~e,, that 

fir. Slotterback or any Of the other witnesses personally pro

10 pared any of the ds-aig They were, however, Prepared under 

11their direction and super~vision,~ but without actually look~ing 

2 at each and everv one of these'docuzments and quostioning t?,ie 

13 witness as to whether he personally prepared that Item, I a 

14 not able to answ-e your question wi th greater spocificity", 

95 MAR. ROISMAN: Mr ChaIrman, I think 'that I could., at 

16 Ithis yviint, begin to discuss with Slotterback how thoouh 

17 his direct ion was In tlze preparation of~ these two stress 

I naysc:s, but -it seems to wEo that that is really. more 

19appropriate gor thie cross-exramiation., Xf oA the basits of t~hat 

R~o jcrass-examination it~s developed that the stress analyses were 

21 Inadequately eonve, we might either move to strike that portion 

~2 of the testinoiy that puxpo rted to claim that proper stress 

23 analyses had been done, aad *hat they showed, or simply argue 

24 that it demonstrates that the 'evideniice presented by the 

25 applicant doesn~t prove its 1Point and -
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CILAlflMAIN JE 1SCH: It doeasntt have to be dote here.  

MR. ICISMU~: 'And It wouldnet be necessary to 
continue With it now. I frAve no further voir dire here. I 
will object to the introduction Into ovidence of Pages I and 
2 of the proposed testimony ol,,ered by the applicant on the 
ground that It Is redurndant, it merely attempts to summarize 

what already appears In the testimony Itself, or to stmmarize.  
material that appears in the depositlon which we have just 
received into evidence and it serves xio useful purpose.  

CHAAN. MSCM: 'rhe objection is overruled and 

analysis identified by this panel of witnesses my be 

physically incorporated within the transcript as If orally 
recited, and the reporter Is1 di.rected to physically Incorporate 

the analysis at this portion of 1the tr'anscript$ and so VUhat 
the record will also be clear,we will hand to the reporter 

for tranomittal to the Pblic Doxcumonts Room of the Atomic 
Energey commission the deposition OT Mr. H.K. Brill, which 

was tahen on .4ril 20, 197'2.  

Does that com~plete the presentation by the applcant? 

(1Documout follOWS;)
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In the Matter of
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New York, Inc.  
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CORPORATION (PECOR DIVISION)
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INTRODUCTION 

In his letter to Mr. L. 
Manning Muntzing dated March 

14, 1972, and later 

in his deposition taken 
in Washington, D.C., on April 20, 1972, Mr. H. K.  

Brill, President of the 
PECor Division of the Pennsylvania 

Engineering 

Corporation ("PECor"), expressed concern about the 
potential effects, as 

these relate to safety, 
of the distortion of the 

reactor vessel support 

ring which resulted from 
heat treatment, and of 

modifications to the 

dimensions of the steam 
generator support shoes, 

components fabricated by 

PECor for installation 
in Indian Point Unit No. 

2.  

The results of an analysis 
of Mr. Brill's expressed 

concerns, conducted 

by Westinghouse Electric 
Corporation (,,Westinghouse") with the 

support of 

United Engineers & Constructors 
Inc. ("UE&C") and Pittsburgh 

Bridge and 

Iron Works ("PB&I") since the date of Mr. Brill's 
letter to Mr. Muntzing, 

are presented in this document. 
Applicant has carefully 

reviewed this 

matter and has satisfied itself that 
these components were fabricated 

and 

installed properly.  

In response to the Board's 
request, Applicant herewith 

submits the following 

testimony which shows that 
appropriate modifications 

to compensate for the 

effects of distortion of 
the reactor vessel support ring were performed, 

and that the remaining 
deviations from drawing 

tolerances were acceptable 
and 

did not, in fact, prevent 
the installation of the 

reactor vessel within 

the required levelness 
tolerances.
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The testimony also shows that 
modifications were made to 

the steam 

generator support shoes. An engineering evaluation of the modifications, 

based on as-installed field measurements, 
was performed and shows that 

the steam generator support 
shoes are suitable. The testimony shows, 

therefore, that there 
is no factual basis for 

Mr. Brill' salleged safety 

concerns.  

it is pertinent to note 
that PECor was a.subcontractor 

to PB&I which was, 

in, turn, a subcontractor 
to UE&C which was, in 

turn, a subcontractor 
to 

Westinghouse which is 
under contract to Applicant. 

PECor had no responsibility 

for engineering design, 
safety evaluation, or,preparation 

of engineering 

drawings. It was only responsible 
for the procurement of 

materials and 

the fabrication of those 
components under the 

terms of its purchase 
order 

0 with PB&I. Further, Mr. Brill stated, in his deposition 
on April 20, 1972, 

that PECor lacked the 
capability to evaluate 

the safety effects of 
the 

distortion of the reactor 
vessel support ring or the modifications 

to the 

dimensions of the steam 
generator support shoes 

(Tr. 107-108).  

0
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REACTOR VESSEL SUPPORT RING 

Function 

The function of the reactor 
vessel support ring is to support 

and transmit 

the load of the reactor 
vessel into the supporting structures. 

It is the 

base on which the reactor 
vessel rests.  

Description 

The reactor vessel 
support ring (Fig. 

1) is a circular structure 
assembled 

by bolting two semicircular weldments 
together at splice 

plates. It is 

approximately 17' 3/4" in inside diameter, 
2' 6" wide at its base, 

i' 6" wide at its top 
surface, and 1' 7 

1/2" high. A section of this 
ring 

is shown in Fig. 2. 
The nominal thickness 

of the base plate 
is 3 1/2"; 

of the top plate, 
3"; of the vertical members, 

2"; and-of thesplice 

plates 2". Four cooling pads, 
each 4 1/2" thick, 

are installed on 
and 

are a part of the 
ring and transmit 

the load from the 
reactor vessel into 

the ring.  

Allegation of H. K. 
Brill 

Reference: Deposition of H. K. 
Brill 

Washington, D.C.  

April 20, 1972 

T.44, line 25, to 
T.45, line 2 

A. Specifically, I was 
concerned with distortion 

of the ring which 

had occurred after the stress 
relieving operation which 

was 

called for in the 
design-drawings.
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T.45, line 9, to T.46, 
line 2 (as corrected 

by Mr. Brill, 4/24/72) 

A. Specifically, the question 
in my mind was the fact 

that the 

initial design drawings called 
for a levelness of 

the reactor 

support pads within plus 
nothing, minus ten thousandths 

of an 

inch. The initial drawings 
showed this to be an installed 

dimension, tolerance.  

The fabrications were 
made to drawings which-called 

for this 

same tolerance.  

The distortion of the 
ring due to the stress 

relieving required 

was of such a magnitude 
that the pads could 

not be held within 

this tolerance.  

The materials were accepted 
and shipped on-the authority 

of the 

customer to the field 
and we had knowledge 

of some rework which 

was done to the structure 
after it arrived in 

the field.  

My-primary concern 
is one of the levelness 

of these cooling pads 

and the induced stresses which could be set up 
in the reactor 

support ring or the 
reactor vessel if the 

ring was to support 

the reactor and it 
was not within these 

tolerances shown on 
the 

initial design drawing.  

Evaluation 

The distortion of 
the reactor vessel 

support ring which 
occurred as a 

result of heat treatment 
was manifested as 

a reduction in the 
diameter 

(by about 1 1/2") across the open end 
of each of its segments 

and an
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increase in the diameter 
in the direction normal to the diameter across 

the open end of each segment. 
That is, the ring was slightly 

oval. In 

addition, the distortion 
was manifested by lack 

of full contact between 

the splice plates -- they 
were approximately 5/16" 

apart at their bottom 

edge as observed upon trial 
fitup of the ring segments.  

The effect of the distortion 
on the contact between 

the splice plates 

is illustrated in Fig. 3 
(a). The splice plates provided 

were actually 

1/2" thicker than specified. 
The splice plates were, 

therefore, machined 

to insure thatthere would 
be full contact between the plates 

as shown in 

Fig. 3 (b). Subsequent to this operation, 
the holes for the bolts which 

connect the segments of 
the reactor vessel support ring were drilled.  

These operations were all 
performed in the Pennsylvania 

Engineering 

Corporation, PECor Division, 
shop.  

The distortion of the reactor vessel support ring had no effect on the 

location, and flatness 
of the cooling pads for 

the following reasons: 

(1) After the heat treatment 
which led to the distortion, and 

after the machining of 
the splice plates in the 

PECor shop, 

the reactor vessel support ring segments were 
bolted together.  

(2) Although the nominal 
thickness of the top plate 

of the reactor 

vessel support ring was to have 
been 3", it was ordered 

in a 

thickness of 3 1/4" by 
PECor to permit the removal 

of local 

distortion under each 
cooling pad by finish 

machining.
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(3) The top of the reactor 
vessel support ring and the top 

and 

bottom surfaces of each cooling 
pad were carefully machined 

until no feeler. gage would fit 
between the top of the ring 

and the bottom of the pad. 
The pads were welded to the top of 

the reactor vessel support ring. Final machining of the top 

surface of each pad was then 
performed. All of this work was 

performed by PECor.  

(4) Subsequent to receipt 
of the reactor vessel support ring at 

the site, each cooling pad, 
after stoning, was found 

to be 

flat within better than +0.000" 
-0.010".  

Part of Mr. Brill's concern 
had to do with the levelness 

of the cooling 

pads and the potential effects if these were not 
within the tolerances 

shown on the initial desigh 
drawing; This tolerance (i.e. the elevation 

+010 was, in fact, imposed only in order to 
facilitate the 

placement of the reactor 
vessel and the fit up of the piping 

connecting 

the reactor vessel to the pumps and steam generators. 
There was also a 

Westinghouse requirement 
for installation of the 

reactor vessel in the 

field within a specified 
levelness tolerance of 

0.0072" which was achieved 

with field fitted precision 
shim plates that are a part 

of the reactor 

vessel shoes.  

The installation of the 
reactor vessel includes: (a) the installation 

of the reactor vessel support ring, (b) initial installation of the 

reactor vessel to permit determination 
of the precise dimensions 

required 

for the shim plates, (c) precision 
machining and installation of the 

shim
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plates, (d) checking for 
satisfactory contact between 

the reactor vessel 

feet and the shim plates, 
and (e) final seating of the reactor vessel 

and measurement to assure 
that it is within the required 

levelness 

tolerance.  

The installation of the 
reactor vessel support ring on its concrete 

foundation i
s shown in Fig. 2. For illustrative purposes, 

the reactor 

vessel, support ring is 
"developed", i.e. shown as a beam rather 

than as 

a ring. The reactor vessel support 
ring was anchored to its 

foundation 

with anchor bolts and 
then grouted to its concrete 

foundation as shown 

in Fig. 2. The grout 
is provided to accommodate 

any surface irregularities 

in the concrete or in 
the ring that may exist 

for any reason and therefore 

to insure-uniform transmission 
of loads to the foundation. 

Measurements 

were then made to determine 
the elevation of the top 

of each cooling pad.  

The elevations of the highest 
and lowest points on each 

pad follow: 

Pad 
Elevation 

SE "E" 59' 2.993" - 59' 2.990" 

SW "G" 
59' 2.995" - 59' 2.981" 

NW "A" 
59' 3.004" - 59' 2.998" 

NE "C" 59' 3.004" - 59' 2.996" 
-h.010 

These measurements are 
to be compae wihte5' 

_+.000 elevation 

shown on the initial 
design drawing referred 

to by Mr. Brill. The 

variation in elevation 
between these cooling 

pads, 0.023", was accommodated 

by precision machining 
shim plates provided 

for this purpose as 
a part of 

the reactor vessel shoes.



- 8-

The reactor vessel transmits its load to its foundation through feet 

attached to four reactor vessel 
nozzles. Each foot, in turn,'contacts 

a 

shim plate inside a support 
shoe which is mounted on a 

cooling pad on 

the reactor vessel support ring as shown in Fig. 
4.  

The shim plate is provided 
to permit leveling of the reactor 

vessel within 

the required tolerance. The process by which its precise dimensions 

are determined is comparable 
to that employed by a dentist 

in making an 

inlay. Leveling screws are installed through 
each shoe into its associated 

cooling pad and the reactor vessel 
is installed on and leveled 

with these 

screws as shown in Fig. 5. 
A Ren plastic impression is 

made. The reactor 

vessel is then raised, the 
impressions removed, and shim 

plates machined 

to the precise dimensions 
of each impression. The leveling screws are 

screwed-in so that they will 
not contact the shim plates, 

and these 

precision machined plates 
are then installed.  

The top surface of each 
shim plate is then coated 

with Prussian Blue, 

and the reactor vessel is 
lowered onto the shim plates. 

The reactor 

vessel is raised and the 
adequacy of surface contact 

between the under

side of the reactor vessel 
foot and the top side of the 

shim plate is 

checked. Once adequate surface contact 
is found, the surfaces are 

cleaned 

and lubricated, and the reactor 
vessel is lowered in place 

as shown in 

Fig. 6.  

The process described above 
for fabricating and installing 

the shim plates, 

for checking for satisfactory 
contact between the reactor 

vessel feet and 

9 the shim plates, and for final 
seating of the reactor vessel 

was followed
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for the Indian Point Unit No. 
2. reactor vessel. Blueing measurements 

indicate that surface contact 
between each reactor vessel foot 

and its 

associated shim was in excess 
of 67%, thereby assuring uniform 

trans

mission of-the load to the foundation. Measurements to show that the 

reactor vessel was properly 
leveled within the required 

tolerance were 

also made. For this purpose the reference 
point was the reactor internals 

seating flange. These measurements show that 
the reactor vessel was 

leveled within 0.003".  

These measurements are well 
within the requirement that 

the reactor vessel 

be leveled within 0.0072".  

As a consequence, because the 
reactor vessel was properly 

leveled, 

Mr. Brill's concerns about the 
potential safety effects of the distortion 

of this ring are without foundation.  

STEAM GENERATOR SUPPORT SHOES 

Function 

The function of the steam generator 
support shoes is to transmit 

the 

load from the steam generator 
into the supporting structure.  

Descri ption 

The steam generator support 
shoe is illustrated in Fig. 

7. There are 

sixteen.such shoes. Each is a welded structure constructed 
from a 2' 4" 

x 19" x 2 3/4" thick base 
plate, 2 - 3" thick bevel plates, 2 - 1 1/2" 

thick stiffener plates, and one 8 1/4" x 10 9/16" x 2 1/2" thick spreader 

plate'.
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Allegation of H. K. Brill 

Reference: Deposition of H. K. Brill 

Washington, D.C.  

April 20, 1972 

T.40, line 3 to line 7 

A. I am referring to information of such 
a nature that the physical 

dimensions of the shoes were 
changed from the design contract 

drawings which we received 
initially, the magnitude of 

which 

could have been such to cause 
a question of safety.  

Evaluation 

The steam generator support 
shoes fabricated by PECor did 

not-fit in the 

manner required for the following 
reasons: 

(1) The shoes were oversize 
in that the as fabricated dimension 

from the vertical centerline 
of the pin to the top corner 

of the bevel plates was 1 5/8" instead of 1 1/4".  

(2) The intersection of the 
steam generator lug with the 

bottom 

outside surface of the steam 
generator varied in a manner 

normally associated with castings.  

Because the shoes were oversize, 
and the intersection of-the 

steam 

* generator lug and bottom outside 
surface of the steam generator 

varied 

as described above, the holes 
in the steam generator lugs 

could not line 

up with those in the shoes 
as illustrated in Fig. 8. 

Accordingly, it
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was necessary to modify each steam generator shoe 
to permit the kind of 

alignment shown in Fig. 9..  

Templates were made in the field, were fitted 
on each steam generator 

lug, and were used to determine the precise 
modifications that had to 

be made to each shoe. In general, the modifications involved machining 

material from the bevel plates, machining the front edge of the base 

plate, and machining off the corners on the 
front edge of some of the 

base plates. The nature of these modifications is illustrated 
in Fig. 10.  

.As noted above, the modifications 
involved machining material from the 

bevel plate, in some instances to-a 
dimension smaller than the original 

design dimension. In the most extreme case, the dimension 
from the 

vertical centerline of the pin to the top.corner of the bevel plate was 

to be cut back to 3/8" as compared with the originally specified 
1 1/4".  

Accordingly, before the modifications 
were undertaken, an engineering 

.evaluation was made from field information 
to determine that the stresses 

.induced under the most extreme loading 
conditions (and.therefore for all 

appropriate loading conditions) for 
the shoe to be modified to the greatest 

extent (and therefore for all shoes) would be within.allowable 
values.  

The results of this evaluation follow: 

Stress, ksi 

Original Evaluation.  

Design of. Proposed Allowable 

Calculation Modification Stress 

Shear 18.4 24.6 56 

Bearing 62 62 81
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These results showed that the stresses induced in all shoes would be 

well within allowable values, and therefore that there was considerable 

.margin to permit modification of each shoe so that it would fit. As 

a result of Mr. Brill's letter of March 14, 1972, an engineering evalua

tion, based on as-installed field measurements, was performed. 
The 

calculated shear stress would be 27.5 ksi instead of the 24.6 ksi shear 

stress shown above, and the bearing stress would be unchanged. 
It 

therefore confirmed that induced stresses would be Well within allowable'

values.  

As a consequence, Mr. Brill's concern about the potential safety effect 

of the changes in the physical dimensions of the steam generator support 

shoes is without foundation.
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PET. RYAN: Yes.

5099 

CHAIRMAN ENSC: Very well. Does the Staff desire 

toi present its report at this tie? 

Bs"R KMW~AI:. Yes, Wr. himn 

11r, Madsen, Glen Lfdsen, has al'eady testified In 

this proceeding.  

CUAIR .MN JC1SC1: He need not be sworn.  

Et. KARMA: H,--vever, K would lIke at this time to 

cali M.. Alvin Ryan, ir. Joseph Tillou and W.f Richard Lofy 

aad4 ask that they be Swvoru.  

CHAMlTIS JEWSCH: Wl each of you gentlemen raise 

your right arm.  

JOE'PH H. TE-LYOU 

CHAZEUN JENSCH: Will you I"e!nt-y yourselves for 

the reporter.  

AIR. RYAN: Alvin F. Ryan.  

Ya. TILLOU: Joseph H. Tillou.  

C~HEI!'X CS: ill you proceed,, please° 

Lofy, did each of you prepare a doc~eat entitled 

Piofessloal Q%iafiatios which was prepared for this 

proceeding?
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Bt4 iDR. T!ZLOU: Yes.  

02 Io LoM: Yes.  

3 CHAMOM JJEISCH1: You did. A'o the statements in 

such pofessionaI qml~ific.tions. tme and correct to the best 

of yourn knowledge? 

19R. LOFY: Yes.  

7 NMR. TYLLOU.: Yes.  

CHA.U MIWN ZE.SCH: Do you desire to have them received 

In evidence in his Proceedin and incorporated irnto the 

to ranscript as If read? 

IR TZLLOU: Yes.  

3 BER RYAN: Yes.  

1,r%. KMMM?: Mfr. Chairman, I -3o offer the profes.3 

11 sional q~1:fication of Mesrs, Ryanr Lofy and Tillou which 

16 have a d ?eMy been distributed for the Board, to the parks 

T7 and sufficient c.OPIzs to thO rePOrter f, or PhYsical Imcorpora

is tior into the transcriant.  

1.9 McAJR~IlT JENTSCH: Xz there auy objection? 

20 ClizeWS Committee gor the PF'otectioz of the 

21 Environment ? 

22 Ta. PGISMAN: This is Just to the qualifications? 

23 CI _UMMlgC JERM: Correct 9 

I , BOWISIAN: !o objection.  

~H: dsan River 1rishertan's
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MaBts

(Documents follow:)

Association? 

tn WMRIBTV: Yes.  

CUAIRL,& JETCf: State of New York? 

M. MARTXW: Yes.  

CHA&UAM JESCH: Applicant? 

M. TnOS TM: No objection.  

CMA I N JErSCH: 7he request Is granted and the 

statement of the professional qulifications of the identifd 

witnesses may be physicaliy Incorporated in the transcript as 

if read.
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CONSULTING ENGINEERS RICWRD A. LOFY, P. E.  

ELM GROVE, WISCONSIN Consulting Engineer 

Bachelor of Mechanical Engineering 
Studies toward Master of .Business Administration 
Professional Engineer - Registered: Ohio, Wisconsin 

-Mr. Lofy directs the firm's engineering programs and consults 

on individual projects in the areas of mechanical design and 

manufacturing practices. He brings twenty years of. experi,

ence at project management, design, and shop levels in the 

engineering and manufacture.of specialized mechanical equip

ment to our clients' requirements.  

At PARAMETER, since 1964, Mr. Lofy has been occupied with 

the technical direction and administration of clients' 

projects from concept design and analysis through prepara

tion of manufacturing 'drawings, procurement, development, 

manufacturing follow-up and installation. Major projects 

have included shipboard refueling equipment, heavy vessel 

handling equipment, large component machining tools and 

fixtures, core assembly stands and inspection devices, all 

--for naval nuclear oplants;..an integrated automotive scrap 

plant, and plate handling and welding systems for vessel 

production, He has provided engineering-design support for 

all our in-office projects which have included a variety of 

special tools, materials handling equipment, machinery, 
structures,-foundry components and hydraulic systems.  

Mr. Lofy is a consultant to the Atomic Energy Commission in 

the areas of design, fabrication, installation, and quality 

assurance of pressure vessels, piping, nuclear-mechanical, 
and safety systems for compliance inspection of commercial 

nuclear generating plants.  

While with A. 0. Smith Corporation as Project Engineer and 

Engineering Supervisor, Mr. Lofy was responsible for product 

design, analysis, customer liaison, and manufacturing coordi

nation for reactor vessels and primary components within the 

Process Equipment Division. His most extensive single project 

involved engineering responsibility for the head, core struc

ture, thermal shield, and handling equipment for the S3G-Core 
3 

reactor.  

With General Electric Company on the Aircraft Nuclear Propul

sion Program, Mr. Lofy was engaged in component design, devel

opment,.and procurement.of hardware for three generations of 

nuclear demonstration plants. Typical components included

4/71



vessels, valves, duct joints, remote--operating mechanisms, 
handling equipment and major reactor-shield structures. He 
was responsible for the development of light weight, high 
temperature ducts, disconnects and seals. He designed and 

installed test loops at Evendale, Ohio and the National 
Reactor Test Station, Idaho. He also participated in the 
design of critical experiments and nuclear shielding measure

ment facilities.  

While with the Army Chemical and Radiological Laboratories, 
Mr. Lofy, as Project Engineer, was engaged in design and test 

of flame weapons comprised of high pressure fluid systems.  

He developed an improved system for Army tracked vehicles.  

He performed the original design, development, fabrication 

methods, procured prototype components and successfully tested 

a new lightweight portable unit. He devised early experiments 
in hyperbolic ignition systems, and conducted ballistics tests 

on pressurized vessels containing flammable mixtures....  

During his co-op training period and early engineering career, 

Mr. Lofy was employed by Nordberg Manufacturing Company where 

he obtained extensive shop experience in fabrication, machin

ing, erection and test of large engines, machine tools and 

basic industry machinery. He also worked in the foundry and 
metellurgical departments. While in school 'he owned and operated a machine shop engaged in subcontract operations on 

aircraft engine parts.  

His work experience has been supplemented by continuing studies 

in applied technical, manufacturing and business areas.  

Mr. Lofy is active in the American Society of Mechanical 
Engineers, the American Nuclear.Society, the American Institute 

of Aeronautics and Astronautics and Engineers and Scientists 

of Milwaukee.  

Areas of Special Competence: 

Mechanical Design - Heavy machinery, Nuclear and Aerospace 
Components, Pressure Vessels, Mechanisms 

Manufacturing Methods - Processes, Tooling, Assembly 

Quality Assurance Inspection - Nuclear/Mechanical 
Value Analysis - Mechanical/Materials 
Management Consultation - Legal/Technical, Procurement 

Richard A. Lofy - Page 2
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JOSEPH H. TILLOU 

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

My name is Joseph Ii. Tiiiou. i am a Reactor Inspector for the 

Directorate of Regulatory Operations assigned to the Newark, New Jersey 

regional office..  

I am a registered professional engineer licensed to practice in the 

States of Maryland and New Jersey.  

I have a Bachelor of Science degree, majoring in Physics and Chemistry 

from the University of the State of New York in Buffalo, and have peri

odically. attended engineering refresher courses at the Massachusetts 

Institute of Technology,'University of Michigan, and University of 

Maryland.  

I am a member of the National Technical Council of the American Society 

for Nondestructive Testing and a senior member of the American Society .  

for.Quality Control.  

My experience encompasses twelve years (1945-1957) as Quality Control 

and Materials Laboratory Superintendent atFairchild Aircraft Corporation, 

ten years (1957-1967) as Quality Assurance Manager for the Allis-Chalmers 

Nuclear Energy Division, two years (196771969) as Quality Control and 
Quality Assurance Consultant for Todd Shipyards Corporation Nuclear 

.Division, duri ng the refueling of the N. S. Savannah.  

I joined the Directorate of Regulatory Operations, formerly the Division 

of Compliance, in February 1969. My assignments with RO:I have included 

the responsibilities as principal construction inspector on eight power 

reactors. I am presently functioning as a technical support consultant 

to the responsible principal inspectors for operating, as well as reactors 

under construction in RO:I. ".
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ALVIN F. RYAN 
REGULATORY OPERATIONS 

PROFESSIONAL QUALIFICATIONS 

My name is Alvin F. Ryan. I have been employed since March, 1963 

as an Investigation Specialist in the Directorate of Regulatory 

Operations, Region I, Newark, New Jersey. I am responsible for the 

execution of investigations and inspections that may be assigned or 

otherwise necessary.  

From December, 1950 to March, 1963 I was Chief, Personnel Security 

Branch, Security Division, New York Operations Office, USAEC, super

vising a staff of eight persons in the processing and review of 

personnel security invesbigations conducted by the U. S. Civil Service 

Commission and the Federal Bureau of Investigation for the USAEC. I 

participated in the resolution, by informal interview and formal hearing, 

of cases in which derogatory information had been developed. From 1946 

to 1950 1 was a Physical Security Inspector, Security Division, New York 

Operations Office, USAEC.  

During World War lI, from 1943 to 1945, I was in the U. S. Army as a 

Special Agent, Counter Intelligence Corps, assigned to the Manhattan 

Engineer District, predecessor to the U. S. Atomic Energy Commission.  

From 1937 to 1943 when I went into military service, I was a personnel 

investigator for the Municipal Civil Service Commission, New York City.  

From 1928 to 1937 1 was a Claim. Investigator and Adjuster for two major 

liability insurance companies in.New York City.  

I received a Bachelor of Science Degree n Political Science from Fordham 

University in 1932.

9
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OIR. KARDUN: May X procand., Mr. Chairman? 

a ~CKA7AM JENSCIH: Yesv please.  

3 LW EAX.iA: Messrs, 1den, Rya n and Ti1lou2 Is a 

4 document entitled Summary of lveigatifnntoAllgatlons Of 

5 Safety prepared by tha Direc'or of Regulatory Operations, 

R ~egion 1 1 United States Atomic Eneyigy Comissniion with ra~pect 

7 to this proceeding, a copy of which was forwarded to the 

8 Board and parties on My 10: 1972, was this docmont prepared 

9 by you or under ycur direction or supervisior? 

10 M. UYAN:1 It ws 

M iHAPBEV: It was.  

W.. KAM Is the document trup. and correct to 

4 he bth-eet o2 your know edge? 

15M R YAN: Yes., 

16 M~ fl MADSN: Yes.  

17 TR. TILLOU: Yes 

16 M. KMaN: Are there Pny corrections to that 

19 document? 

20 H MADSEN: Yes, th are t.'o cerrections ich 

21 we d like to m~ake.  

22 HAWMAN 3ENSCH: Ecuize me for just a iet Do 

23 you have any extra copies? 

24 yAou MAh: 1e6z I do I thought I gn-ve them to 

25 1you this miorning. I put three on the desk Eh-. Chairan.
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This is :in addition to tho mailing. X hI ae another 

2 one. Here you are.  

S cEMRMN JNCH." Thank you very much.  

4 W11l you proceed, Mro M.deno lfian you.  

A MADEN: Yes, On Pge 3 under oman xWeial2 -1 

6 B for Identification, the f.rst sentence should read, 

7 "I.nvestigative Team's review indicated that fabrication rawln 

8 were adequate. M) e rest oi It is okay, 

9 On Page 4, Pomtn Numeral IV B and small letler a It 

should be the caps, no p eriod, RPV rather than LMo 

M. KARWig: Are there any other corrections? 

13 ~U-M : Do you desire to vO tIhis tetmony 

received in the evidence of this proceeding? 

16M. RYAN: Yes.  

17 M. TILLOU: Yos 0 

IM. EAM Ur. Chairman, X( now otffr into evide.nce 

19 the summary of investga:.on which s just identified.  

20 CHIUMLIN JENISCH: Do you have esouah copies for the 

M. Ka. UAIN: r ha'Le ziven the !".porter Mif 91clent 

23 cop.es, Dk. Chairan, 

24 CHAMIMN JMO CM: is there any objection by the 

25 .applicaat-e
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MR. TROSTE1: Mr. Chairman, although the portions 

2 to which I am about to refer clearly reflect the Staff's 

3 favorable judgment with regard to the matters investigated, 

S4 I object to the admission into evidence wf Section II and III 

. which appear on page three and four, on the same grounds to 

which I objected to the portions of the deposition of Mr. BriIl] 

that is that they do not bear on the safety questions that 

1 were identified by Mr. Brill.  

SMEL. KARMAN: Mr. Chairman, ray I respond to that? 

10 This may very well be a very good opportunity for me to 

i14ndicate why the RegulatorY.y Staff did Pot mke particular 

objections to the introduction into evidence of certain 

portions of the deposition of Mr. Brill.  

14 G the 4th of March Mr. Brill sent a letter to the 

5 ~Director of Regulation indicating a serious concern with 

respect to certain safety items at the Indian Po:int 2 plant.  

17 As is necessary for ta regulatory agency, the Regulatory Staff 

immediately upon receipt and distribution of the letter 

commenced its analysis of Mr. Brill's allegations and felt 

20 that it was imperative that this Board and the parties and 

everybody concerned with this hearing be advised and aware, 

22 of the Rlegulatory Staff whether or not these are 
considered 

23 safety matters, and in these two items the Regulatory Staff, 

24 does not consider them safety items, but we feel it is 

25 necessary for the record to indicate that we did look into it
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and it is our opinion that the two are not safety related 

2 items, 

a CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What are the two items? It says 

4 the fabrication draftings were adequate. Is this part B on 

5 page three? And ends by saying "This item has no safety 

a significance." That is the fabrication drawings are not 

7 safety related. Is that your decision? 

MRIM KARMAN: It's on page three, Mr. Chairman, 

S but it has to do with the dimensicaing and tolerancingo This 

10 is one of the items, and the other items were -

11 CHAIMUN JENSCH: Before you get to the other item, 

12 your other statement is, "The only conflict noted by otr 

13 investigative team was use of American Welding Society 

14 standards Jistead of A.S.A. standards. The welding information 

15 provided was adequate to perform the required work." Is it 

16 your thought that the welding is not safety-related? 

17 I. KA.l AN: It is not safety-related as far as we 

Ia are concerned. 'ere was no problem involved at all from our 

19 investigation of this, Mr. Chairman. And of course, this 

20 undoubtedly will be brought out further during the course of 

21 cross-examirnation. That is why we. feel it should be included 

22 in this so that if the Board or the parties have any questions 

23 we have the people here who are ready to testify as to the 

24 fullsignificance of this matter.  

.25 CHAIRIA1 JENSCH: Very well.

5105
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What is the other item you were going to refer to? 

SjRM. KARMAN: The second one, Mr. Cbhairman, the 

a second item vould be on page three, which would relate to the 

4 design of the reactor support ring, but again we have otr 

5 witnesses here who are prepared to testify with respect to 

o any part of this summary of investigation.  

7 MR. TRHSTEN. Mr. Chairman, may I make a brief 

8 statement with regard to ohat Mr. Karman 'has said? 

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH-. Yes.  

10 MR. TROSTENn I think Mr. Kartian has explained what 
11 the motivation of the Staff was and the Applicant can 

12 certainly understand when the Division of Compliance of the 

13 Regulatory Staff receives a letter that it feels incumbent 

%4 upon it to perform an investigation. I think that is an 

1.5 important distinction that has to be borne in mind, Mr.  

W Chairman, between the role of the Regulatory Staff of the 

17 Division of Compliance, those matters that the Regulatory 

18 Staff feels that it has to go into, and those matter hich 

Is as the result of a letter of this sort being written muist be 

20 considered in the context of an evidentiary hearing. I think 

21 that there is a very important distinction to be drawn between 

22 the role of the Board in reviewing specific contentions and 

2S specific controversy that come up in the context of the hearing 

24 and the continuing role of the Regulatcry Staff in assuring 

25 compliance with all applicable regulatory requirements. An



I -really believe, Mr. Chairman , that it's very important frotm 

2 the standpoint of the overall functioning of the system of 

3 licensing and regulating nuclear reactors, as well as this 

4 particular hearing, that that distinction be borne in mind, 

6 sir, and that every matter which is the proper subject of 

6 investigation by the Staff and review by the Staff not be 

7 injected into a hearing, into a contested nuclear licensing 

8 hearing. If that were to happen I submit, Mr. Chairman, that 

9 the whole system would break down completely and it simply 

10 'would not fimction, and this is the underlying reason vhy the 

it Applicant has taken the position that it has with regard to 

ta matters that are perfectly wells-kno.n, that our out in the 

13 public domain, as far as what is relevant and material in 

14 this hearing. That is the underlying position of the 

is Applicant.  

16 CHAIRMAW JElSC-R: Well, at this time a blanket 

17 statement or blanket nruling cannot be made. Certainly the 

Is philosophy you expressed, that if an investigative team should 

19 go out and look at the color of the pa.it on one of the inner 

20 doors in that building -- I don't kaow that that would be 

21 safety related. It wouldn't perhaps be material unless there 

22 is something about the peeling of the paint that might get 

23 into the atmosphere and clog the filter. But aside from such 

-94 a thing as that, these things about dimensioning and 

2-5 1tolerancing may or may not have safety considerations and they
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would appear, however, to be -- Let me ask about this second 

2 sentence. "The only conflict noted was the use. of the American 

3 Welding Society standards instead of AoS.A. standards." 

4 Which is the, let me say the more liberal or easier? 

5R A Mr. Chairman, may we use Mro Madsen 

.who h. been experienced in this thing as the lead witness, 

7 and he will be able to ascertain which of the other witnesses 

a would be proper.  

9 CHAIRM-1N JENSCH: Any way to get the annoer.  

Lwm-I $0 M. TILLOU: Mr. Chairman , the AoS.A° standards -

1 rHAI4RI-V JENSCH: What is your name? 

S2 14R. TXLLOU: J. Fl. Tillou.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you..  

14 MR. TILLOU: The A.S.A,. standards are less 

i5 restrictive than the Americ&n Welding Society's.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What do you mean by less restrictivi 

7 MR. TILLOU: First of all, they do not re mire 

qualification of the welders, neither do they require 

qualification of the welding materials, Nor the qualification 

20 of the welding procedure to be ueed.  

2 1CHAIRWN JENSCH: You mean the A.S.Ao standards? 

22 Nt,, TILLOU: Yes, sir. Whereas the American 

23 Welding Society standards to be used in construction of these 

g 4 assemblies do require these evidences of quality, control.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: In other words, your c ncern is
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in the fabrication of these Components they use the more 

restrictive, the better quality control procedures? 

MR. TILLOU: This is true, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Will there then be some safety 

consideration? 

MR. TILLOU: It would improve the safety eonsideratio, 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. Has everybody compieted 

statements? Does anybody have any objection to this offer of 

the Staff exhibit, summary of investigation? Hudson River 

Fishermen s Association? 

M. iACBETH: No objection.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCAH: State of New York? 

10L. MARTIN: No obiection.  

CHAI'IAN JENSCH: Citizens' Committee for the 

Protection 'of the Environment? 

MR0 ROISION: Yes..'0 Chairman, on two grounds.  

One, it would help tremendously if all of this is introduced 

as the purpose to establish hw the Staff conducted its 

investigation and not the op nions stated in here regarding 

safety matters represented with the Staff's testimony or 

evidence ,ith regard to that issue.  

IM. KATAN: I'm not finished yet, Mr. Chairman° 

MR.* ROISMAN: I tuiderstand that. You are going to 

offer the Parkmeter study. I want to read it before.it goes 

in. Be that as it may, wa have Po objection to the Staff



5110

I presenting a document as to how they conducted their study 

2 and what they did. We have substantial objection to the 

3 statements appearing on the bottom of page one of the 

4 proposed testimony. After discussing the facts, it says, 

S 11rhe result of Far~meter's investigation are adequate to 

6 perform their design fu.ctions." I understand from Mr. Karman 

7 tat the Parkmeter study will be offered into evidence. I 

8 don't see the purpose of this statement in here, when ve have 

9 the best evidence available to us. If it is to describe whet 

10 the Staff did and it is :Limited to that purpose, I have no 

11 objection. We do not want it to be used as evidence to 

I2 support the conclusion that there are safety problems 

13 associated with these matters.  

14 The second area of objection relates to the use of 

I5 hearsay in the document. In particular, on page three, under 

16 II1,, paragraph B, it states, 'During the investigation 

17 conducted by Region I of the PECOR facility, Mr. Brill stated 

18 that -- " et cetera, et cetera, and they go down. "Mr. Brill 

19 further emphasized -- ' and so forth.  

20 In a subsequent paragraph they identified portions 

21 of Mr. Brill's deposition. I have no objection to that

22 a ssuming that it is an accurate quote. The first part is 

23 simply a hearsay conversation. Perhaps you could argue, well, 

24 it is just that they had the conversation, But Mr. Brill will 

25 be here and can testify to that.
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A

The same problem appears on page. four under IV, 

a ian, B. 12r. Brill stated that and it goes on to the 

beginning of the paragraph which says, "our investigation." 

Those portions are also hearsay. So even if this 

document were to be admitted for the' limited purpose that 'we 

suggest, namely to establish how the Staff Went about 

conducting its investigation, we would still object to those 

portions of it that purport to relate conversations between 

unidentified members of the Regilatory Staff and Mr. Brill.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCHI: I think in reference to your 

several objections, the first on page whatever it is, 

unnumbered, page one, presumably, if there is any variace 

between their summary of the Parameter study, I think that 

can be deveioped. I believe it is a summary statement which 

correctly is reflected in the Parmeter study and may aid in 

the analysis of the Staff position, 

MR ROISMAN: My problem was, I had only received 

the PerAmeter study this morning. I had no way of evaluating 

whether that is an accurate summary., 

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: It vwill be subject to a motion to 

strike if it is not accurate. I think any portion of a 

document is subject to that type of motion.  

I think these things about lr. Brill having stated 

may or may not have been ob significance of substantially what 

he testified in the deposition. The other matters on page four,
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indicating it was warped, i think that is the kind of a 

statement that may be subject to a motion to strike if the 

documentary evidence, for instance, is .not available to 

adequately support it or he does.not have other support of si'me 

kind for the statement he has made, But I take it that this 

documen t purports to reflect all that transpired in the course 

of the investigation taken by the parties and may tbe subject 

to a motiorn to strike certain parts.  

I think the prima facie problem has been shown and 

the objection is overruledo Th.e analysis by the Staff 

entitled Su _v esuation into Allegat7ons of Safety 

prepared by the Director of Regulatory Operations may be 

physically incorporated in the transcript as if read, and 

shall constitute evidence of the Regulatory Sta'Fff 

(Docurent follows)
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_A. REASON FOR INVESTIGATION 

On March 22, 1972, the Directorate of Regulatory Operations, Region I, 
received a copy of a letter dated March 14, 1972 addressed to Mr. L.  
Manning Muntzing, Director of Regulation, from Mr. Harry K. Brill, 
President, Pennsylvania Engineering Corporation, PECor Division, 
New Castle, Pennsylvania, (PECor). This letter requested "as-built" 
engineering drawings of several Class I components of Indian Point 
Unit No. 2 (iP2) and stated that because drawings from Westinghouse 
Electric Corporation (W) contained several deficiencies, there is 
a serious problem of plant safety because of deviations, distortions, 
and deficiencies in the equipment supplied.  

B. SUMMARY OF FACTS 

PECor was subcontractor to the Pittsburgh Bridge and Iron Company (PBI) 
which in turn was a subcontractor to United Engineers and Constructors, 
(UEC), Architect-Engineers to (W). The Consolidated Edison Company 
(Con Ed), the licensee, had contracted with (W) to construct IP-2 on 
a turnkey basis.  

The investigation, implemented by Region I on March 29, 1972, disclosed 
that PECor had fabricated the steam generator support shoes, the reactor 
pressure vessel support ring, components for. the primary coolant pump 
supports, and the pressurizer support ring for IP-2.  

The investigation disclosed that the components supplied by PECor did have 

deviations. All identified deviations were subsequently reworked or re

evaluated by Con Ed or its contractors to assure their conformance to 
acceptable standards and to assure the adequacy of the structures supplied 
by PECor.  

At the deposition held on April 20, 1972, Mr. Brill stated that the only 

known safety issues were the adequacy of the! reactor vessel support ring 
and the stam jenerator support'shoes. In order to supplement our 
investigailior, in the areas of'the identified concerns, Region I retained 
Parameters, lc. as a consultant to conduct an engineering evaluation of 
the instaileu reactor vessel support ring and the steam generator support 

shoes. The results of Parameters evaluation are that the as-installed 
components are adequate to perform their design functions.
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C. FINDINGS WITH RESPECT TO PECOR'S 
SAFETY RELATED ALLEGATIONS 

A. ALLEGATION 

"Steam Generators Were Delivered with Serious Deviations with Respect 
to Both Size and Form" --- "Deviations of Both the Steam Generator 
Supports and the Out of Tolerance Steam Generators Delivered by other 
Suppliers" 

B. FACTS FOUND 

The cast steam generator support lugs included normal cast fillets 
and webs to provide stability and to eliminate stress concentrations.  
In random locations,, these created an interference fit into the steam 
generator support shoes.  

The dimensional deficiencies and the additional machining required 
for design fit of the steam generator mounting lugs into the support 
shoes were identified. The T-1 steel details on the support shoes 

were not machined by PECor to the PBI drawing dimensions. These 
incorrectly machined support shoes were repaired to conform to the 
PBI drawing dimensions. In addition, to accomodate casting irregu
larities on the steam generator mounting lugs, additional material 
was removed from individual support shoes to provide tailored fits 
to the male mounting lugs.  

An approved engineering repair procedure was provided to control 

the repairs. An engineering stress analysis was performed by UEC, 

on a worst case basis, to assure that the removal of additional 
material had not reduced the capability of the as-installed steam 

generator support shoes to accept the design forces of uplift and 

shear. An evaluation and stress analysis of the as-installed steam 

generator support shoes by Region I, and its consultant, confirms 
that the items are adequate. The investigation verified that the 

as-installed components are adequate to perform their design function.
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II 

A. ALLEGATION 

"Dimensioning and Tolerancing --- were not in accordance with ASA 
Standards" 

B. FACTS FOUND 

The investigative team's review indicated that fabrication was 
adequate in regard to dimensioning and tolerancing. The only 
conflict noted by our investigative team was the use of American 
Welding Society Standards instead of ASA Standards. The welding 
information provided was adequate to perform the required work.  
This item has no safety significance.  

, III 

A. ALLEGATION 

"Design of the Reactor Support Ring is Inadequate, Incomplete and 
Questionable" 

B. FACTS FOUND 

During the investigation conducted by Region I at the PECor facility, 
Mr. Brill stated that fabrication changes and shop repair of the com

ponents required by the UEC and PBI inspectors "may or may not be of 

safety significance .*. . PECor is not qualified to judge". Mr. Brill 

further emphasized that the Reactor Pressure Vessel support ring met 

all material and quality requirements of the UEC specification and PBI 
drawings when it left his facility.  

In the deposition given under oath before the Atomic Safety and 

Licensing Board, Mr. Brill stated "Neither he nor the PECor staff are 

competent to evaluate the design adequacy of the modified, installed 

PRV support ring . . . Their concerns would be eliminated if an 

evaluation of this reworked structure were made by a competent group 

such as the USAEC."



-4

The Investigative Team detected no evidence of inadequate, in
complete or questionable design. This was confirmed by an in
dependent evaluation by Parameter, Inc. The investigation verified 
that the as-installed component is adequate to perform its design 
functions.  

IV 

A. ALLEGATION 

"There Was a Problem of Distortion During Heat Treatment (HT) of the 
(RPV Support Ring) Welded Assembly" ---"Serious Deviations with Respect 
to Fabrication of the RPV Support Ring" 

B. FACTS FOUND 

Mr. Brill stated that after stress-relieving, the RPV support ring was
warped as much as one and one-half inches (1-1/2") out-of-plane. He 
further stated this dimensional deviation was reworked to the satisfaction 
of the UEC and PBI vendor inspectors who accepted the reworked ring and 

authorized its shipment to the IP-2 site. In his deposition, under 

oath, Mr. Brill stated: 

a. The RPB support ring met all UEC and PBI specifications and 
drawing requirements when shipped from his facility.  

b. His concerns were restricted to the adequacy of the RPV support 

ring to safely perform its design function after rework at the 
site.  

Our investigation revealed that mis-located anchor bolt holes were 

repaired by elongating the anchor bolt holes approximately one inch.  

This elongation would not decrease the capability of the ring to resist 

the design shear and uplift loads. The dimensional deficiencies in the 

RPV support ring qirder were accomodated during installation by reducing 

the thickness c1 Lhe concrete grout under the ring to meet the eleva

tion dimensio, and planar toler'ances of the UEC drawings. Structural 

analysis of Lhe as-installed RPV support ring by Region I, and its 

consultant, confirmed the adequacy of the assembly to safely accomplish 

its design function. The investigation verified that the as-installed 

component is adequate to perform its design function.



D. CONCLUSION 

The Region I investigation has verified that the deficiencies and 
deviations in PECor supplied components, have been identified, 
corrected, and evaluated by Con Ed and its contractors, and that 
these components will safely perform their design functions.  
Furthermore, an independent engineering evaluation of the structural 
adequacy of the as-installed steam generator support shoes and the 
reactor vessel support ring was conducted by Region I and its 
consultant. The result of this evaluation is that these structures 
are adequate to perform their design functions.  

It is our conclusion that the safety related matters identified by 
Mr. Brill do not adversely affect the health and safety of the public 
and that the as-installed components fabricated by PECor for the Indian 
Point 2 nuclear facility are adequate to perform their design functions.

.1. ;. 4 .
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I IMR. KARMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  

2 I now direct my'statement to Mr. Lofy.  

3 Mr. Lofy, with respect to a document entitled 

. Evaluation of Modifications to Steam Generator apSuport Shoes 

5 and Reactor Vessel Suno rt inv at the Indian oint Generatin 

6 Station No., 2, Consolidate dis Coanv, Buchanan New York, 

7 Reeort No. DC-96, av, 4 1972 1 ask you, was this documen~t 

8 prepared by you or under your supervision and direction? 

9 My. L 0FT: Yes~it vac.  

MR. KAMAN: Is the docment true and correct to 

the best of your knowledge? 

R. LOFY: Yes. it is.  

MR. KAIMA: Are there any corrections to be made 

4 in the document? 

15 MR. LOFY: There are not.  

16 M KAR.AN: Do you desire to have this document 

17 received in evidence in this proceeding? 

1E A LOiy,: Yes.  

n, ruAMWtNT: The answer is yes.  
,20 Mr Cheirman, ! now make the same offer with respect 

21 to this document that 1 did with respect to the summary, 

22 CHAIMMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection to the 

23 document identified by the witness Lofy? 

2.4 XR. TROSTEN: Ar. Chairman, we received, as did 

25 1r. Roisman, a copy of this docurrment at nine o'clock this

I



mornin, 14a have not h~id an opportunity to review it. if 

2~ the docurent is to be received in evidience, .-wOuld Suggest 

3 it be received subject to a. motioni to strike as the Chairman 

4 has indicated.  

3 CHAIMIAN JENSCH:- Any decment -will. aliways be subject 

6 to a motion to attikte. W are approximt'ely at the nontimle 

7 recess~. We can let it go until after the recess, 

1 think we better vat before we Laspect, aybe 

Mr. Brill would like to go to the site since he has nat seen 

the site since the components were assembled. W,,e can combine 

a lot of items.  

1 guess the Applicant could post a sentry at the 

door. Mr. Cohen is nodding agreeably.  

14 Is there any other matter that the 'Staff has besidas 

this~ Par~meter report? 

1 oMR. YUMRIAN: M%.r Chairman, at the last session of 

17the evidentiary hearing,, youx requ~ested that t~a Regulatory.  

Staff subrait in'twriting a corrected responsea n the Regulatory 

IStaff to Intervenor's finding No. 9. On APrI- 13th I sent 

that to the Board and to the Paiec.. I distributed another 

copy to the Board this MOIM'Lnz and sufficient copies to the 

Reporter. So that that, too, should -be physically incorpor,2zedl 

in the transcript.  

CHAIMIAW JEiNSCHi: Is there any dbjection? 

ZMR. NARTIM: No objection.
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MR. MACBETH: No objection.  

2 ~MR, ROISMAN: No objection., 

C~ ~CAIRMAN JENSI: The request of. Staff conseli 

4 is granted regarding the statemem.t of April 13th identified 

5 by the Regulatory counsel and ray be, physically incorporated 

in the transcript as if read.  

7 (Document follows.) 
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: At this time let us recess to 

2 O))V!1 reconvene :Exne ne 

MR, ROISMi2: Excuse ive, ! Chairman, I Just 

wanted to state tha.t if it was the intent that this document, 

by ParAmeter, Inc., could be adequately reviewed during lunch 

in order for myself to determine whether 3. Tmuld have any 

7 objection to its introduction into evidence, the azawer is no, 

it cannot be. I would like to postpone its introdtction in 

evidence until tomorrow, The reason lfor that is that it may.  

to require me to conduct some voir ~die I donut want to waive 

that right or have to come up under rz1tion to strike this 

132 particular document. It ir logtg very complicated and really 

13 ~is what forms the basis 

CHAI-M JENSCH: The request is granted and we 

15 will defer ruling on this document ..til tamorrow moraing 

16 If there is nothing further at this time let us recess and 

17 MR, TROSTEN: TExcuse me, Mr. Chairman., lt m, be 

clear on the schedule for this afternoon. You were about to 

set a schedule for reconvening. is it your intent, after 

20 visiting the site, to return? 

I Ii 
21CHAIR\ JENSCR1: Oh, indeed.  

22 MR. TROSTEN: &d con'lnue the hearing with respect 

23 to t1r. Brill? 

94 C1HAI M JENSM: And perhaps go into the evening 

25 somewhat,
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VoR. TROSTEN: And make a determination as o 

environmental vithesses? 

CHATE.RMAN JENSCH: Yes. At this time let us recess 

4 and reconvene in this room at t o o'clock.  

(The luncheon recess is taken,.).  
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2CMAIM1-1 J1SCH.- Pleas come to orbder.  

3 XI the dd-cussions that the Bar'd had dulur-t 

noon bour', we cac2uded with the Ract that we better try and 

5 save more of the hear:ing time for the reseaenation of evede'e 

and wt talm ti.e to go 2roakm here down to the Zndlan Pint 

7 facility at this, time. We better stay with thze OIdtiar 

mahtt and work out sow.s other sch edtle for an inspecton, 

it that's agrecabl to the ap1.cat.  

o M. TROSTMM. Yes.  

CHAMDAIT JENSCH: I believe bfo-er th~e noon hour 

z we had conclude . the naior of the repor,, of analyses 

M undtaken~ by otb tJhe .P taud til Staff excop-I.t for a I 

ruling on an offer by a portion of the evidence that the 

:: staff Ofered and Mat beig arepart ol .','arameter,;' Wa. wil 

defer. that rulIng Uwiil la te , 

I1 m otice Y. -I--ug s here. ~r Walter Mc~ough 

Iis from th~e XI'irJm of Meed, -Srtlthp S-r & cClay, of AttbU~gb j 

is and did rapesont Me. r.~ F .Br 2 t epcsition. IX Mr.  

apologize to the Board for our boing late. We here awd t:mo 

C A!OU Jan1qVH: WVe are gad you cam e trough the 

fog and wro are gl.ad to have yopr arival.



with lite.  

in acc-d~ce wit the request of- the Board, he ha 

3 ,,de an examination and stuzdy of bo'ih the Staff report ado 

the m~aterial which ve understand VaS to be submitted on 0; t, : he AV:,33Iioant. Lre is hevo for auch P cPs as the Boar:d 

o rties may desire at' ti's t-Me" 

(ZAIYM JNS e thnkyou adwe thank _r 

Brill for apearing her'e. 1 rozlizae It 24S aln covvenlonce 

~ to have him tra~vel, especia"Ly throutP the wcather that you 

10 encountered to~q* We are conend with the letter 02 

Harch 14th, I ND-11eveit IS, 1972., which Mr Brill directeod 

to the Director of Reguation. We would appraciate an, 

IDopoxtuity o2 talking wlith him further about that.  

Mr. 18rill,, will ycar, cono forward, pl~ease, and be 

sworn. Pehaps if 3ou sit next to Mr. fftGough, we will have 

questions directed to you~ anid youz car- hold the microphono In 

17 your hand or -speak freel~y, whce~r Is more Conveni~ent to 

19 At this time m~ay %?e s that you be s vor~, XRise 

20 you right arm.  

21 jM .BIL, son 

22 CMIR"Nac JENSC: 'Will you 'f~lle urs your =-ni and 

23 a ddress and yourr buisos organization and the office You ho~ld 

24 -111' so fwrth? 

IMM BRU:Ys g ae
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I President of the PECR DiViioa of RinnylVanlz Enginearing 

Corporation, located~ in Fecastle, -Pensylvanla. The adckress 

of my business Office is 52C South Jefferson streot, 

.4 NewcastleI £pennylvnia.  

5 AIRIMI JXNSCH: ThaMK you, 91r.  

of Mr. Brill, in youir absence Ithis mornlng, 'and asI :indicated to your attoxrney Whan Rhe kindly telephoned =e about 

3=r~ delay on account o:R the Jfog, re hzave ii. the haring so a 

9 intro ducei sever~al substantial potions of the trauscript of 

the depotio which you gave on Ar~ril 20~th. I believe It is 

the onisensus that we will not duplicate OUx Inquiry~ 

%2 intontional1y. "if we have sohm :inerrogutlon that's duplicated 

If you Will~ indicate to Lis in~ what respocts or if you deste 

to refer to * the tra user,12; oR the deposition by -nay of 

refcreshing your recolleactio1n, you rQy, do that. We have the 

transcript here which you signed In acca danco with the rules.  

17 We can pzsnceed upon that basis.  

Jtist by way of? somie general outline -- -this may be 

somewhat duplicated. But for the puro~e o:V this record aud 

f0 or this place in t he rcad -the PECOR D~ivision of Ithe 

2 'Penns~ylvanaia Engineering Corporation undertook and did 

22 fabricate certain components which are ut1.Iized in the Indian 

23 Point 2 facility; Is that Cor'rect? 

25 CARMIAT JENISCH, And those item- are threea i~aiber
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M~t4 as z r~call~ it. winI you enumerate, th1osi agaim. Are they 

the reactor SU Pport ring?. 1fas tha~t It? 

3 M. R0 EILL: "Th~ere are Several Itemsz that We 

4 Tabricated for? the Indian P.0int facility, My letter of March 

14th Lad to do wivth only tw'o WE' those items: %bie reiactor 

Isupport ri~ng aad the st2,aw genorator Suppxrt ahoes.  

CHA~aMYN XENCR: We have here ,;n eaw.l, which I 

8happann to observe. ,Could you coree to the easel and give us 

ge Cneral outline on thet f.LCitieS yO un4destand It to be,.  

at least particularly where thie reactor suppeort ring viould he 

and the st'eam ganera tor shoes. Could yo do that? 

Mo BRIU- I will. try,. air.  

CHrW J3EISCH: Xt Is uderstood that this is 

I A 111stratiYC onily 11a. aid ci: your pres-entationa.  

kn. OXGT: Me. ,ca ir~n we have ±I the Ltear ing 

M room large dravlni-.s 02rte of the exhibits that have been 

7 subm)fL-ted b3y the APP11cant. If i, Wauld ba of any assistance.  

Is to the IBoard or to Mr Uril1, vwe would be. ixappy to matte those 

19large drawinigs available.  

CHAM7AN trqTCH:- Would you do that. I'm Sure that 

wol' be ver~y heip2u19  Thank You., Ca YOU Put there oW the 

easel here? Is there some way?' At least f~or MiY WMIerandiag 

23 jof it, it wM.l be %ery helpful to hafe SOM.- g'apic Proe-enta

24 tion.  

25. L2iTOOIC-7: M,. airman, m~vay tke record zho that
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I there is no on display a large copy ofi the drawing which 

2 -appers as Fimro 1 to the Applicant'sbstimony on thi: 

3 Particular Mattex% 

04 MU11A M JCH- "I ar&i you 'ery muuch.  

5 Do you recognize that sketchL3 Mr. rill as fairly 

6 depicting the reactor sulport ring that you hbve identified 

7 in your letter of Irch 14th to the Director of Licensitg of 

8 the Atomic Rnergy Commission? 

MI. BRXLL:- Yes, sir,, I do., 

0 CHAXRTAN JENSCH: What is this reactor vessel support 

" ring to d.? It doesn't hold up the whole reactor, does it? 

12 Does it con-tain the reactor vesel in: $oe Ciu ifgiration, o 

some arrangement? 

14 MR.. MROWTU: Mt-, %Maian, If I MRy a-tteMPt a 

is lawyer's answer to your questioa, it does not hold up the 

16 entire reactor .It Wests on a Concrete ledge, is what I wil 

17 call it. O top oR, those Alur cooling Imeis, that :is, rhih in 

18 turn support four Shoes" "our o the u ozzlea of t he reactor 

pressure -vesse rest. They are suplPorted on these fo%w Coo1i.k 

20 pads. That is the AU'etion of the reactor vessel support 'elfg 0 

1 it is that. it lies u, reath Ahose fwur coo.ing loops. IS, 

22 aspcific pzupose of thLe reactor vessel support ring is stated 

2 in our testimony, sir, I will give you a pane rere 

*-4

I
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correct?

MR- BEILL: Y'es, thiat'as correct.. Sir., 

CRA MMAN MJESCE: A~d they did they tansmit With thL 
purchae order -- I thlik this Fas been Identified fr"uther in 
thfe ePOs1ion, 41d you receive SOMa& Ska'*tching from Pittsbuirgh 

Brifge & Iron in con~nection with this reactor suppm~t ring at 

the time Of the Purchase order? 

D1MM!U Tie received from theza with the prchase 

order Westinghowso drnawing, wh4ich the purchase ovder cle 

for building the reactor support ring to- th dein shown on 

the draw~ing.  

CHAIR1AWN 3JWSCH: C-4 I ILV~e this historical record 

In miad? After you recelved the Purchase owder and this setch 

or those drawingp that camne from Westing'aotws for thie reactor

CPA 3tRAN JENSCf: Amst give us a brief summary, 

STHOS3MN: yes 

The funct±in of it Is to support and tranmit the 
load 09 the reactor vessel into the supporting stiucturo "and 
Its thle base on which the reactor vesel rests, W.0 Chairmn 

CHAIRMAN JEWSCH: Very woll. Thanku very miuch., 

Now If I can ask Tar. Brill i:E yomald give us a little, 
perhaps, hitorical summaxy that mayb~e Isn'~t too clearly shorn.~ 
at 2east in my readin~g of the transcript., 

You first received a pxwehase Order from PIttbu1Lg2 

Bridge & Iron to coastruct ti.s reactor support ring, 'is that
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2 design documents giVen to Pittsburgh iBridgc & Iron by 

3 Westinghouse? JNC~ huh nyu etryund 

M4 Wt 111J: 1 would have no knowledge of that, Sir,.  

some reference to the fact that Plttsbargh Bridge & I7ron had 

S received in the latter part -~do you have a copy of your 

' Letter. before you? 

9MR Ti C GOUGH: I Can get it for him.  

10CHA1RMAIT JENSCH: 19 you would, M~r. McGough. hand it 

11 to him, please.  

12 What I really have in mindI is to compare the second 

is and third, fourth Paragraphs of Page I of your letter of March 

14 14th with the first paragraph on top of Page 2, indicating that! 

0 there were some doments received in 1966 from Westinghouse I: 

16 and then there were some later do'cuments In 1967,9 and you 

I7 indicated that In the 1967 documents there 'we're some changes 

16 or differences between the sets of &-aaings involved in 1988 

19 and 1967. Could you elaborate a little on that? 

20 M. BRILL: Ys This part 62 the text of my letter 

21 refers to the fact that we received an original inquiry for the 

22fabrication of these materials from Pittsburgh Bridge & Iron 

23 which were on Westinghcuse drawings. These re Ientified as 

24 sketches because the title block vas deleted at that tim

2 5 we knew later tha t they we-re the Same &*awings because with



t MM~3 Westinghouse title blocks they vaere received with the pkUrChase 

order at a later date.  

Theu ona Pace V" o4 ay ~L~eas Y point out on July 

the Ye.Sth, I967, re later received P.ttsa ar h BT-idge & Xron 

41rawings which were fnad,.mntally importaat and essential 

contract documents, and tbdt they -were .i~rnt In some 

detail frovthe origInal dravings0 

=AUMWI ZENSC41(: AA the fabric -3 tioia was done as 

you asy in accordance with the orig 1 -iinm:s tbat 

correct? 

Ma-, BSRfIL: U,1 sxr0 W Ordered the miarials5 and 

rne would have started gahflcatiem throvgh the an ,gina I 

draigs 'Tie 1v" ication were Lsade to the latest contract 

dra'ings which were 3r :L tt Brldge & tren kraincs 

GCtt&tMAN JERISCH: IXhaw thAose received in 1967? 

M. bmlu Ye , 'Sir, that's COrr&dt0 

cEUA: ~N ,f W90"C 7: Well, 19' you had the correct or 

rather the later drwnsand ut ilited thenx for Z-he Thdbrica

tion, what Is your Opinion, as, tc the Value of th2e frst Set, 

if you did not util.ize tharia? 

t.VI. Ml~ILL.. Wel,I X 7 answer that by Saying that 

we fabricated the latest ccontract docurerit andl drawings 

givexi to us under the puxrct~scs- orker The-se weore Pit tsxtrgh 

Bridge & Yroa dr siga rteevcd on July tha ',,,9th, :2-967.  

CEA1MTAN JXEiRtC1: What 1,ite zsigailir'a lce of the
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P.TB Dt 4 Westinghouse &vawingv that you Mntioned In rfereence to 1966? 

R , WLL: Well. we were only pointing, out ,tt 

the Pittsbu:"gh ridge on & aWt were fundamentally 

digffteiot from the W'etinyghouse d&-Ia Wil ah the purchase 

Order calledl for us to fakiate to I.nitially, air.  

CATAE JBIN8CH: But you did fabricate accorin~g 

7 to Pittsburgh Bri:e & iron design ia g:a and the comrpo.ento 

S Wore. accepted upn the basis of that.  

- M.,, BRI LL: Yes, sir, thi.s is a c~z t., 

CHAl IRMUMt& JUVWC1 And you had no trouble with Vie 

elding oim whatever Iie I ! omyliace vith the Pit'taorgh 

dvwig kor this reactor support riag, is tha&t 

13 correct? 

CRAM"AN MMCB: And you understand tha. a-i 

I S recall, after thc shipment o -.z ,omponentz that there were 

some changes made iA0 CUonento When they were actually 

i8 ,stalled at the site 2or the Indian Polat 2 ;fa~Clityr iM that 

LIM 19 Correct ? 

22 

23 

* 24 

25
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MR. BRILL: We have some knowledge of changes and 

2 revisions being made to them, yes, 

3 CHAPMAN JENSCH: Have you seen the site at all 

A to see where the reactor support ring is -installed and so 

5 forth? 

6 MR. BRILL: Nos I have not seen the site.  

11 CRAMSM-h JENSCHI: Would it be helpful to your 

,g consideration of the matter to see the site? 

MRO BRiLL: I do cot think that that would bear upon 

V6 my opinion.  

CHAIAN JENSCH: Very well.  

As I recall your. deposition you said you do not 

M make a safety evaluation, but you think that these differences 

14 should be considered by someone -ho cm express an opinion 

as to the safety. Is that yot= position? 

M. BRILL: Yes.  

17 MARN4 JENSCH: What is the value of these 

is as-built dravings, in your opinion, to ;.hich you refer, to 

i Mnich drawings you refer in your letter of Nerch 14th? 

20 Of what value woald they be? 

21 M. BRILL: I could not say Vhat value they would 

22 be. To elaborate upon that statement let me say that it w as 

23 our opinion that we, to fulfill our contracts, should certify 

2, to any deviations betw.men what we were contracting to build 

25 initially and what -was actually accepted by the contractor.
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This would be the only value Insofar as we are ctahcernied 

of the as-built dra-ings0 

CHAIMMAII JE4SCH: Perhaps this is a question for your, 

lawyer, or a legal que~stion, but what is the basis of your 

belief that you should certify as to deviations? 

imr. McGough-. tan you help iis in that respect? 

MR MC GOUGH: Not much ware than Mr. 'Brill can.  

I think that in his letter of March l4Vtn he refers to certain 

regulations of the Atomic Energy Commisoidn, and he uas under 

10 the impression tlhat it was his obligetion to see to it that the 

11 iemsproduced by them vere reflected in their final state in 

drawings. s said, d-mring the couxse of Mr. Drill's 

de-positim-i he agr-eas readily he is not an expart on the 

Atomic Energy riegilations, and he may have been right, he 

25 may have 'been v;rong.  

16% CAflUMA JENSCH: As to the certification requirement; 

17 ~M GOUGH: Yes sir:F as to that.  

8I CHAIRAN JENSCH.- The purpiose of his letter then 

To substantially is to point out that there were some differences 

20 betveen two sets of dravings, bet-ween 1.966, 1967, and secondly :: there were some changes made in the components after shipment 

by the Pennsylvania Engineering Corporation, is that right' 

23 MR. 14C COUGH: I think that is partially correct, sir 

94 The exact nature and extent of vihich hie did not Imow.  

2. C HAIRMAN XENSCH: Yes. We had a confersece among
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t the attorneys yesterday on the telepb.&ie and some question 

came up about these as-built drawings. I want to involve.  

3 some other people now, W1r. Bril~l.  

4 As I recall it the Applicant was having some 

3 difficulty understanding what 'was an as-built dralring, and 

6 the attorney for the Citizens'~ Comttee indicated that there 

7 was some definition of as-built drawitngs in one of the 

documents. Could you identify that, please, 

MR. ROISMAN: Yes, Hr. Chairman. The reference that 

I0 had was to a portion of Exhibit I~ &Ls attached to Mr. Brill's 

1, deposition, the portion being the docuwent entitled 

12ctiuue92i02 which on page fmur thereof 

in paragraph 6 is entitled Fia raig and states, if I 

way quote, "TAt the covaplation of the order or contact one 

complete set of row, legible, reproducible blue line or black 

l6 ime s uitable for wicrofilm paper tracings of all d~ainas 

(including details) and bills of -mtekial revised, 'ap.-bullt' 

shall be fwniishedc to U E & C for usej o'f the owner." 

19 Now that is the mly reference that I have seen in 

the contacts and documents tlhat we have been~ permitted to see 

as a reference to the term as-built, b~ut it does imply a 

.2 particular kind of drawing, as-biuilt, teas to be provided to 

23 U E & C for the use of the owner uh ich the cotitract indiLcates 

24 would be Consolidated Edison Company,0 

HR. BILL: Could you give me, the reference to t?-hat
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j again, Mr. Roisman? 

2 NM. ROISMAN: Yes. It's one of the subportions of 

S Edx ibit I of Mr. Brill's deposition and the subportion is 

4 entitled Specification No. 1931-01-12-3. and its dated 

5 MR. MC GOUGH: December 12, 1.966? 

6 MR. ROISFAN: Yes, December 12, 1966. It's 

7 specifications by U E & C prepared for Westinghouse.  

S- MR. MC GOUGH: Yes, sir, which I believe was 

9 incorporated by reference, as I recall '4r. Brill's testimony, 

10 in the Pennsylvania Engineering contract.  

11 ER. ROISMAN: That's right.  

12, M. DIC GOUGH: What page are you referring to? 

13 MR. ROTSMAN: Page four thereof, second paragraph 

1 from the top.  

5 MR. MC GOUGH: Very handily the copy I have doesn't 

16 contain a page four.  

MR,: ROISK1: I am going to Is nd you my page four, 

is TwhIch is a copy of the Public Document Room's copy.  

19 MR. 1C GOUGH: Okay, sir. we have it.  

20 C=AIM'T JMISCH: It is those as-built drawings then 

21 that you did seek to procure from either Pittsburgh Bridge and 

22 Iron or Westinghouse after the completion of the fabrication 

23 and shipment of the components; is that correct? 

24 MR, BRILL: Yes9 Sir.  

25 CHAIMIAN JENSCH: Have you received those documents

M~m-4
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as yet? 

Ia. BRILL: I have not received documenits submitted 

to us as these as-built dravings, 

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What have you received, car you 

5 Xnerally describe? 

6 MR. BRILL: We received later -revisions of the 

7 Pittsburgh Bridge and Iron 'drawings after we shipped the 

8 materials. Some. of these drawings are designated "as-built".  

9 but we believe them to be incomplete in this case.  

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: In what respect? 

*3 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 
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25
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MRo BRILL: In the respect that the location of the 

anchor bolt holes and some of the other details on the 

drawings are not Individually identified. I cite this only 

as an example. I dont hbave all the details at hand.  

CRHALIRA JE3CH: In refererce to the other 

components. As I understand it,. the steam generator shoes.  

Is that the other component you mention In your March 14th 

letter that was of concern to you? 

R. BRILL: Yes, sir.  

CHAItRMAN JENSC: In you letter you said there were 

serious deviations with respect to both size and form,. Can 

you elaborate upon that in some reapect? Your letter did 

say that there might be some questions of out-of-tolerance 

aspects. Are there any other deviations that you can 

enumerate in reference to the steam gener=tor shoes? 

MR. BRIL: We did not have complete information 

in thIs regard. This was part of our concern as poluted .out 

in my letter of March 14th. We have only limited Information 

and incomplete detals such as sketches, which Indicated that 

there were deviations which requIred modifications of these 

materials in the field.  

CHAIRMAN JE)L3CH: I think at the deposition you 

indicated there were some achining done to the copponents 

or some parts cut out or some other changes made,and you had 

no oppor tunity to eamlne stress adequacy after those changeso

I I



5ia3 

Was that your view? 

2 I R ILL. Yes, Sir. We had a drawing which Indi

3 cated that possibly modifications were planwd or actually 

4 made. We had no knowledge that they were made. It.was not our 

6 responsibility or our progative to determine the suitability 

6 of these. We only questioned whether or not modifications were 

7 mad to this extent.  

a CHAMMAN JENSCH: As an overall view of what you 

9 presented, as I understand it -- and please correct me if thIs 

so Is not correct -- you feel that the Pennsylvanla Engineering 

11I Ccporation has fabricated some components according to one 

12 set of either sketch of formal drawing design specIfications 

13 which have been represented in varying forms from different 

14 kinds of drawings you received from Westinhouse, and from 

i5 Pittsburgh Bridge & Iron, and then after the fabricatlon and 

16 shimnt, there had been some changes to the components and 

17 you desired to have those matters brought to the attention of 

is the Atomic Energy Commission for a determination of the 

19 adequacy and safety of the components which you had fabricated; 

2o is that correct? 

2! M., BRILL: Yes, that's correct.  

22 CHAIRII!N JENSCH: And It Is your view that if the 

23 original specifications required certain either materials or 

24 componants or shapes or designs or fittings, that presumably 

25 that was the requIrement Intended from the beginning1 and If



O1wtS I there Is a change, then some other an~alysis showid be m~ade 

2 to justify those cihanges; is that correct?' 

3 M. BRLL: That's correct, yes., 

46 CH&IIR= MZC I think that generally' puts your 

5 position on the record.  

re) Do'any oR the parties das;Use to Inerrogate Mr 

7 )Bill? We appreciate hiiw Coming in. I understand U~r.  

8 kGougft Is a.vailable for Iterrogation.  

Citizen's COMMIttee, do you desire to lnquire? 

D1 R. RGSMN Just to clarify a& Couple of polate 

11 that you have brought up, W1~. Chairmn,.  

12 CHAD MN~ JIMSCH: Poceed.  

13 M. HO1DEMN. Mr. Brill, as I Understand from your 

T14 deposition,, you Indicated t1-hat the reactor support riMn aB 

15 built according to the specifications kind desIgns that you hd 

16 received vas not able to mest the tolarance requirements 

17- Imposed even though you 20olwed precisely the design and 

$8 specification requirements; is that correct? 

119 In other wordso that you ran into this Inability to 

20, produce a support ring 'that met the tolerance requirements 

21 when you foliowed precisely all the apeeifications and 

22 desig~ns that you were required to follow In order to conwtruct 

23 it.~ 

4 DER. MILL: , This is correct., yes.  

25 I. aOISMAN: Caz~ you show~ us on this drawing here
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OWlt4 I which tolerance or where the tolerance problem arose, what 

2 Items or portions og it were out og tolerance after you had 

3 completed all ok your contractually required work an the ring? 

AM D~ DILL: I believe I cau describe that,, yes.  

W, H OI&PA: ,FinoW.  

cM. BRXLL:0 Basically It Is In two areas or two 

7 plaaes., One was due to the streas relieving requIrements 

8 given to us on the draiinga and which we followed according 

9to the contract. This res2ulted An a ovality oi the ring, a 

T0 lacki of circularity, If yoya willo by some one and a half 

11 Inches on the diameter. It al.*o reulted In a tvioting og 

12 the gfrderv taking the levelness og the surface of the 

is supports out of plane by about one-half Inch.  

14 MR. RM SME As 1 understand the drnwing, the 

is girder or the ring wTis actually In two partst two halves 

Is. which were joined together on tho Porti4ons o2 this drawing 

17. that we have up there$ Vhere it is marked "splice plate"; 

is Is that correct? 

19 M2. BRILL: Yes.  

20 1M. ROSM: And was each half both out of 

21 tolerance in terms of roundness as well as sllghtiy twisted, 

22 or was only ono-hal-F that you had the problem with? 

MR.BRILL: As Irecalil. both halves: were out of
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01Wt5 MR.~ ROISDIAN: Did you take any corrective siteps at 

2 the PECOR plarkto ellminsrtte those discrepancies after you had 

3 inIshad ali youlr other cozntracttm11y required work, or wa 

4. It ShIpped from your factory with the two tolerance dev'iations 

5 that you have defined? 

6 Isf. SHRILL:0 we Made Overy et~ort to straighten it 

7 pbyslcally, working with the Westinghouse and Pittsburgh 

8 Bridge & Iron inspectors. Thle fal result of the dimausions 

9 was what I gave before and It VMS accepted.. and we Were 

10 authorized to ship It ith these dirmensl.ons being what they 

ti were.  

MB. flOIS&N: So that actually whem youi had finished 

i3 your contractually required Work In the stress relieving 

14 heat treatment that had been completed, tolerance devtations 

15 were actually greater thami the one and-a-half-.Inch roundness 

16 and half-inch levelness avlations, and you did the best you 

17 could working ith POW and Westiaghouse to correct that 

18 problen In your plants, and got it down to the one-and-a4hA1f..  

19 inch deviation in rounduess and the half-Inch deviation in 

20 levelness; Is that correct? 

21 DtR. WILL4: ThiAs is my understanding but this 

22 Iformation Is related to me from people vho were -there at the 

23 time. I was not with the comptay at that time.  

24 IR. ROISYM&N: You meain from PE-CM? 

25 

M. BRILL: This Is correcto Yes-
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OWt6 I La.RO ISMAI: Your understanding of the contract-

2 I'm sorry -- of the dimensional requirements of your contract 

3 was that that as accepted for delivery from your plant did 

4 not meet the design requirements that were Included In the 

5 contract? 

M.i MC GOGH 1 the Chairpan please,. I'm going to 

7 respectfully object to thle question. It has been covered in 

8 detail in specific language in Y. Brill's prior testimny.  

1 think it is unfair to this witness to recharacterlze leading 

AO and possibly misleading questions. I seriously object to 

ii this type of question. I think his testimony is full.  

CHAIRMAN JENSC1: 1f'it is in the deposition, we 

Wonvt have to repeat It. K ~n't have, at preseat, a* 

24 recollection of whether It Is. I think that strictly 

15 speaking, If we had all of t-he documents before us, to know 

16 what the measurements were of the components when they left 

17 the plant and what the contract requrements or the design 

16 drawing requIrements provided, a comparison would probably 

19 give us the answer.  

20 ~ TR0SMh: Mrk. Chairman, I could 

21 Ca!mJ JENSCH: Somewhat o0 a collection of 

22 docments would really be the best evidence in that regard.  

23 MR. TOSTiN: I could refer you to Page 622 Lines 

24 10 through 14. 10 through 19. .Excuse me.  

25 M. ROISAXN: Thank you, W'. Trosten. Thats the
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01vt7 portion that 1 was concerned with° I am trying to square that 

0 2 testimony with the testimony that you. jst gave.  

3 CHAIRMAN JAICH: Perhaps If you would restate the 

4 testimony on the page as a predicate for your quest-oi -x 

5 the object on is sustained. Will you' proceed 

M~. ROI8BMW: On Page 62 of the deposition, 

7 beginning at Line 10: 

8 "Qestion: Is it the present position. of PTCO 

9 0 ]rill that the components delivered by PECCn pursuant -to 

0 Purchase kder Number 13838 complied with the requiremants 

of the purchase order? 

MRM GOUYGH: As amnded? Is that right, sir? 

14 "Question: Complied -vith the purchase order a's 

is whatever the purchase order said? 

16 "Answer: Not only complied, but far exceeded the 

17 requirements of the puwchase order," 

18 My problem Is fludIng out If the ring ivas shipped 

19 from your factory with a one-and-a-half-Inch tolerance 

20 deviation In the roundness and a half-inch tolerance deviation 

21 in the levelness, here In the contracts between yourself 

22 that is, between PEC(M and P& we re tolerance deviations of 

23 that magnitude permitted, and if they weren't permItted, would 

24 you sti11 contend that this answer to the quesBton that M% 

25 Troaten asked Is correct?
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Olvts I'I HC GOUGH: if the Chairman. please, MIr. BI1 is 

2 here to testify to the facts and not,, believe, to be cross

3 examIned on conclusions Including conclusions with respect 

4 to whether or not what his company produced complied with the 

5 contr'act.  

6 He has told the Board in his prior testimony and 
7 told you again today, si r what his concern was. I thing this 

8 goes for this questIon and that type, and they go beyond the 

9 proper ambIt of this hear'ing.  

end 10 
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1 CHAIIMAN JENSCH: I think part of the question said, 

2 wherein in the contract is such and such permitted or required, 

a and asks him to give a conclusion of a previousanswer. Those 

4 portions are objectionable. The objection is sustained.  

5 MR. ROISMA: I have no further questions of 

6 Mr. Brill.  

7 CHAIRMA JENSCH: Any further questions of Mr. Brill? 

6 MR. TROSTE.N: Yes, I have several questions, 

9 Mr. Chairman.  

10 CHAIR M JENSCH: Proceed.  

11 LMR. TROSTEN: Mr. rill, you stated that your 

12 concern related to modifications that had been made in the 

3 steam generator shoes after they were delivered, the precise 

14 nature of which you were unsure about; is that correct? 

~ M. BRILL: That's correct.  

16 MOR. TROSTEN: Accordingly, Mr. Brill, would any 

17 differences between the detailed drawings that were furnished 

is to you by Pittsburgh Bridge and iron and the Westinghouse 

39 drawings with regard to the steam generator shoes be related 

20 to that concern as to what happened after the steam generator 

21I shoes were delivered? 

22 MR, BRILL: I'm not sure I fully understand your 

23 question on that.  

?.4 MR. TROSTEN: My question is this, Mr. Brill: 

25 You have stated that your concern related to the modifications
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I that may have been made to the steam generator shoes after 

9 they were delivered by you. I wanted to find out, therefore, 

3 whether any differences that may have existed between the 

6 detailed drawings that were. furnished to you with regard to, 

5 the steam generator shoes and the original drawings that were 

6 furnished to you have any bearing on your safety concern.  

7 In other words, Mr. Br ill, is your concern related to what 

8 happened to the shoes after they were delivered to the site 

9 rather than any differences between the detailed drawings and 

10 the original drawings that were furnished to you to which you 

11 fabricated the shoes.  

12 1R. MC GOUGH: Mr. Trosten I think the difficulty 

13 with the question in the witness' mind is that there was one 

14 drawing that he produced at the deposition which purported 

15 to show either modifications or planned modifications. You 

are not talking about that, are you? 

17 MR. TROSTEN: No, I am not, 

is M. MC GOUGH: Do yot understand the question? 

19 NR. BRILL: What I was just going to say to 

20 Mr. Trosten, in answer to his question, is that the concern 

21 I expressed has to do with the difference in the drawings we 

22 received with the purchase order, Westinghouse drawings as 

23 opposed to what was finally accepted by the customer in the 

24 field, This had to do with the receipt of Pittsburgh Bridge 

25 and Iron drawings which were different from the Westinghouse



I drawings initially received, and it had to do with some 

2 knowledge of modifications made to the shoes in the field.  

3 There are two different areas here which you are pointing ou~t 

4 could have been resolved had we received the drawings and been 

s able to file the total deviations from the contract drawings.  

MR. TROSTEN: When we were referring a. moment ago 

7 to Westinghouse drawings, these are actually U E & e drawings, 

8 are they not? 

9 MR. BRILL: They are U E & C drawings with the 

TO Westinghouse title block, yes, 

1 HR. TROSTEN: Is it correct, Mr. Brill, that in the 

12 last analysis your concern relates to what was eventually 

13 installed at the site, what the actual structure is installed 

14 at the site? 

MR. BRILL: Yes, 

MRI. TROSTEN: With regard to the reactor vessel 

17 support ring, is it correct to state in the last analysis 

is your concern relates to the ring as it was installed at the 

19 site as opposed to any distinction that might exist between 

20 the detailed drawings and original U E & C drawings which you 

21 received to which you fabricated the reactor vessel support 

22 ring? 

23 MR. BRILL: Yes, that's correct.  

24 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Brill, have you examined now 

25 carefully the testimony that the Applicant has offered in

514202wm-3
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I evidence with regard to the steam generator support shoes 

2 and the reactor vessel support ring? 

SCHAIRMN JENSCH: He wasn't here when that was 

4 introduced. Are you referring to the written document as a 

5 report of the analysis? 

6 MR. TROSTEN: Yes. I am referring to the document 

7 which is entitled, Applicant's Testimony Concerning Allegations 

8 of H. K. Brill, a copy of which I furnished to counsel for 

9 Mr. Brill on May the 10th.  

10 CHAIR A JENSCH: And that's all to which you refer 

11 in your question? 

12 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, sir, that was what I was referring 

13 to, 

14 MR. MC GOUGH: May I object to that question on the 

15 ground that I'd like to ask of Mr. Brill, and if I could ask 

16 him several questions perhaps this matter could be cleared up.  

17 CHAIMAN JENSCH: Proceed.  

is MR. MC COUCH: Will you withdraw the question, 

19 Mr. Trosten? 

20 MR. TROSTEN: I will withdraw the question.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.  

22 MR. MC GOUGH: Mr. Brill, have you in preparation 

23 for your appearance here today examined the summary of the 

24 investigation into allegations of safety prepared by the 

25 Directorate of Regulatory Operations, Region 1, U.S. Atomic
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Energy Commission and dated May 8, 1972? 

M. BRIML: Yes, 1 have.  

MR. DIC GOUGH: Have you also, Mr. Brill, examined 

the documents which I delivered to you entitled App1icant s 

Testio ConcerninoAlleogationsa_ K. Brill, Pennsylvania 

Engineering Corporation (PECOR), dated May 17th, 1972 and 

bearing the caption of this matter? 

MR. BRILL: Yes, I have.  

Mo MC GOUGH: As a result of that examination have 

you. given your person consideration to whether or not the 

safety concerns which you expressed in your letter of March 14 

have been alleviated? 

MR. BRILL: Yes.  

MR. MC GOUG I: Let me ask you, sir, would you state 

to the Board wuhther or not you feel that you or your company 

are competent to evaluate the design or safety adequacy of 

the components provided by your company as they have been 

aidified and are now presently installed? Are you so competent? 

MR. BRILL: Yes, I am.  

MR. MC GOUGe: The question is are you competent 

to judge the safety of these elements as installed? 

MR. BRILL: I misunderstood the question.  

MR. MC GOUGE: All right.  

MR. BRILL: Zo, I am not competent, 

Ia. Mr GOUGH: It's- the next question you answer no.
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CHAIRMAI JENSCH: We will accept statements only 

2 from the witness.  

3 MR. MC COUGH: Can you tell the Board what effect 

4 your consideration of these various studies.has had upon your 

5 concern expressed in your letter of May 14 and your prior 

6 testimony concerning or relative to the safety of this plant? 

7 MR. KAP4AN: May 14th, Mr. McGough, or March 14th? 

0 MR. MC GOUGH: March 14th, excuse me. The safety 

9 of this plant as it is now built.  

o MR. BRILL: I have reviewed these reports and have 

prepared a statement as a result of my review, if I may read 

12 ~he statement.  

CHAIR1"M JENSCH: Proceed.  

14 MR. BRILL: I have considered the summary of the 

15 investigation by the Staff of the AEC into the safety concerns 

16 expressed in my letter of March 14, 1972 to Mr. L. Manning 

17 wt 'itng as those concerns were clarified by me in my' 

testimony and deposition before Chairman Jensch on April 20, 

19 1972. I have also considered evidence of the Applicant, 

20 Consolidated Edison Corporation, concerning these matters.  

21 As I stated in my deposition, I do not believe that my company 

22 or I are competent to evaluate the design or safety adequacy 

23 of the components provided by my company as they have been 

*4 modified and are presently installed. However, on the basis 

25 of the evaluation of the structure embracing these components
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as it now exists by the Staff of the AEC, the indepedeit 

2 evaluation procured by the Staff and the information 

3 furnished by the Applicant, my concern about the safety of 

4 the plant has been eliminated. Under these circumstances I 

do not feel that it iS necessary for me to review as-built 

6 drawings.  

7 CHAIRMAq JENSCR: Does that complete your 

8 presentation? 

9Will you proceed, Applicant's counsel? Do you have 

To any further quest ions? 

1 IMR. MC GOUGH: Yes, sir, we are finished.  

12 MR. TROSTEN: I have no further questions, mr.  

13 Chairman.  

1CI4CHAIRM JENSCI: Any other counsel? 

15 MR. KARMAN: Yes:; Mr. Chairman. I just have a 

is couple of matters to take up.  

17 This morning, Mr. Brill, before you arrived, when 

18 I offered in evidence the summary of investigation by the 

19 Staff, Mr. Roisman objected to certain parts of the summary 

20 as being hearsay. I thought possibly while you rere here now 

21 I could ask you vhether certain statements made in the summary 

22 are true and accurate so that the question of hearsay will have 

23 been dissipated.  

24 I call your attention now to page three of the 

25 summary. You have it before you?
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MR. BRILL: We do, sir.  

2 M1k. KAMA: Under Roman numeral IIIB, facts found, 

$ it reads, "During the investigation conducted by Region I 

4 at the PECOR facility Mr. Brill stated that fabrication 

5 changes and shop repair of the components required by the 

6 UEC and P.B.. inspectors 'may or may not be of safety 

7 significance, PECOR is not qualified to judge.' 

o "D"r. Brill further emphasized the reactor pressure 

vessel s1pport ring material and quality requirements of the 

10 UrEC specification and PoBoI. drawings when it left this 

II facility." 

12 Is this an accurate statement? 

13 MR. BRILL: Yes, that's an accurate statement.  

14 MR. KAR.AN: I call your attention now to page four 

is of the summary under Roman numeral IVB, facts found.  

16 "Mr. Brill stated that after stress relieving the 

11 RPV support ring was warped as much as one and one-half inches 

18 out of plane. He further stated this dimensional deviation 

19 ~was reworked to the satisfaction of the UEC and PB.I., vendor 

20 inspectors who accepted the reworked ring and authorized its 

21 shipment to the I.P. 2 site." 

22 Is this an accurate statement, Mr. Brill? 

23 MR. BRILL: You are asking if I made this statement.  

?_4 I may have made this statement at that time based on 

25 misinformation. ly understanding is that the one and one-half
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inch outer tolerance deviation that I am referring to here 
2 has to do with the:roundness of the ring, not the out.-of-plane 

as its referred to here.  

4 M1R. KAIMAN: I have nothing further, Mqr. Chairman.  

CHAIARM JENSCH: Anybody have anything further of 

the witness' recollection? Proceed.  

7 MR. ROISAN: Mr. Brill, going back to this 

8 deviation on the reactor support ring, you had testified 

9 earlier today that the out-of-roundness and the out-of-planenes, 

10 if I can use those terms to describe the two different 

If dimensions of deviation, that you had done some work to correct 

12 these, that you worked with UEC and P.Bo.I people at your 

13 job site to correct these, and then after you had worked on 

14. it,,this statement that Mr. Karman 'just referred you to, this 

15 dimensional deviation, was reworked to the satisfaction of 

16 UEC and P.BoJo Can you tell me what was the reworking that 

17 was done? 

MR. BRILL: You mean in the field? 

19 Wt. ROISIMN: I am sorry. I thought you said 

20 earlier that some reworking was actually done in your shop.  

21 I thought you said some reworking was done in your shop, before 

22 it was shipped out.  

23 • MR. BRILL: Yes, I was referring to continuing 

.?4 fabriactions or the working of the ring, if you will, to make 

25 it as near to the tolerances, to the dimensions referred to,
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I as possible. This would be part of the fabrication procedure 

2 on any structure of this type.  

3 M. ROIS4AMI: What exactly was that? In other -words, 

4 did you do further heat treating or did you do machining, 

3 or was there flame-cutting or grinding or what was done to the 

6 ring? 

7 TR. BRILL: Well, as I said, I was not there at the 

8 time. I don't have that direct knowledge as to what actual 

9 work was done.  

10 MR. ROISMN: Do you know why work that was 

11 subsequently done in the field was not done at your site 

12 before it was shipped to the field? 

3S HR.' DRILL: No, I do not know, 

14 MRo ROISMAN: With reference to the statement that 

15 you read into the record a few moments ago, can I direct your 

16 attention to pages four and five of your letter to' Mr. Kmtzing 

17 dated March 14th, 1972P the statement beginning at the first 

is full non-indented paragraph on page four.  

1)9 "This letter is directed to the Atomic Energy 

20 Commission to suggest the proposed operating license for 

21 Indian Point No. 2 Nuclear Generating Station, Buchanan, 

2 New York, of Consolidated Edison Company, New York, be 

2 positively withheld until the Commission can thoroughly examine 

?.1 the complete contract file and related final technical data 

25 of the structures and parts fabricated and shipped by our
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I company in 1967 and 1968." 

0 2 Can you tell me what you meant by the terms.  

3 "related final technical data of the structures and parts 

4 fabricated and shipped"? 

5 MR, MC GOUGH: Mr. Chairman, I believe that questkn, 

6 in somewhat the same form, was asked in the deposition. May 

7 we have a m6ment to see if i can find it? 

s If the Board please, I think my memory is generally 

a correct, that this matter was discussed in examination by 

t0 Mr. Trosten beginning on page fifty-eight.  

1 MR.. ROISMMM: Mr. Chairman, I have looked at the 

12 pages and my memory is not any weaker or stronger thah 

is Mr. McGough's. I asked not the words complete contract file 

14 which is the subject of the discussions on those pages, but 

is the words "related final technical data of structures of 

i6 structures and parts fabricated and shipped." 

17 D. TROSTEN: Line seventeen, Kr. Roisman.  

.18 MR. MC GOUGH: That's the same question, Mr. Roisman, 

i9 that's asked. Reference is made at line twenty-three of 

20 page fifty-eight.  

21 M. ROISMAN: I am sorry.  

22 MR. MC GOUCH: And I think it's answered at seventeen 

2.3 That's the difficulty with this kind of thing.  

24M, ROISMAN: Yes, I am sorry. You are correct.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Your question mas wrong then, is
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I that correct? 

2 MR. ROISMAN: That's right. The answer does appear 

3 here.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well.  

5 MR.. ROISMAN: In light of that answer, can you tell 

6 me, is it your understanding from the document that was 

7 provided by the Regulatory Staff to you, namely this summary 

8 of testimony that was identified before, that they had the 

9 complete contract file and related final technical data of 

10 the structures and parts fabricated and shipped by our 

11 company in 1967 and 1968, that they had possession of that for 

12 the purpose of making their analysis? 

is MR. BRILL: I don't !know that I can answer that 

14 that way.  

1s MR ROISVAN: You mean you don't know whether they 

is had that when they made their Maalysis? 

17 MR. BRILL: No.  

18 MR. ROISMAN: Now you have indicated on page five 

19 in tm first full paragraph, and I quote, "It is not possible 

20 for the AEC to -

21 MR. MC GOUGH: Just a moment, if you please,. Page 

22 five of what? 

23 MR. ROISMAN: i am sorry. March 14, 1972 letter 

g4 of Mr. Brill to Manning Nntzing.  

25 MR. MC GOUGH: We have it.

P2bm-4
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MRo ROISMAN: The first full paragraph.  
2 "It is not possible for the AEC to -- " 

MR. MC COUGH: Would you just go a little bit slower 

4 so the witness gets there? 

• CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I understood you had .it.  

6Will you proceed..  

7 ,o ROISiAMN: Are you ready, Mr. ]HcGough? 

MR. MC GOUGH: Yes, sir. The witness now has the 

page in front of him.  

MR. ROISMAN: It says at the first full paragraph, 

"It i s not possible for the AEC to inspect these structures 

to assure safety of operation until the deviations are 

'officially recorded by our company for these Class Figure I 

14 structures," 

Have you recorded officially the deviations for these 

Class I structures? 

17 MR?. BRILL: It was my understanding that this was a 

requirement of our company at that time. We have not recorded 

19 those.  

MR. ROISMAN: I have no further questions.  

21 MR BRIGGS: Mr. Brill, I believe you indicated that 

you do propose to decide whether the plant as it's constructed 

23 relative to these pieces of equipment is safe or not safe, 

0 is that right? 

25 MR, BRILL: That's correct.
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CEAMMIRN JISCH: What do you mean by that?

51L3 

, BRIGGS: You don't propose to Judge that? 

You have looked at the kinds of studies that are 

being made by the applican t, have been made by the applicant 

and have been made by the Staff, and as I understood your 

statement it was to the effect that you are satisfied that 

these studies should be cap-ble of resolving whether there is 

a safety question or not.  

Is that fair to say? 

M.. BRILL: Yes. I think that Is a fair statement.  

Ia. DRGGS: You think the kind of studies that are 

being made and the depth Into which they are being gone should 

be capable of doing this? 

=.BRILL: Yes, sir.  

.HAIRMAI J'NSCH: I wonder If you could explain.on 

Page 2 of your Varch 14, 1972 letter where you say, "The 

W7estinghouse .drawings did not indicate required engineering 

standards --" this Is the third full paragraph, last sentence -o 

"The Westinghouse drawings did not Indicate required 

engineering standards relating to important standards of 

non-destructive testing of wel ments." 

What were those deficiencies as you defined them? 

M. BRILL: This refers to the fact that the design 

drawings did not spell out the level of non-destructIve 

testing.
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P3Bt2 I MR. BRIL ,: They called for magnetic particle 

2 inspection, as I recall, or dye Penetrant Inspection Without 

3 stating That the level of rejection would be in making these 

5 CAMINAN JMSCH: XIn your opinion are those requIred 

6 engineering standards? 

7 M. BRILL: Thos is normally done. yes.  

.8 CM&MMN. JENSCH: What is the effect of that 

9 deficiency on the components here Involved? 

10 MR. BRILL: There Is no effect on the components 

It involved. We did perform those inspections and we did 

12 Inspect those materials and the outside insPectors Inspected 

13 all those materials to the highest level of rejectabillty, to 

14 my knowledge.  

15 CHAMWAV JENSRC: And what would that be? 

16 T. DLL: Well; basically the Inspection is made 

17 for cracks. We also compared surface porosity and other 

18 de ects which were indicatod by virtue of these lnspeotionB.  

19 CHARMMN J70SCH: Did you observe some cracks In the 

20 components that you fabricated In these, what Is it, a reactor 

21 support ring and the steam shoes, the steam generator shoes? 

22 MR. PRILL: No,, sir, but there again I was not 

Z3 prsenot. I was not employed by the company at th timo 

24 E McordCHs.ta undeintandi 
25 Did you examine any recor'ds that; indicated any
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cracking?P3Bt3

2 IM. XRILL: Thete Is no records Indicating any 

3 defects of that sort.  

4 CAMM JENSCH: Are there recods of any kind as 

5 to the magnetic particle and dye penetrants tests? 

6 o BRILL: There are records of both dye penetraht 

7 tests and magnetic particle tests made by outside Inspection 

8 agencies with the statement on it to the effect there were no 

9 defect's.  

10 CHAMAN JEVSCIH: Even if the Westinghouse drawings 

1 dd not indicate these required engineering ftandards, as long 

12 as you performed thse tests what difference does it make? 

13 M. BRILL: The whole purpose of this one sentence 

14 Is to point out the fact that the drawings were Incomplete.  

15 CHAWRMA JEMCH: What difference does it make if 

16 you performed the requirements of what should have been done? 

17 M. BRILL: Z think we are looking at this one 

18 statement where we should look at the whole paragraph. We 

19 pointed out that the dVrTags contailned deficiencies and we 

20 are stating tha one of the. degiciencles vwas the level of 

21 non-destructive testing was not spelled out.  

22 CHAIRUAN JXmCH: Yes. Your paragraph also pointed 

23 out that dimensioning and tolerancd-ng of the features were not 

24 in accordance with nationally-accepted engineering sitandards 

25 In what particulars were theredeficiencies In that
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P3Bt4 I respect? 

02 MR. BRILL:' Basically and in general they do no 

3 follow the ASA standards for engineering drawingsd' 

4 CHAIRMAN JESCH: Can you enumerate .what those are? 

5 = -R BR ILL: No, sir.  

6 CHAIMAN JENSCH: Ihore did you get the information 

7 that it was not in conformity With those standards? 

8 . BRILL: From our engineering advisors.  

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What did they tell you? 

10 M. BRILL: Welltho toleranclng, for example, to 

elaboratep on the drawings. is such that cumulatIve tolerances 

12 can be affected the way the dravings were dimensioned rather 

13 than following tolerances as spelled out by the ASA standards.  

1 CAI JENSCH: Is that all they told you? 

5 7R. BRILL* That's all I can elaborate upon here now.  

16 CHAIRLUN JENSCH: How about dimnsioning? Was there 

17 anything additional in that respect? 

18 R. MILL: This paragraph has to do -with the 

19 dimensioning and tolerancing of the designs which were giVen 

20 to us as being at variance with mch as the ASA standards.  

21 'te drawings we received wero more akin to structural steel 

22 drawings rather than fabrication drainges of this class of 

23 product, in other words.  

2 .CHAIRAX JENSC: Do the rocords of your company 

25 indicate that any inquiry was made by the PECOR Division at



J~3Bt5 the time of the difference between the estinghou= drawings 

2 that were given in 1966 and the 1967 .draw.ngs, that you got 

3 from Pittsburgh Br idge & Iron. commonly referred to as PBX? 

42 = GOUGH: The witness wants to know whether 

5 their records indicate that that matter was brought forward.  

6 CHAIRUAN JEUSCH: Yeso and considered at the time.  

7 Ws quite the basis of your letter, Did -nybody pay any 

8 attention to It at the time the difference was discovered 

9 between the two darwings? 

10 IM BRILL: I don't think it's that spbelfic in 

1 our file. There is a whole chain of correspondence where 

U e were pointing out differences the Pittsburrgh Bridge & 

s Iron drawings and the vestinghouse drawings and we pointed 

14 out that the ingsawin were not entirely conslStent wvlth all 

i5 of the criteria apeled ouat as being part of the specif ca

,7 

19 

20 

21 

22 

24 

25
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CHAIRUMN JENSCH: And the criteria in tho 

2 specifications are in those portions of the records to which 

3 Citizens' Commttee referred two moments ago in specifying 

4 the definition of the drawing; is that correct? 

5 MR. BRILL: Yes, these are all part of the documents 

6 that were submitted.  

7 CPlRI4AIN JENSCH: It is your conclusion, then, that 

a the fabricated components did not meet the criteria no matter 

9 what the differences were between the drawings, is that correct' 

10 MR. BRILL: I don't know that I can answer .that, sir.  

CRlAIPMRA JENSCH: Have you examined the criteria 

v2 for these fabricated components? 

MR.- BRILL: Yes, we have.  

14 CHAI11UAN JENSCH: What is your conclusion as to 

13 whether the components met the criteria? 

MR, BRILL: Our components met the criteria as 

17 spelled out, If I may elaborate upon that answer, 

18 C AIRMAN JENSCH: Yes.  

19 MR. BRILL: There are so many specifications spelled 

20 out here that you will find it to be contradictory.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Can you give us an illustration 

22 of it in any respect? Was that covered? 

23 MR. BRILL: Yes, sir, 

.24 CHAIR AN JENSCH: Give us a page reference. I don't 

25 have it in my mind as you gentlemen have,

5158
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MR. BRILL: I am referring to a document entitled, 

2 Specification for Steam Generator, Reactor Cooiant Pum 

3 Pressurizer Supports and Reactor Vessel Support, Ring It is 

4 spec No. 9321-01-12-3, It is on page six of that document.  

5 It reads, 'Unless specifically exempted by the specificational 

6 design and manufacture shall be in accordance with the 

7 applicable portions of the current editions of the standards 

8 and codes of the: American Society of Vchanical Engineers, 

9 Institute of Electrical and Electronic Engineers, American 

10 Petroleum Institute, American Society for Testing and Material, 

1 Tubular Exchanger Manufacuters Association, Heat Exchanger 

12 Institute, National Molecular Manufacturers Association, 

VS$ American Society of Civil Engineers, American Waterworks 

14 Association, American Standards Association, American Concrete 

135 Institute, Instrument Society of America,. National Board of 

16 Fire Underwriters, Insulated Power Cable Engineers Associates, 

17 and American lastitute of Steel Construction.  

CHAIRiA- JENSCH: Is that a rubber stamp put on the 

docuuent? 

20 II. BRILL: Right into the document.  

21 I am pointing out specifically the American Institute 

22 of Steel Construction were contradictory with the American 

23 Standards Association for dimension and tolerance.  

2CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Did you try to resolve it? Did 

25 your company try to resolve the contradiction before it started



Qlwm-3 5160 

or was it in the course of the work that they noticed it? 

2 What did they do about it? 

3 M, ARILL: It was in the course of the work that 

4 it developed. It was in the drawing revisions as they were 

5 issued to us. We resolved it by working with the principals 

6 involved and their inspectors who were in our shop.  

7 CHAIRMAN J1.NSCH: Did that cause some extra work 

8 for you tO resolve that contradiction? Is that your suggestion 

9 'R BRILL: Yes, sir, it did involve a lot of extra 

10 work, a lot of extra inspection.  

11 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Can you tell me, in view of your 

12 experience in the field of fabrication and other construction 

13 activities, is it the common practice sometimes for a 

14 fabricator to mix same components that may be slightly out 

of line or in variance in some respects, and have the ultimate 

16 owmer say he will fix it up here and there and get it on the 

17 site, and saw it off and welding it up or tightening it down 

a bit? Is that kind of common procedure that goes on? 

19 M. BRILL: I can't say that might happen in the 

20 field. It is a common procedure for two contractors to agree 

21 that the specifications are not being met, and accept the 

22 material as built. This would entail some deviations from the 

23 initial design, Every designer is not infallible, and there 

g4 are practical matters that must be taken into consideration.  

25 CHAIRTMI JENSCH: The concern of the fabricator,
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I then, as I understand your statement, he gets paid for it 

2 and he is happy and makes no further contention about it; is 

that correct? 

4 MR.- BRILL: That's not correct. He has a reputation 

5 and a responsibility to maintain.  

CMIRMAN JENSCH: What does that mean as far as 

7 following through on the escalation after the fabrication? 

Do you want to know about the installation practices? 

9 MR. BRILL: Not about the installation practice unles 

10 that is a part of the contract, On most applications you 

11 will contract to produce satisfactory and workmanlike 

12 materials and workmanship. In this particular case we were 

is utilizing or we were fabricating to design drawings and 

specifications both for materials and fabricating procedures 

which were given to us. It was our responsibility to satisfy 

16 ourselves so that the result was workmanship of top quality.  

17 CHAIMUfN JENSCH: How did you satisfy yourself in 

is that regard if you had contradictory criteria, differences in 

39 levelness and roundness of the circles and holes, and you got 

PRO ahold of the inspectors and you said, work it out and do it 

21 this way and that' and are you happy, and just send a check in 

22 the morning? Is that the top workmanship you had in mind? 

23 MR. BRILL: No, sir, not in that light.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Top workmanship would be in 

25 conformity with certain specified and precise standards and
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I absolute conformance thereto, would it not? 

2MR. BRILL: That is ,correct, but I think the whole 

3 crux of my letter had to do with final dimensions which were 

4 not the same as the dimensions for the contract drawings 

5 intially given to us. We simply wanted to point out these 

6 deviations since the materials had been accepted in that form, 

7 and even further modify it in the field after they were 

a accepted from our shop. It was my understanding that it was 

9 a requirement for us to certify to these deviations so that 

to proper authority then could evaluate the suitability of the 

materials. This was the basis of our request for the as-built 

drawings to certify to these deviations so that an analysis 

couldbe made by the Applicant and other parties to the plant.  

14 CHAIRIN JENSCH: Did you write any previous :Letter 

is to the Atomic Energy Commission and ask them if you had some 

16 obligation to certify, or is this the only communication you 

17 sent to the Atomic Energy Commission? 

18 NR BRILL: That's the only communication to the 

19 Atomic Energy Commission.  

20 CHAIRMAM1 JE]SCH: Was it part of your contract -

21 Perhaps I should discern that from reading it. The copy 1 

22 had received, however, of the transcript together with the 

23 copy of the documents attached thereto, the document 

24 reproduction was wholly illegible. I couldn't read it.  

25 Pardon my question. Did you have some contract obligations
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CHAIR14AW JENSCH: No. I take it that you didn't
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that of these matters certified to the Atomic Energy 

Commission as to the suitability or the purpose intended or 

any other respect? 

MR. BRILL: Not necessarily to the Atomic Energy 

Commission. It was my understanding it was a requirement that 

we submit them through the chain of contractors for review 

by authority.  

CHAIMIAN JETISCH: And that understanding was derived 

through some conversation or practice, or was there some 

documentary reference that you had in mind? Do you recall? 

MR, BRILL: Well, this was on advice of our people 

who were knowledgeable in this field, without citing any 

specific references.  

CHAIMAN JENSCH: In your letter on page three of 

March 14, 1972, to Mr. L. Manning Muntzing, Director of 

Reactor Licensing, you state that, "As of December 1, 1971, 

we believe there are problems of this structure with respect 

to the safety of the operation of Indian Point No. 2 plant 

for the design life of thirty years." 

How did you measure the safety in reference to the 

time span you mentioned there? 

MR. BRILL: Again., it was my understanding that 

the design life for the plant was thirty years. Is that your 

question?
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I think the -- Perhaps this is an incorrect inference I am 

2 drawing from your statement. I had the impression that you 

$ were saying that the components were so full of deficiencies 

4 and variations from drawings that you think there are problems 

5 in reference to the safety of the operation. As an example, 

6 the design life. that did you have in mind in that regard? 

7 MR6 BRILL: Specifically, what I had in mind was to 

8 point out that from out knowledge of the deviations on the 

9 products, there could be safety related problems which would 

10 affect the safety of the operation of the plant for its

11. design life of thirty years.  

12 CHAIR ,N JENSCH: I understand that statement. I'm 

13 trying to find out what are those problems. Were they likely 

14 to become embrittled? Did you make any measurement of the 

Is porosity of the metal? Was there any slag or rock or bolts 

16 or whatever it is that gets into the metal structure and other 

17 portions? Was there anything like that for a safety problem.  

18 Can you enumerate what they are? 

19 MR. BRILL: I can state several things in answer 

20 to your question. Our full concern had to do with dimensional 

21 deviations, not with quality deviations. We were pointing 

22 out the possible safety related problems of these dimensional 

23 deviations so that they could be reviewed by authority that 

24 had an overall knowledge of the plant and could judge its 

25 suitability.
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We performed in the fabrication of these constructors, 

2 all of the requirements of the specifications which were given 

3 to us as part of the contract, including testing for cracks, 

4 porosity, metal inspections and all other criteria. So we 

5 were satisfied and our principals, our contractors were 

6 satisfied that we had metal of the contract specifications.  

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me go back to your suggestion 

a that there was some contradiction in the specifications or 

9 the standards by which these components were to be fabricated.  

1.0 In view of these contradictions, as I understand your testimony 

11 you got ahold of the inspector for the buyer, and your 

12 inspectors, and you worked it out in some way that you thought 

is it was satisfactory, and that made the thing work. They 

14 agreed on a certain procedure and that worked; is that correct? 

is MR. BRILL: No, .sir, that would not affect the 

i6 warpage.  

17 CHAIRM JENSCH: What would affect the varpage? 

M, BRILL: The tact of the design of the structure 

19 is such that the stress relieving operation caused a distortion 

20 in it which was actually beyond that computed, I presume, in 

21 the initial design of the structure.  

22, 

23 

24 

25
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Q2Wtl I CH&RAIW J1INSCH: Was the stress releasii'' in 
:2 accordance with standards and codes, do you know? 

.3 MR. BRILL: Yes.  

4 CL'IRMN ENSCH: What did that involve? Was there 

5 a Pre-heatIng as well as post-heating, do you know? 

6 M BRILM: That had to do with bracing the 
7 structure against disto:ion, . and then heating it at a 
8 specified pTeheating rate of Up to stress relieving. tempera
.9 ture, holding it there for a period of time and then reducing 

10 the temperature at a specified rate of reduction.  

1 CHAIRUAAN JENCH: That isa very standard and proper 
12 and reasonable requirement, Is it not, In reference to stress 

is relieving? Is It? 

14 M. BRILL: Yes, it is.  

15 CHAMAN JENSCH: And you recommend that for all 

16 welding or stres relieving operations that may be Involved, 

17 do you? 

I8 M. BRILL: It Is an accepted procedure that any 

19 heavy-welded structure be stress relleved, yes.  
20 CHAIR= JENSCH:. You say heavy welded, heavy piece 
21 of metal. Is there some thickness of metal at which point 
22 It becomes necessary and advisable and at a lesserr thickness 
23 It is no longeVr advisable? Is that your thought? 

24 Iffo DRILL: There Is no requirement that specifico 

25 It Is a atter of judgmentg
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Q2=t2 CHAflAN JENSCH: Can you give us some approxrimation 

2 of what thickness it should b advisable to stress relieve? 

3 I. 16ILL: Generally some codes will require , fao 

4 e=mple, that any weld containing plates of one-inch thick be 

5 stress relieved. I am generalizing. Any stress releving 

6 operation is like that irrespective of the thickness of the 

7 material, 

8Moever, if the materIal is thinner in sheet metal 

9 thickwss, you will get similar distortion and stress relieving 

Is not required.  

CHAMM11 31SCH: You are talking about an eighth of 

12 an Inch? 

13 Z. BRILL: That is correct.  

14 CMIRMN JEMHC: And anything under that you would 

5 advise it should be cone; Is that correct? 

16 M. RILL: The heavier the better.  

17 CIAIRMAN JESCE: Anything over an eighth of an 

S Inch, you should do It, don't you think? 

19 M. BRILL: Just generally -- 1m not an authority 

20 in that area, but I would say it would be beneficial for 

21 materiais over an eighth of an inch, yes.  

22 CHAWRAX JEiSCH: I think I have exhausted your 

23 letter, -. Brill,. and I thankpm very much for your answers.  

Any other Inquiry of this witness? 

25 M. BRIGGS: Ly I ask one question as to the thirty-
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QZVt3 year life of hte plant? 

2 Did you see any difference In the safety require.  

$ ments between, let's say, the thirty-year life and something 

4 that may have a life of only one or two years? Are we con

5 cerned about the safety early in the life of the plant, late 

a in the life of the plant, or the entire life of the Plant? 

LI., BRILL: I would not be qualified to comment 
8 on that. The only reference here Is to the fact that it was 
9 my understanding that the applicantes license was for thirty 

10 years, and that s the reference to it.  

M. BRIGGS: Soyou weren't concerned about something 
12 that might show up late in the life that wouldn't be obvlwous 

IS early In the life? 

14 M. R0 BILL: No, s ir,, 

15 . CEDLRMAN JENSCH: If there are no further questions, 
16 we thank you. Uxo Brill, Ur. VbGough, for appearing here, with 
V7 reference to your letter of March 14, 1972, to Mr. L. 3nning 

W mutzng. Thank you very much.  

19 If there are no further questions, you are excused.  

20 M.o NC GOUGe: I thank the parties and the Btardo 

21 CHAmUANI.JESCH: I hope you don"t run into any more 

22 fog in your airplane.  

23 Are we ready to proceed with the interrogation of 

214 the applicant's, and the Staffs evidence and analysis of the 

25 installation work of these fabricated components?
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RM. TROSTEN: Yes, sir.  

Mo ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, we are not. We Oti11 
have outstanding a motion for production of documents which 
we contend is essential to be granted, for-us to do a 

thorough, e2ficient and quick job of cross-examination on 
what we have received from the Applicant as not sufficient 

for us to conduct that cross-examination. What we have 

received from the Staff appears that I would like to hold for 
tomorrow morning to be sufficient for-purposes of cross

examining the Staff as to what It did. It appears that the 
Parameter study does contain enough of that detail, although 

I cannot say that for sure,, 

Since we haven't had a chance to study .the Phrameter.  

study, .ae wouldnt be ready to cross-examine the Staff's 

witnesses uz.til we can look at It.  

We would therefore like to have whatever further 

argument the Board wishes to have on the question of production 

of documentsq and haw a ruling on that.  

CHA&-MfN JBINSCH: ould you enumerate the Items that 
you set forth In your motion for production of documents with 

reference to this analysis? 

M.° ROISMAN: The categories of documents which we 
are seeking are Identified in our..-motion for production of 

documents dated May 2, 1972, and there are six categories.  

If you want, I can read them through.
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Q2t5 CHARM JE1SCH: Would you do that, please? 

S2 MRoROISMAN: Yes.  

3 Category number one, all drawings -- and that 
4 refers to the Applicant. Vhis is the person to whom the 

5 motion is directed. All drawings Jn their possession or in 

6 the possession of their contractors, subcontractors or 

7 consultants that show the design and SPecfications for the 

8 reactor support ring, the generator support shoes, and the 

9 generators Including the fit of thGs0 components to the other 

t0 components to which they are attached, 

"To the extent that the dravings have been revised, 

12 provides the orIginal, and all revisions, including the most 

3 recent drawing showing the component sPecIfication and design 

14 as pr'sent1y installed on the reactor." 

15 CHAMM . JENSCU: Nent item, please 

16 LiR.R0ISMAN: "Minutes or memoranda of all meetings 

17 attended by Applicant for all of the contractors, sub

s ' contractors or consultants at Which the reactor support ring 

19 and/or reactor support shoes, designS, and specifications, 

20 modifications or ability to perform their intended functions 

21 were discussed." 

22 CHAIRMN JERSCH: Next.  

23 DR. ROISMAN: "All correspondence rece ived by 
24 App2cant, its contracts, subcontracts or consultants relating 

25 to the design, specifications, modifications or ability to
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Q2Wt6 i I perform their intended function of the reactor support ring, 

0 2 generator support shoas and the generators." 

3 C1IVRMN JENSCH: Next.  

4 MR.'t ROISMUN: "All reports, studies, analyses, 

5 audits, inspections In the possession of the applicant, its 

6 contractors, subcontractors or consultants relating to the 

7 design, specification, modification or ability to perform 

a their Intended functions og the reactor support ring, 

9 generator support shoes and generators." 

10 CRARAN JENS H: Next.  

1 ARM ROISMNA: All stress analyses or other Inspec

.12 tIons, reports, studies or analyses In the possession of 

i Applicant, its contractors, subcontractors or consultants 

14 relating to the strength of the reactor support ring, 

15 generator support shoes and the generator, or relating to the 

16 stresses to which these components could be subjected during 

17 operation." 

18 CHAiXMN JENSCH: Does that complete the list? 

19 MiR. ROISM!: No, Number 6 

20, '"ith reference to all of the documents requested, 

21 Applicant is requested to produce a copy of all documents 

22 which are or have been In Its possession or the possession 

23 of its contractors, subcontractors or consultants and which 

24 are referred to in this motion or which are in anywise 

25 related to the subject matter of the letter dated hhrch 14,
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May. Excuse me,
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1972, from H. Ko Brill to L. Manning M utzing or to the 

subJect matter or any part of its deposition taken of Mr.  

Brill by applicant on April 209 1972." 

That Completes the request.  

CHAIRMAN JENiSCH: wasngt it in reference to those 

items that the Board directed a letter as to whether two 

problems might be present? One is, Is thereemough specificity 

in the enumeration that would quality, for instance, for a 

subpoena if one had been requested? 

Second, whether a motion for production or even for 

a subpoena should not be preceded by motion or discovery 

to identify particularly these docmnts that you have in 

mind? 

It is my Impression that there Is a general 

aversion to the broad inclusion of many, many documents that 

are not known to be in existenco, for instance, or which cannot 

be established to be In existence, or in the possession of 

certain parties.  

Nn. ROIS A': Yes 0 

CHARA&N JENSCH: We can deal with those aspects.  

PR. ROIS AN: The Board sent such a letter, yes.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think about April 9th. I was on 

my way to another matter.  

Mo I;ARMAN: April or Way?
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MR. ROISMAN: I'm not able to locate the letter at 

2 this moment. I have it now.  

The question, as I understood the one the Board 

4 wished for the clarification on was this question the Atomic 

5 Safety Licensing Board requests the statements of citations 

6 in legal authority both in support of the motion and opposition 

7 thereto, directed particularly to the necessity -of an initial 

8 discovery procedure in order to render reasonably specific 

9 the documents sought to. be produced. It may be that the 

10 motion will be proven to be too broad, too lacking in 

11 specificity and indefinite to present any order of 

12 projection.  

13. In response to that, it says the statements should 

14 be made by May 15th. We filed by hand to the Applicant, the 

I's Board, Mr. Karman, the Atomic Energy Commission, on May 12th, 

to a document entitled, Citizens' Committee for the Protection of 

17 the Environment, Substantial Memorandum for Production of 

i8 Documents. What we indicated there, first initially, that 

we would have no objection if the Board so chose, to begin 

2 0 our cross-examination at this hearing by asking for the 

21 Applicant in the form of an interrogatory, to identify all 

22 documents that it knows of that are covered in the classificati n 

23 of documents listed in our motion for production of 

g4 documents.  

25 Once having received that list, then to make specific
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or more specific our request for the production of documents.  

2 However, we vient on and cited several cases. The leading 

3 authority in the field of procedure, Moore's Federal Practice, 

4 as to whether or not any further specification of the documents 

5 is zequired. The burden of that was that under the modern 

rule applied in the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure, and 

7 in pertinent part, the Federal Rules of Civil Procedure and 

8 the Commission's rule on motions for production of documents, 

a Section 2.741, are identical, namely they both include the 

W terminology, "designated document"; that the majority rule 

and the one favored by Moore and the Courts is that the 

T2 requests for documents do not need specify individual 

t3 documents but only categories of documents with sufficient 

14 specificity in terms of time and subject matter.  

25 So that the Applicant will be permitted to respond 

6 to those requests.  
17 We then cited Brown versus United states, in the 

is United States Supreme Court in 1928, and Roebling versus 

19 Anderson, in the Court of Appeals for the District of Columbia 

20 Circuit 1958, which accept that proposition and quoted from 

21 them motions for the ,production of documents in the form of 

22 subpoena duces tecum which were requested in those two 

2S proceedings which indicated the breadth of the categories 

PA permitted to be requested, and indicated that those had been 

25 approved as appropriate designation of categories,



Q3wm-3 5175 

We then finally discussed the fact that a comparison 

2 of that specificity to the specificity in our motion for 

3 production of documents indicates that we, too, had identified 

4 by subject matter, namely by relating our request to the 

5 support ring, the generator support shoes, the generators 

6 and the deposition and letter of Mr. Brill, that we had met 

7 teh requirement for categories of documents in terms of subject 

e matter identification, and then in terms of time. It was 

bounded by the present at the upper end and the comncement 

10 of the PECOR/P.B.I contract at the lower end. Therefore 

it it was defined both by time and subject matter.  

12 MR. ROISIAN: Finally we pointed out that the 

Board had already ruled that, in effect, request of this nature 

were sufficiently specific to permit it to order a party to 

produce documents because the Board had ordered Mr. Brill 

I to appear at the deposition that was taken on April the 20th, 

17 1972, with documents in his possession which related to, 

is and I quote now, "In anywise related to the subject matter 

19 of the letter dated March 14, 1972 from H. K. Brill to 

20 L. Manning Mntzing," and that language in anywise related to 

21 is the language we lifted from the subpoena duces tecum whidn 

22 the Board issued to Mr. Brill. and which Mr. Brill responded to.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Without objection.  

24 MR. ROISMAN: Without objection.  

25 But as I understood the Board's question, the questior
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was could the Board fashion an order'that would be, 

sufficiently specific so that the parties would be able to 

brlig forward the information and it would appear that the 

Board has already fashioned such an order and that Mr. Brill 

did provide us with information to its Applicant posed no 

objection, namely that it did not provide the information that 

he requested, nor did any other party or the Board at the 

deposition indicate that in any way the subpoena duces tecum 

had not been filled, 

Now the Applicant here has said that in his 

memorandum and request to the Board's letter of May 9th that 

the concept of categories of documents is not incorrect, that 

it accepts that principle, and then argues pretty much by 

conclusion that we can find no substantive argument that it 

camilt produce the document because the categories of documents 

are not as specific as required, although no cases are shown 

to indicate that the specificity that we have given in 

categories is less specific than what courts or organizations 

have required.  

We would point out that the courts have held, and 

I am sorry that I can't fight you to the particular caseR 

although I believe that it is discussed in Moore's Federal 

Practice, Volume IVA in paragraph 34.07 that the fact that the 

Applicant doesn't have the document, or it doesn't know 

precisely what the document might be, isn't a grounds for
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I refusing to produce what it has or knows that it has, that it 

2 produces what it has and knows that it has, and then 

3 subsequently the party requesting the docunent or the applicant 

4 or the party to whom the request is made can argue about these 

5 as yet unp roduced documents..  

6 The Applicant has refused to produce any documents 

7 M.. TROSTEN: Excuse me, 

s MR. ROISMAN: - with respect to the motian for 

9 the production of documents. Mr. Trosten, I will finish.  

MR. TROSTEN: All right, I just -

MR. ROISMAN: I don't want interruption, Mr. Trosten 

12 and if you want to correct the record you can do it later.  

MR. TROSTEN: I will do it later.  

1 MR. ROISMAN: I have had enough of your interruptions 

ts and delay in this hearing as it is.  

6 CHAIPXAN JENSCH: I think interruptions don't 

17 contribute. They may not expedite the hearing at all. Proceed, 

is MR. ROISMAN: Now the Applicant in response to an 

19 oral request of ours produced a classification of documents 

20 which it has identified as document "Relied upon" by it in 

21 the preparation of its testimony. Some of thcse documents 

22 may be documents covered by the motion for the production of 

23 documents. Needless to say , we are not asking for them to 

.4 ' be produced twice, but the Applicant has refused to respond 

25 to the motion for the production of documents by agreeing to
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I produce any of the documents requested in that motion, and 

2 has said that as a preliminary matter and an issue which we 

3 will be glad to discuss now if the Board requests it that 

4 it doesn't believe there is any good cause shown for the 

5 production to occur at all.  

a Now we did not understand the May .:9th letter from 

7 the Board to request any additional briefing on that question.  

a We abided by the Board's request and briefed only the request 

9 of whether or not the request was specific. If the Board 

wishes I will be glad to address myself to the good-cause 

if argument, 

12 CHAIPMI! JENSCH: Well, let's hear what the good-caus 

53 argument is.  

14 MR ROISMAN: Very well.  

CIRIMAN JENSCH: Have you concluded? 

16 MR. ROISMAN: I think the good-cause dispute 

17 between the Applicant and ourselves stems from a fundamental 

N disagreement aboutwhat the purpose of this hearing today, 

is t omorraw and Friday is. This is a part of the ongoing hearing 

20 to determine whether or not this nuclear power plant has been 

21 constructed in the manner required by the original construction 

22 permit and in a manner which will reasonably assure the public 

23 health and safety.  

0Mr. Brill's letter of March 14, 1972, raised some 

25 qm stions regarding matters that might be related to the safety'
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I of the plant. In the course of the examination of that.issue 

2 we have discovered that there were deviations as originally 

3 constructed in certain parts of the reactor support ring 

4 and that the reactor support shoes had to be subjected to 

5 subsequent modifications in order to get the permit for the 

6 rings. Our consideration and our understanding of the purpose 

7 of this hearing is to find out whether there are any safety 

8 problems associated with these two components, that it is not 

bounded by Mr. Brill's allegations, nor if his allegations 

10 are resolved does it mean the question is resolvedo

11 The entire issue of whether the-reactor support ring 

12 will do the job that it's supposed to do and whether the 

13 reactor support shoes will do the job they are supposed to 

14 do and the subsidiary and importantly related question of 

I5 whether or not there has been an adequate quality assurance 

16 program instituted by the Applicant, Westinghouse, and various 

17 subcontractors, for the purposes of making these components 

i8 comply with the safety requirements of the Atomic Energy 

19 Commission requirements and his utilizing it are the issues 

20 we see as being pertinent for the issues of this hearing.  

21 Now the Applicant doesn't agree with this. It does 

22 not feel that those are the issues. In the context of the 

23 issues as we have just stated, these documents that we have 

24. requested will permit us to do a thorough investigation and 

25 permit us to then focus the Board's attention upon those
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I portions, if any, of the entire construction, insulation, 

2 modification and quality assurance related to reactor support 

3 ring and reactor support shoes.  

4 The reason for requesting the documents is that this 

5 point as we pointed out in the conference call to the Board 

6 yesterday, we are not able to state conclusively that there 

7 is or is not a safety problem that we wish brought to the 

8 Board's attention.  

9For instance, we have asked in another motion that's 

10 still outstanding for the Applicant and the Staff to produce 

11 at this hearing additional date relating to six items. Two 

12 of those items related to matters where the Applicant has been 

13 advised -:by the Atomic Energy Commission's Regulatory Staff 

14 that it wished to have the Applicant make certain changes, 

IS one in method of testing and another in a certain type of 

16 inspection they were going to conduct on the reactor vessel.  

17 We have had no response from the Applicant to the request.  

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25
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R2Btl I At that Point the record as we saw It indicated 
2 that the Atomic Energy Commission thought there was a problem 

3 and recommnded a courrse of corrective action, and that the 

4 -Applicant had said .nothing We could not say that there was 

5 a problem thatwas not solved because we dIdnX t know whether 

6 the Applicant was agreqing to correct the problem. We then 
7 asked the Applicant to provide that data. They violently 

8 opposed the motion and attached to the motion"s opposition 

a two documents which 1hey had previously sent to the Atomic 

10 Energy Commission's Regulatory Staff but did not have the 
if courtesy to serve, upon us, which Indicated they were acepetIng 
12 the request of the Regulatory Staff and were adopting the 
13 modifications. They satisfied our concern. I have no 

14 further concern with those issues.  

15 We thought the Staff had indicated a problem. We 
16 didn't know that there was a solution accepted yet. That is 

17 the same reason that we have requested these underlying 

i8 documents, not so that we can come to the hearing and argue 

19 as we are going to have to do, because we have a motion for 
20 production of docUments, about speculative problems that may 

21 or may not be there, but so that we can come to the hearing 

22 and say, '."D Chairman, we can drop out of this hearing the 
23 possible twenty-three areas. We are satisfied Insofar as we 

24 are concerned that these are no problem, and two areas remain 
25 and we'd like to focus on those two areaso,
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R2Bt2 rf we had had those documents, if we had unrsotood 
2 the problem as thoroughly, as thoroughly as the Applicant and 

3 staff did by looking at these documents and preparing their 

4 analyses, our cross-examination would Probably have been 

5 limited to a morning.  

6 As it is, if we must proceed without those documents 

7 there Is a great likelihood that our cross-examination will 
8 wander into the areas of discovery, wIll be delaying in this 

9 hearing, because we will not have the information that we 

10 need, and in order to make certain that there are no safety 

11 problems we will have to do ciross-examination in the nature 

2 of discovery which we think is inappropriate. which should 

13 not be done, and which we have no choice, because we do not 

14 know what the problems are.  

15 Now we Identified the kinds of documents that we 

16 wanted from the Applicant, We indicated we wanted the 

17 drawings so that we could see how these things were designed, 

1s precisely how they were changed, how they were supposed to 
19 fit, how they eventually fit. The Applicant has not told us 
20 that he has provided us with all of those drawings. NOW 

21 maybe he has. Maybe he will state, "We have complied with 

22 Request Number 1." That would have been a simple thi for 

23 BW Trosten to do. The simple things escape him.  

2 We asked for the minutes or memoranda of all the 

25 meetings attended by the Applicant or Its contractors or
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R2Bt3 I consultants dealing with the subject matter. One such set 

2 of minutes are already in evidence; Exhibit 15 attached to the 

3 deposition of Mr. Brill describes a meeting that was con

4 ducted at which the problem of the reactor support ring and 

5 the reactor support shoes design specifications, modifications 

6 and so forth were discussed.  

7 Further meetings would help us understanding whether 

8 or not proper quality assurance was utilized. In other words, 

9 was this problem recognized early and it dealt with In a 

10 responsible manner or has there been a lot of scramblig In the 

11 last minute because Mr. Brill blew the whistle on the whole 

12 Issue? 

13 If we saw a reasonably intelligent approach to the 

14 problem that suggested to us that there was adequate quality 

i5 assurance, that we might not have to pursue that question at 

16 all. But Instead, the applicant Is unwilling to produce any 

.17 of these memoranda of meetings 

18 The same as to the correspondence between the 

19 applicant, Its contractors, subcontractors and consultants 

20 relating to this subject. The same with regard to the 

21 reports, studies, analyses, audits and inspections.  

22 It appears one can surmise from looking at the 

23 testimony submitted by the applicant that this has been a 

24 subject which has been under som review or work by Wedco 

25 or one of the subcontractors for some time.
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We want to see the proceso How did it develop? 

vie noticed for instance in the applicant's testimony that the 

stresses to which the support shoes would be subjected were 

originally something like eighteen. After the modification 

the figure rose to twenty-four and then just recently a 

new stress analysis was done and showed that the figure was 

twenty -seven o 

First of all, that demonstrates to us there was 

a 50 per cent Increase in the stresses to which the support 

shoes would be subjected as a result of the modifications° 

.That In and of Itself raises some safetyquestions which might 

have been more thoroughly understood if we had seen the 

reports and studies and so forth.  

But in addition, we do not understand how one 

stress analysis done after the modification was completed 

produced a figure of twenty-four and another stress analysis 

done presumably on the same modification produced a figure 

o twenty-seven.  

Again, seeing all reports and studies we must be 

able to see precisely In there where that problem was and 

we would either resolve the problem or focus the Board's 

attention directly on the discrepancy and cross-eaminz as 

to that very l1mited questiono 

CHAIRiAN JEASCI: Well, you mentioned in the 

conversation yesterday, and since it ms among all of the
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R2B15 u atorneys for the parties it can be mentioned, you said you 

had some question about the analysis by the Applicant of this 
3 Brill matter, and you said that you felt that where the 

4 Applicant said. "Well, this is all adequate," you weren't 
5 inclined to believe that the statement was fully persuasive, 

6 as I recall.  

7 Mo ROISMN: Yes° That ts a fair summary.  

8 CHAIRMAU JENSCH: if this wasn't adequate and you 
9 were looking for foundation evldence for stress analysis., 

10 maybe we are talking about the same kind of a thing. You are 

1 looking for foundation support for their conclusions and you 
12 are seeking to have a motion for production of documents that, 
13 well, Perhaps their foundation evidence for the conclusions 

14 the applicant set forth. Is that It? 

15 M. ROISMAN: Yes. I would say that the testimony 
16 does disclose that there are stress analyses that were con
17 ducted and that we would be interestad in seeing the under
18 lying documents with regard to those stress analyses, but in 
19 addition to that, and maybe applicant will simply say, "Gee, 
20 there aren't any of these things," when the stress analyses 

21 conducted consisted merely of this one page that they provided 
22 us with at two different times, that Is sort of a scratch pad 
23 of figures. But we do know from a matter which will be the 
24 subject of we hope a further hearing during these three days, 
25 namely the problem associated with the safety valve, excuse
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R2Bt6 I me, the steam valve problem, that a computation of stresses 

2 requires a set of criteria to determine which stresses are 

3 being taken into account. We don't know, except for the 

..4 assertion that a "worst case analysis" was done that the 

5 stresses selected were ones which would be most likely to 

- 6 produce a break in the support shoes, talkirgJust about the 

7 support shoes for a moment, or whether another vector or 

another type of stress or a different transient should have 

9 been used instead, given the nature of the variations that 

10 Were made in those support shoes from their original design.  

1 Nothing that we have seen in any of the documents 

12 yet describes what those cirteria were. All we have are Just 

13 numbers without any explanation of those numbers. Now we are 

14 assuming that in the preparation of the analysis that there 

15 were some sort of written reports that were prepared for the 

.1 6 benefit of the applicant or for the benefit of one of Its 

17 subcontractors, explaining that a stress analysis was going 

18 to be done and it was golng to look at this and look at that.  

19 If we had. seen those we would* at least -know whether we ha 

20 any disagreement. If we had no disagreement we wouldnOt have 

21 to worry about that issue. Weld be able to say we agree with 

22 them, this Is the worst case. They did do it and the stress 

23 analysis was an adequate analysis and the result is not 

24 questionable In that regard..  

25 We might still want to talk about the question of
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R3Bt7 I whether or not increasing the streSs by fifty per cent in 

2 any way endangered the adequacy of the support shoes to 

3 perform their intended function. That's a different issueo 

4 So that merely getting from the applicant the 

5 documents that It "relied upon" in its testimony doesn't 

6 necessarily give us all of the relevant documents. They may 

7 have selectively chosen only to rely upon those things that 

8 supported their position. I would assume If they had done 

end 9 it intelligently they probably did that0 
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Maybe there are other relevant documents that don't 

.2 support their position. If we could see them we would be 

3 able to focus or case substantially better than we have now, 

4 and I worry that what we described to the Board on the phone 

5 yesterday is a long, involved, more complicated than it needs 

6 to be problem, and will in the long run -be substantially more 

7 time-consuming.  

S CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you desire to speak to this 

9 matter? 

10 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, I certainly do, Mr. Chairman.  

ii First I would like to return to the matter that I 

12 attempted to set straight at the time, but I will do it now.  

13 From the outset of this proceeding we have agreed with 

14 Mr. Roisman that we were going to furnish him with documents 

is on which we relied for our testimony, whether or not he was 

is technically entitled to received them, and the determination 

7 was made that we were going to furnish him those documents.  

is And it gives me the greatest displeasure to read, for example, 

19 newspaper accounts quoting Mr. Roisman as saying that the 

20 Applicant is hiding something. I find that totally unwarrante4 

21 and any such suggestion as being completely out of keeping 

22 with facts in the situation, and I'd like to make that point 

23 entirely clear now.  

There is a fundamental disagreement between the 

28 Applicant and the Intervenor in this situation, and it really
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I transcends this proceeding, Mr. Chairman.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: If you could stay in the 

3 proceeding. We are having enough problems right in this 

4 proceeding.  

5 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, I will certainly try to do that.  

a CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you very much.  

7 MR. TROSTEN: It really pertains to what the role 

a of the Intervenor is in a situation like this. I know that 

9 Mr. Roisman may not like this, but the fact of the matter is 

To that we are not here seeking a license in an effort to satisfy 

I. Mr. Roisman or to satisfy his client. We are here to demonstrate 

12 to this Board that the plant has been built safely and that 

M any such issue has been properly resolved. We are not here 

14 to enable Mr. Roisman to perform an independent evaluation, 

5 a third or fourth or fifth level of review.  

15 We are not here to educate Mr. Roisman so that he 

17 can perform the same function that the Regulatory Staff does 

16 or that the Board does or that the Commission does. We are her& 

19 to present evidence that's necessary and proper to obtain a 

20 license for this facility.  

21 Now it's simply not correct, Mr. Chairman, that when 

22 someone writes a letter to the Commission which he later comes 

23 in and fully explains, which he clarifies, which demonstrates 

24 what it is that is under consideration for Mr. Roisman or 

23 anyone else to seize upon this as a basis for serving upon the

5189
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I Applicant a sweeping request for documents of exceedingly 

2 broad categories in an effort to put himself in a position 

- so that he would then be able to present some sort of a case 

14 to the Board.  

5 At the present time it's quite obvious from 

6 everything that Mr. Roisman has said that he is in no position 

7 to present evidence to the Board. He really doesn't have 

any specific intentions and the whole objective of thIs 

exercise, as far as Mr. Roisman is concerned, is for the 
10 Applicant to sit down and hunt up a great many documents so 

11 that Mr. Roisman could then look through these documents and 

12 then decide whether he really had any contentions and really 

13 had anything proper to say. And it's the Applicant's position 

14 that that simply is not a showing of good cause under the 

i5 Commission's regulations or under the applicable cases.., 

This is true even if we were not at this stage of 

17 the proceeding, even if we were at an earlier stage of the 

18 proceeding this is true. It's exactly the same point that 

19 would be the case.  

20 What has happened here is that Mr. Roisman has a 

P-1 lot of very generalized questions which he could, I might add, 

22 fully explore, I would say, on cross-examination of the 

23 Applicant's witnesses, and yet he persists in this insatiable 

24 demand that the Applicant produce a vast quantity of documents, 

25 hunt up these documents and produce them for him so that he
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could then decide whether or not he really has a problem.  

2 And I submit, Mr. Chairman, that that is no showing 

3 of good cause within the meaning of the applicable regulations.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: May I interrupt a moment? 

5 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, sir.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Which would you prefer, that we 

7 take the time of the hearing to go through and ask your 

a witnesses how many documents there are with reference to the 

9 subject matter, or would you prefer to have it considered, 

10 not knowing what the decision would be, but have it considered 

1 on a motion for production of documents which -.would take 

2 less hearing time, which would expedite the hearing in yotr 

V3 opinion more? 

14. MR. TROSTEN: Well Mr. Chairman, it's obvious that 

i5 if we are going to take up a great deal of hearing time with 

16 a request for documents case that this is going to take up 

17 a considerable amount of hearing time and the Applicant is 
i8 certainly very, very much opposed to that. We strongly favor, 

19 we have been attempting dilligently since the outset of this 

20 argument with Mr. Roisman, to come to an agreement with him 

21 as to what are the appropriate documents to give to him.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Hoiw about the list he gave you? 

23 MR. TROSTEN: Well, the list that he gave me, 

24 Mr. Chairman, apart from the fact that he has not made any 

25 proper showing of good cause, is, of course, entirely too
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I general, and the question that the Chairman asked was a very 

2 proper one, and we have addressed this in our supplemental 

3 brief.  

4 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me ask you this other question 

5 that came up in the course of our conversations yesterday 

6 with the Citizens' Committee attorney. He feels he is going 

7 to move to strike out or he is going to object or require 

8 foundation evidence for the several conclusions in your report 

of your analysis where you say, 'Well, this is adequate.  

We found this satisfactory. We have studied this and we have 

no further questions." And now I have the impression 

12 Maybe it's incorrect -- that he wanted each and .every document 

is that would bear on the subject of the determination of 

U adequacy, either that which was considered and rejected or 

25 considered and accepted. And I wonder if we are almost talking 

16 about the same type of document under a different consideration.  

7 one as to support for your conclusions which he mentioned, 

is of which he mentioned quite a few, and also any other 

is consideration with reference to production.  

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, we haw given Mr. Roisman 

2? the documents on which we have relied.  

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: You mentioned that.  

23 MR. TROSTEN: And if Mr. Roisman wants, at the 

24 appropriate ti-ne during cross-examination, after he has 

25 cross-examined our witnesses with respect to this, to move to

I
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strike the portion of our testimony on the grounds that it 

2 does not have a proper foundation, I suggest that's something 

3 that the Board could consider at the time.  

For example, Mr. Roisman doesn't like a scratch pad 

5 calculation. That is the calculatin., Mr. Chairman.  

S CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And there are no others? 

7 MR. TROSTEN: There are no other calculations, 

8 Mr. Chairman.  

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let's take it "up that way. Maybe 

10 that's the way to consider this thing. Let's go back to his 

11 list here.  

12 Do you have any other drawings in your possession 

13 on the design specifications, modifications and changes he 

14 enumerated in reference to the first category, other than 

is those that you have furnished him? Can you answer, Mr. Voigt? 

i6 Did you have an answer? Can you help us? 

17 MR. VOIGT: I am sorry, sir. I was consulting with 

18 my partner.  

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I thought you had the answer to 

20 the documents. You were speaking almost so I could hear you 

21 but not quite.  

22 Mr. Trosten, would you help us.  

23 MR. TROSTEN: Would you repeat the question, 

24 Mr. Chairman.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, I am talking about t first

5193
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I category of documents to which Mr. Roisman referred. Are 

2 there any other drawings in your possession or those of the 

3 contractors in reference to the design specifications as well 

4 as the revisions for those components which are under issue 

5 or have been mentioned by Mr. Brill in his letter of March 14, 

6 1972? 

7 MR, TROSTEN: Well Mr. Chairman, I am sure there must 

8 be drawings in the possession of some of these parties that 

9 show the design and specifications. I am sure that if for no 

10 other reason than some of these have beEn produced by Mr. Brill.  

11 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Are there any others, do you know? 

12 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I am reasonably confident 

13 that there are other drawings and specifications. I will say 

14 this about the problem, Mr. Chairman. At the time that 

15 Mr. Brill's letter first came in obviously we, in the course 

16 of preparing for this, looked at a great many materials, a 

17 great many documents.  

18 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Where did you find them? 

19 MR. TROSTEN: These documents were in the possession 

20 of various of the contractors and subcontractors, and we 

21 looked at a great many things in an effort to try to determine 

22 what the situation was, Mr. Chairman.  

23 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And you relied on some of them 

24 and some of them you didn't rely on, is that it? 

25 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, that is correct.
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: And how many are those that you 

didn't rely on, do you know?
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R4Bt1 DR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I really can't answer 

a that question because I do not know. I am sure there must be 

3 many documents on which we did not rely, because I am sure 

4 there must be a great many documents that in some way touch 

5 upon this, which is one of the problems that we have with the 

6 vast breadth of Mr. Roismants question and request for 

7 documents, 

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Do you have any other minutes of 

9 meetings of the applicants and consultants in reference to 

10 the modifications of the reactor support shoes? 

11 LIS. TROSTEN: Mro Chairman, I really don't know the 

12 answer to that question.  

S1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: How about correspondence received 

14 by the contractors of design modifications of the reactor 

is support ring or shoes? 

16 MR. TROSTEN: 1r. Chairman, no doubt there is 

17 correspondence relating to this matter.. There was a serious 

18 contract dispute relating to this question I might add, by 

19 the way, Mr. Chairman.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCE: Has that been taken care of? 

21 IR. TROSTEN: The contract dispute? 

22 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Yes0 

23 MR. TROSTEN: The contract dispute, to the best of 

.24 my knowledge, Mr. Chairman, is still outstanding.  

25 Mr. Chairman, let me make this general observation,
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0
I K really feel, sir, that we have here on this panel witnesses 

2 who are present at the time, who are prepared to testify as to 

their own personal knowledge as to what happened. We have 

4 shown Mr. Roisman where there are documents on which we rely 

5 we have given them to Mr. Roismano Where we rely on other 

6 things we are prepared to be cross-examined, whether it be 

7 personal knowledge or anything else. I suggest, Yr. Chairman, 

s that Mr. Roisman got on with the job of cross-examining our 

9 witnesses and stop, I will say, wasting tivo with this 

10 argzument over production of documents, and then the Board can 

11 decide whether Mr. Roisman is in a proper positionb carry out 

12 his cross-examination.  

13 CHAIBUN JENSCH: Does that conclude your presenta

14 tion? 

15 MR° TROSTEN: Yes, sir. That concludes the presenta

16 tiono And as I say, Mr. Chairman, the other arguments that 

17 we have made and the other objections that we have made, both 

18 as to the specificity of the various categories and as to the 

19 lack of good cause, are set forth in our answering memoranda.  

20 If you would like to have me do so, I will be happy to summariz 

21 our particular arguments with regard to specificity which I 

22 have not covered.  

23 CHAIRMN JENSCH: If you care to, please do.  

R.U1o TDOSTuiX: Thank you.  

25 First of all, with regard --
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R4Bt3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let me see if I first understand 

2 you. What is the summary of your good cause position? I 

3 don't have that.  

49 .i. RO3ThN: Well, the summary,-

5CHAIRMAN JENSCH.: I know you handed a lot to him.  

6 You have already given him those on which you relied. What 

7 is your good cause argument? 

?? 11. TROSTEN: The summary of our good cause argument, 

9 Mr. Chairmano is as follows: 

10 It is that there is an affirmative duty on the part 

11 of the Citizen's Committee to show good cause for the produc

12 tion of these documents. Good cause which the Citizen's 

13 Committee has attempted to show to the Board here is that 

16 they need these documents in order to put themselves ima 

15 position to frame contentionS, to make specific safety 

16 allegations. They are requesting that they be given these 

17 documents in not in aid of specific cross-examination or in 

aid of specific intentions, but merely to put themselves 

19 in a position to perform the sort of review that the 

20 applicant has performed and the sort of review that the Staff 

21 has performed. They are making this request -

22 CPAY MAN JENSCH: Why can't they do that? 

23 TM. TROSTEN: The reason why, I submit, that they 

.24 cannot do that, Mr. Chairmanis because of the fundamental 

25 nature of the role of an intervenor in this proceeding.
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R4Bt4 s C1HAJMA JENCH: What is that, bearing in mind 

2 this decision in the United States Court of Appeals for the 

3 District of Columbia by Judge Burger.  

4 ow, *r. Chief Justice Burger In the case of 
5 Office Communications v. The Communications Commission-- are 

you familiar with that case? 

7 M. TROSTEN: Yes, I am, sir.  

CHAIRMAN1 JENSCH: It would seem to me there was 

9 some quite different category of the participation by an 

10 intervenor outlined there than what you are referring to.  

11 IM TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, actually I am certainly 

12. familiar with the case avdl think that the principle that's 

outlined there is very clear, has been followed throughout 

14 this proceeding, and that is that the Intervenors are certalnly 

is to be welcome In the proceeding and that they are to be 

is accorded all the rights of parties to the proceedings.  

17 CHA!MAN JENSCH: Including the Applicant and the 

16 Staff, right? 

19 IR TROSTEN: They have the rights of the Applicant 

20 and the Staff, Mr. Chairman, but this does not say that an 

21 Intervenor who is not qualified at the present time to make 

2 any evidentiary presentation is to be given the right by the 

production of a host of documents to perform a review which 

g is concurrent and coextensive with the review that's been 

25 performed by the Applicant and the Staff covering matters

I
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R4Bt5 1 that have not been put in issue by any party to the pro

2 ceeding or by the Individual, in this case Mr. Brill, who 

3 actually raised certain safety contentions.  

4 VWhat would be involved, Mr. Chairman, if the 

5 Citizen's Committee were to be afforded this sort of a right, 

6 what it would mean Is that if at any time a person were to 

7 write a letter to the Commission, whether it be founded or 

a unfounded, subsquently shown to be true, false or what have 

S you, or if any matter should come to the attention of the 

io Citizen's Committee which somehow it felt was a matter of 

1! concern, that somehow it should be allowed, following 11r.  

12 Roisman's theory, sweeping discovery, so that it could put 

13 Itself in a position to learn everything that It could about 

14 the subject, 

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Aren't we a little further beyond 

16 that in. this proceeding? This letter was addressed to the 

17 Director og Regulation, and he considered it for a couple of 

1s weeks and then released it to the parties to this proceeding.  

19 Perhaps that transmittal seemed to indicate an implication 

20 that the parties should consider relevancy of this matter ot 

21 this proceeding. So ve have had some consideration of the 

22 matter by the Director of Regulation prior to our considera

23 tion of the matter here. The Director of Regulation made no 

?-4 letter of transmittal . It's not clear, his thought in the 

25 matter, as I recall, the Staff counsel said he was the one
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R4Bt6 I who sent it out to the parties. I presume that he conferred 

2 with his associates in reference to the wattero 

3 But in any event, it's not just like something 

4 &opped, you know, these advertising flyers dropped on your 

doorstep some evening, and who knows who authored it, Here 

6 is the man who comes from a responsible organization, has 

7 expressed some concerns. I don't Iow the merits of them 

or what the analysis is of them, but it isn't just something 

9 that's happened out of the thin air.  

10 So proceed, would you please, 

11 MR. TROSTEN: Yes, ft?. Chairman.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I am having some difficulty 

reconciling your statement with Mr. Chief Justice Burger in 

14 which he said In fact that the Regulatory Staff of an agency 

15 should take an intervenor and almost take him around to all 

the Inspection work that the staff would undertake and I don't 

17 know whether that vas done or whether all the documents 

1,3 available to the Staff were given to the intervenor or whether 

19 the Staff didn't ask for all the doctments. Maybe it wouldn't 

20 have done any good to go around. There may be some things 

that would have been of interest, I don't know. Proceed.  

22 MR. TROSTE: Well, Mr. Chairmaan, as I say, I am 

23 sorry that I can't accept the concept that an intervenor 

24 should be put in the position where his work is made 

25 coextensive with the work of the Regulatory Staff of the
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R4Bt7 1 Atomic Energy Commission. I do not believe, sir, that that 

2 is consistent with the Atomic Energy Commission~s rules.  

3 " RUAMM JETC!: Which one? 

4 MR. TROSTEN: It is not consistent, I believe, sir, 

5 with the rule on discovery. It's not consistent with the 

6 rule on intervention. it's not consistent, sir, I submit, 

7 sir, with the proposed rules on the 

8 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proposed by whom and when 

9 effactive? We have enough to take care of the ones that are 

10 effective. If you tell me they are going to propose something 

11 later we will take it up then.  

1~2IR. TROSTEN: I am referring to the Commission's 

%a proposed rules amending its rules of practice, Ur. Chairman.  

14 As I say, I believe, sir, that we have made 

15 available to Mr. Roisman those documents already, whether or 

16 not he has been entitled to them, which are consistent with 

17 the requirements to enable him to conduct cross-examination, 

18 which are consistent with the other organizations and core 

19 agencies and courts.  

20 I will say in order for Mr. Roisman to be given this 

21 sort of discovery, he is asking here is not warranted in terms 

22 of the applicable law, and it would represent an extremely 

23 poor precedent, and I submit it should not be granted.  

24 1 submit the requirement of good cause has not been 

25 shown and also that the categories of the documents are too
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R4Bt8 I broad, and in any event the should be 6ade more specifi1c.  

0 2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, the problem I have I think 

3 with your whole presentation is this You'have said, "Now, 

4 listen Citizen's comiittee,. we have given you some documents 

5 and this is enough for you and you cross-examine under those 

6 and we don't want to hear any more word from you." I don't 

7 know if that is quite consistent with the court decisions 

8 about the participation by an intervenor, and it's easy to say 

9 this Isn't consistent with the rules of the Commission. What 

10 rules? We think it's Improper. In what respect? If the 

11 parties are intervenors, if these intervenors are parties In 

12 this particular proceeding, they need not run separate co

i extensive inquiries. Make It a cooperative activity. Sit 

14 together, talk together, go ask the St.ff. Did you ask for 

15 all the documents the Applicant had? If you didn't, why 

16 didn't you do It and when you did get them why didn't you tell 

17 the intervenors about it? That's what thJs Office of 

is Communications case talks about, that the Staff should 

19 cooperate with an Intervenor and see what his concerns are 

20 and exhaust the 'inquiries. I don't know whether that's been 

2j done here or not, but I think it's easy to say, "This is 

22 unwarranted. It's a bad precedent cause we have given you S 
23. enough, Citizen's Committee," and I just don't think that's 

SI .the ,an lysls of an Intervenor's rights.  

25 If there is nothing further the Board will recess
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R4B9 at this time to reconvone in this room in order to continue 

2 far into the night. We will recess to reconvene at 4:40.  

3 (Hearing recessed.) 

CHAMIMAN JENSCH: -Please come to order.  

5The Board has been giving consideration for the 

6 motionfor production of documents and in general feels that 

7 the categories enumerated are too gneral. However, the 

a Board does feel that the documentary material would be 

9 pertinent in reference to final design drawings, design 

10 specifications, which represent that which was proposed to 

11 be constructed or fabricated and that which was fabricated 

12 and installed, and that would pertain to those which were 

13 utilized for these final activities in that respect.  
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The problem the Board-feels about 

2 generality is this, that a designer or a conceptual proposal 

3 of some kind or another may involve scratch pad considerations 

4 as different projections of the kind of a component that might 

5 be passed from one department to another even before there is 

6 any finalization at all of the proposal. Such documents in 

7 the opinion of the Board would not be helpful in reference 

8 to the components here under review, 

9 When the design has passed the conceptual stage and 

10 is in some sort of a bidding stage or at least that which was 

11 bid upon and accepted for bidding for fabrication, such 

U2 designs and drawings and specifications appear to be pertinent.  

13 If those drawings are designed, what was proposed to be done 

14 and if there are drawings that represent what was done, those 

I5 documents appear to be related to actual reality of the 

16 situation, Likewise, stress analyses may mell take many forms 

17 I think that while the issue is not yet before us, 

.18 but based upon what may be expected if a motion is made or 

19 an objection is stated with reference to certain conclusions 

20 about adequacy and the reports of the analyses undertaken in 

21 this respect, it may well be that foundation requirements will 

22 necessitate a production of many of the final form of stress 

23 analyses which were first undertaken in reference to that 

0 24 which was proposed to be constructed, and the stress analyses 

25 which were made after the components were fabricated or install d
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In other words, the Board feels the documents which 

should be produced are those related in time to finality in 

reference to that which was proposed to be fabricated and 

installed, and that which was fabricated and installed. That 

would pertain to all classes of documents which have beem 

enumerated by the Intervenor.  

The minutes of the meeting the Board is not quite 

so certain that they can be established in finality in 

consideration of the matters. We really are concerned here 

with the final product that was fabricated and installed.  

If there are memoranda that pertain to --, Maybe I won't use 

the terms correctly. If there are recordings that deal with 

what was done, for instance, at the site -- And I won't 

use the term correctly, But if there were adjustments and 

modifications or enlarging the holes or lessening the diameter 

of the holes or cutting off a portion of the metal to make 

it fit for a hole or some such, I think the recordings or 

considerations that led to those activities which in turn 

are the final product of fabrication and installation, the 

Board feels those records should be produced.  

I believe those general statements will apply to all 

categories of the documents which have been enumerated. We 

believe that we can proceed to cross-examinatinn at this time.  

Is anyone ready to start cross-examining the 

Applicant or the Staff?
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MR. ROISMAN: Chairman, can I just ask a question? 

2 Would you specify the time and place for the production of 

a the documents? We have originally requested May 8th at the 

4 Applicant's counsel's office in Washington. We would prefer 

5 this evening at six o'clock at the Springvale Inn.  

6 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I am not entirely certain 

7 of the Chairman's intent. You have given a certain guidance 

8 I interpret as to the response that is to be made. Is the 

9 Chairman going to issue an order with respect to the motion? 

10 CHAIRA JENSCH: Well, the 'rules provide that any 

1i written motion is entitled to a written order. I won't be 

12 able to get it out until I get back from Washington. It may 

13 delay the matter somewhat in that regard. Maybe the transcript 

14 can be utilized in the meantime.  

is MR. TROSITN: Do I understatd, just for purposes 

16 of clarity, that the Chairman has ruled that he is granting 

17 the motion for production of the documents listed in categories 

18 one through six subject to the guidance contained in the 

19 transcript of the record? 

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The motion is granted.in the 

21 particulars and within the specificity of the categories which 

22 have been outlined by the Board. Not all documents enumerated 

23 need be produced, only those documents which are related 

P4 within the time span and the finality descriptions that the 

25 Board has indicated.
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I It may be that the Applicant may need until tomorrow 

2 morning to produce the documents.  

3 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, we will certainly 

4 undertake to comply with the order of the Board as rapidly as 

5 can be accomplished.  

6 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I don't think we can put a time 

7 limit on that. I think the Applicant has to tell us the 

8 difficulties when he discovers what they are for the timely 

9 production.  

10 MR. ROISNI4N: Mr. Chairman, may I make a suggestion? 

11 At other hearing sessions we have had occasion where the 

12 Reporter has been kind enough to take the portion of the 

13 transcript related to particular matter and have that run 

14 off and duplicated outside of the formal preparation of the 

15 transcript, so that all the parties can have it virtually 

16 at once.  

17 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: That would be very helpful.  

18 MR. ROISMAN: If that could be done -- I notice 

19 Applicant has three lawyers here. Perhaps one of them could 

20 commence, as soon as the Reporter has it typed up, to begin 

21 to comply with the order and begin to provide us with some 

22 documents that we mould like to look at this evening along 

23 with our examination of the ParAmeter, Inc. study.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will let the Applicant work 

25 out that schedule as he sees as best could be arranged in
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I that regard.  

2 Are we readyto proceed with cross-examination? 

3 Which group was to be cross-examined first, the Applicant or 

4 the Regulatory Staff? Bearing in mind that the ParAmeter 

5 situation can be deferred until tomorrow morning.  

6 MR, ROISMAN: If the Board.is intending to ask 

7 questions, from our standpoint our cross-examination would 

a be better if we had some of these documents produced before 

9 we started. If the Board is prepared to go and doesn't need 

10 any further questions, if they would start, we would fill in 

11 whatever time the Board wants this evening. I can assure you 

12 our cross will be shorter once we see the documents than it 

13 will be after we see them.  

14 CHAI JAN JENSCH: I appreciate that. Let us see 

is what we can do with what we have.  

16 MR. KARMAN: The Regulatory Staff will prefer to 

17 have the examination of. our witnesses at one time rather than 

Is split it up because the Parameter report certainly is an 

19 integral part of our public report.  

20 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: We will start with the Applicant, 

21 please.  

22 M TROSTEN: Will you excuse us just a moment while 

23 we shift.  

24 MR. ROISMAN: I will be starting with the support 

25 shoes.
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MR. BERKOWITZ: Yes, we do. Which one? 

MR. ROISMAN: The gentleman most familiar with the 

support shoes.  

MR. BERKOWITZ: With the design of the support shoes, 

Mr. Roisman? 

M. ROISMAN: With their function.  

MR. BERKOWITZ: Mr. Slotterback will answer your 

.questions.  

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, can I direct your 

attention to Figure 7 of the Applicant's testimony. That is 

the photograph.  

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

M. ROISMAN: Can you tell me, where is the 

generator in relationship to that picture? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: The generator would be in the 

upper left-hand corner. What you see, the fabric there is 

the insulation covering the head of the generator.  

MR. ROISMIAN: Is the generator physically attached

5210 

Trosten, you are not going to testify, are you? 

TROSTEN: I wasn't planning to.  

ROISMAN: Then why not give it to the witness 

on with it.  

Berkowitz, I'd like the gentleman from United 

Do you have a gentleman here from United
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I to the support shoe in some way? 

2 MR. SLOTTERAC.K: Yes.  

3 MR. ROIS MAN: What is the method of the attachment? 

4 MR. SLOTTERBACK: There is a horizontal pin which 

5 doesn't show in this picture. There are also bolts going up 

6 into the underside of the lug connecting the shoe to the lug 

7 on the steam generator, 

S MR. ROISMAN:. Looking at Figure 8, is .the horizontal 

9 pin that you are referring to the one that is shown by the 

10 scribed circle that is pretty much in the middle of that 

11 picture thatias an overlapping dashed circle? 

12 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

11 MR. ROISMAN: The surface that is shown in that 

14 picture on the right-hand side of the support shoe itself, 

Ls that surface, does it physically touch the generator or is 

T6 there separation between it and the generator? It is unclear 

17 from the drawing.  

is MR. SLOTTERBACK: I think you have to look at, 

19 Figure 8 and Figure 9 together.  

20 MR. ROISMAN: All right.  

21 MR. SLOTERBACK:1 Figure 8 was made showing the way 

22 the shoes were fabricated and shipped to the site. When they 

23 iried to install them, there was interference between the 

24 shoe and the lugs and the body of the steam generator. If 

25 you look in Figure 9, it represents that portion of the shoe
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that had to be machined to permit clearance between the steam 

2 Tnerator and the shoe, and permit the pin to be installed to 

3 connect the shoe to the steam generator shoe.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: This portion of the generator that is 

shown in the schematic Figure 9 that is represented by the 

6 somewhat parallel lines running left to right, does that 

7 represent the body of the generator itself or does it 

8 represent some weld material or casting material associated 

with the attachment of the lug to the..generator? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: That would be part of the casting 

11 and the head of the steam generator.  
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S2Wti BM. ROISVMA: I'm not sure that I fOllow that. when 

you say part of the casting of the head, it has nothing to 

do with the lug itself; is that correct? 

" R.SLOT ACK: The lug is a part of the head.  

MR. ROISMAN: That is what I'm trying to find out.  

M. SLO ACK: It is all one unit.  

i.o ROISMAN: Looking at both Figures 8 and 9, what 

were the factors that would enter into the conclusions as to 

whether or not one should slice off part of the support shoe or 

slice off part of that parallel lined area that is shown there 

In deciding how to make it fit? I take it In theory there were 

two ways to make It fit, cut on the cast part afthe generator 

or cut on the machine part of the support shoe; is that correct? 

M.Ro SLOTTACK: Well, it is based on the relative 

size. The shoes could be handled and machined in a local 

shop. Where a portion of the steam generator, actually the 

lower section of the steam generator, which weighed approxi

mately 200 tons -- so it is just the handling of the two 

relative pieces that made the decision to mDdify the shoes 

rather than thebsteam generator itself.  

JRa. ROISMAN: You mian, in other words, engineering 

convenience? 

AM. SLM CK: Not necessarily engineering. More 

fabrication or machining convenience.  

?o ROISUM: I'm sorry. I didn't want to damn
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I Ithe engineers for the fabricator sins.  

2 hi ls lined-in portion of the generator casting; does 

3 that lined-in portion form a part of the design strength of the 

4 generator? In other words, when you are determining whether 

5 that portion of the generator has the strength to withstand 

6 whatever stresses it might be subjected to, is this portion 

7 that is shown by the lines part of the line of the generator 

6 to provide that strength? 

M. S-TEBBACK: I canIt answer that question, 

to Mr. Rolsman. I wasnt involved in the design of the steam 

1 generator.  

12 MR. ROMSM: Mr. Berkowitz, who is here that could 

13 answer that question.  

14 1M. BERKOWXTZ: I don't believe there is anybody on 

is the panel who can answer that question on his ovn knowledge.  

16 It Is my understanding. hoiwver, based on discussions that I 

17 have had with our people, that the material at the intersection 

i between the cast lug and the bottom of the steam generator 

1 channel is not raterizl that is dependent upon in the design 

2o evaluation of the steam generator.  

2 PMR. ROISMAN: Thank you, Mr. Berkowitz.  

22 M. BERKOWITZ: You are welcome.  

23R. ROISAN: Mir. Slotterback, are you familiar enough 

V I ith fabrication techniques to indicate to re whether it would 

5 ~have been possible to bring to the plant site the equipment that
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32Wt3 could be used far the machining of the generator material 

0 : here In conjunction with the support shoes causing a misfit, 

3 so that instead of taking the mountain to Muhammed, we would 

4 have brought themountain to -Mhammed? 

5 NRO SLOTTUMBCK: No. sir, Im not.  

6 MR. ROISMA N: 1°r. Berkowitz, is there anyone here 

7 that would be able to -

8 M. BERKOWITZ: I'd like to have Mr. Whitehouse 

9 try to answer that question.  

to I'd also like to state here thatt the steam generator 

in that area is approximately eleven feet in diameter In 

2 addition to weighing hundreds of pounds, as L. Slotterback 

has said.  

14 MR. ROISM&N: Would you mind explaining in me what 

15 the relevance of its diameter is to my question.  

MR. BEKOWXTZ: The relevance relates to the ability 

17 to effectively parform machining operations of the kind that 

0 you have suggested.  

9 MR. ROISRUX: Are you personally knowledgeable on 

20 machining operations? Is that your .area of qualification? 

.2 M. BERKUWITZ: No, and that Is why X have to ask 

2 Mr. litehouse to answer your question.  

23 M. HOISMAN: 1&. WhitehouSe° 

?_ MR. WHITMOUSI: Yes, sir.  

25 DR. ROISMAN: Do you have the question in mind or

I
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would you like me to repeat it? 

BA. WHIMHOUSE: They could have been machined in the 

3 field.  

4 .R ROISHAN: They could have beem machined in the 

5 field? 

MR. WHXTEHOUSE: Yes.  

7 M o ROISMAN: Would there have been any difficulty 

o in tetras o the ability to do the machining properly? 

9 MR. WITEMOUSE: Yes, sir.  

1o BM. ROISIAJM: Can you tell me, was the difficulty 

capable of being overcome? 

12 IM. WHITEHOUSE: Yes, sir, 

13 PMR. ROISMAN: Did you participate in the decision 

14 that was made to send the support shoes out to be machined 

15 rather than to bring the machines in to machine B generator? 

16 MR. WHITEHOUSE: From a field construction stand

17 point, yes, sir.  

is NR. ROISMAN: Would you explain to me what you mean 

19 by a field construction standpoint. Were there other people 

20 that participated in the decision? 

21 MR. WHITEMOUSE: Yes. Normally I would not be 

2 responsible for design, but to get the design work accomplished 

23 in the field.  

24 " M,. ROISMAN: How was this determination made? Was 

25 there a meeting of yourself and the other design people and
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S2t5 I the other people? 

M R. WI1TEHOUSE: Yes, sir.  

3 MR ROISMAN.: Do you know, were minutes kept of that 

4 meeting? 

5 M. rW EHOUSE: I believe there is, but I am not 

6 sure at this point.  

7 A. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, for the benefit of 

a specificity, that would be one of. the documents which we 

9 would request and hope that it would have been one that was 

included within the Boardts order, namely the meeting as to 

which one of those procedures should be used.  

12 MR. WHITEHOUSE: Can I say something? Excuse me.  

IM. ROISMAN: I'm not sure'that the Board had 

r responded yet. Yes, I'd be glad to have you say something.  

MR. TROSETN: Mr. Roisman, you have the minutes.  

6 M. ROISUMO: The minutes that he is referring to? 

17 MR. 7ROSTEN: Yes.  

18 MR.. ROISMAN: Can I have the witness testify to 

that? 

2 MR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes, s1r, that was what I was 

2 going to tell you.  

22 12. ROSAtN: Can you identify the minutes by date? 

23 MR. WEITHOUSI: Could I see them, please? 

? MRn. ROISIMA: I will show you the minute that I 

25 have. You will tell me if those are the ones. There is a
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S~1Vt6 I cover letter with those. Would that help you? 

0MR. WHI7EHOUSE: No. I would rather look at the 

a minutes.  

4 AM. ROXSWA1: All right, 

5 R. WHITEHOUSE: Yes, sir, that is the one I am 

6 referring to.  

7 1M. ROISDIAN: Is this the only meeting which was 

8 held with regard to the determination, as to how to go about 

9 handling the support shoe fit problem? 

10 MR. WHINEHOUSE: 19m not sure.  

ii R. ROISMAN: Is this' the only meeting at which' 

12 you were in attendance? 

1s 3R WHITEHOUSE: I'm not sure of that either.  

14 DR. ROISIMNA: I notice -

15 MR. WHXTEHOUSE: In any function in the field you 

16 had severai get-togethers., Whether they were formal meetings, 

17 that's something else, Whether there'vere minutes kept, that's 

is something else.  

19 Am ROQSIAN: You mean there may have been other 

20 meetings and there may be other minutes, but you are not 

21 familiar or you can't state for certain whether there are or 

22 not? 

23 TM. WHITEHOUSE: Right.  

24 MR. ROISAN: I was just looking here at the minutes.  

25 You are with Westinghouse; is that right?
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W 2 United Engineers. X am now with my own company.  

3 A-MR ROISMAN: You are Mr. Whitehowe, right? 

4 Mo WHITEHOUSE: Yes, sir.  

M ROISMAN: I don't see your name on the 1St of 

people present at the July 9, 1963 meeting. Were you not in 

7 attendance at that meeting? 

Ro WHITEHOUSE: I may or =ay not have been there 

® Ipersonally at that meeting.  
T0 Iffi. ROISMAN: Would you look at the minutes and tell 

me which Indiv1dual would have been the person vho was doing 

the kind of thing that you would be doing, making your 

i participation.  

14 MR. HITEMOUSE: Gordon Ward.  

10 5M UOIS MA: Did you review the determination that 

16 was made here as to how to deal with the problem of the fit of 

17 the support shoes? 

Mo WHITEHOUSE: Yes, sir, 

19, ROISWAN: Can you tell me vhat factors other 

20 than the one that has already been testified to by Mr.  

22 Slotterback entered Into the determination to machine the 

221 support shoe rather than to machine the generator? 

23, "ITEHOUSE: I would have to go on with wha t 

?4 Mr. Slotterback said.  

2.5 IMo OXSMAN: 1hank you,
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Mr. Chairman, to go back to my statement. What 

1-ro Whitehouse idicated is tha"t there may be, although he 

is not personally aware of It,. other minutes or memoranda of 

meetings held relating to this same subject, namely the 

question og what were the factors and the criteria used in 

selecting the fits to be made for the problem of the non-fit 

of the support shoe with the generator.  

It was my understanding of the Boardts order that 

those mintes wuld be made, available since they related to 

the final decision that was made by the applicant and its 

contractors and subcontractors as to how to modify to correct 

for the fit problem with the support shoe.  

I raise it because X think it may help, in part, 

the applicant focus down on particukar documents. If there 

is a misunderstanding by either of us as to what the Board 

intended, it may avoid any wrangling over this Issue at a 

subsequent time.  

CHAIMAN JENSCH: I am having a little difficulty 

with your inquiry. As I understand it, you are talking about 

a steam generator, the possibility of machining. Did I hear 

200 pounds, 11 feet in diameter, In contrast to machining a 

part that would fit to It? 

I. ROM IS : We had not gotten into this. As I 

understand it, the machinining, of course, would only have to 

be done to that porticn of the generator where the support

0
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32;t9 I shoe fits. In other words, notched out, if you will, at a 

0 place around the lug to permit the fittings to occur. The 

S pertinence of it is, according to the testimony received only 

4 a few moments ago, that the portion of the generator that 

5 would have to b( machined does not in any way contribute to the 

strngt.L of the generator but is relevant to the strength, 

7 wheroas a portion of the support shoe does contribute to the 

8 strength of the support shoe.  

9 The applicant and its contractors made the choice 

0 to cut on the piece that provides support, and to some extent 

11 to reduce its ability to withstand stresses or to Increase 

12 the amount of stress to which it would be subjected, rather 

13 than cutting away the relevant material on the generator.  

14 1 am trying to find out what other factors -

25 CHAIRMAN JETSCH: if there are any minutes that 

16 relate to machining of the support shoes in preference to the 

17 generator, that would be related to the final form of the 

18 product to which the Board directed its attention.  

End 19 
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MR. ROISMAN: Thank you, Mr. Chairman.  

2 iMr., Slotterback -- Perhaps you and lir. Whitehouse 

3 can Jointly sit together there. I doh't want to fall into 

4 one area rather than the other.  

5 Just a moment ago, in response to the Board's 

6 questions, I had made the assumption and I wondered 
if you 

7 would confirm this or deny as the case may be, that if you 

8 were to machine the generator in order to permit the support 

shoes to fit the generator, that the machining -ould have 

To taken place at the portion of the generator wbere the 
support 

shoe would come in contact with the generator, and that you 

12 Iwould not have to machine the entire 200 ton generator on 

all of its surfaces and all of its full diameter. Is that 

14 assudmption of mine correct? 

MR, BERKOWITZ: If the steam generator were to have 

16 been machined, it would have had to have been machined only 

17 in the areas where the shoes would interfere with the steam 

is generator, yes.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Were you finished? 

20 _MR. JENSCH: I was going to say, would that have 

21 affected the strength at all of the steam generator? 

22 MR. BERKOWITZ: Mr. Jensch, I have said that my 

23 understanding is that the material at the intersection of the 

24 lug and the bottom channel of the steam generator -- It is 

gs my understanding that that material is not required for the

5222S 3wm- I
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I integrity of the steam generator.  

2 CHAIR AN JENSCH: Thank you.  

3 DR. GEIER: It is certainly required to support the 

4 steam generator. It must be under stress. How can you hold 

5 a 200 ton thing there without it being under stress? 

S M. BERKOWITZ: Dr. Geier, sir, the lug is cast 

7 1 and is an integral part of the steam generator. The interferenc 

8 between the steam generator shoes and the bottom channel of 

9 the steam generator was in the area outside of the lug proper.  

N The lug is a cast member that was machined. It is approximately 

1 eleven inches wide. The material that was interfering was 

12 outside of that so-called eleven inch dimension.  

1. If you refer to Figure 10 of the testimony, the lug 

14 of the steam generator fits in this area in between the side 

is plates. The material that was interfered with was outside of 

16 that area. That's what I mean to say.  

17 DR. GEIER: I understand that perfectly. I dm 't 

IS understand how such material out there can avoid being 

19 stressed when you load that lug.  

20 YM. BERKOWITZ: Sir, I can only say what I said 

21 before. I told you what my understanding was.  

22 CIAI AN JENSCH: If you find that that understanding 

23 is incorrect, would you so advise us after you have had a 

24 chance to talk about it? 

25 M. BERKOWITZ: Yes, sir.
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CHAIR-MAN JENSCH: Thank you.  

2 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Whitehouse or Mr. Berkowitz or 

3 Mr. Slotterback, as the case may be, looking at Figure 10, 

4 am I correct in understanding that the portion of the generator 

5 that would have to be machined, if one were to machine the 

6 generator instead of the lug, would be that portion of the 

7 generator which would come in contact with the two and three

8 quarter inch base plate and the two vertical plates that are 

9 shown here with the cross-lines on them indicating where 

10 portions were cut off? Is that correct? 

11 MR. BERKOWITZ: Mr. Slotterback will answer that one.  

12 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: In other words, it is a shape like 

14 an inverted pie design?, 

15 MR. SLOTTERBACK: I'm not sure I understand that.  

16 It is the shape of the shadowed area.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: That's fine.  

18 To understand And perhaps Dr. Geier, this will 

19 relate to your question. To understand how the support shoe 

20 works with relationship to the generator, do I understand 

21 that the lug fits into this slot between these two slanted 

22 vertical pieces on which cuts were made, and that that pin 

23 that is shown there runs to a hole that is in the lug, and 

24 that the support plate is not attached to the generator at 

25 the shaded areas? That is, it is not welded to it there or
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I glued or anything like that, but actually there is some small 

2 space; is that correct? 

3 MR. SLOTTERBACK: That's correct.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: And that the weight of the generator 

5 is picked up at what point? Where would the weight of the 

6 generator be picked up? 

7 MR. SLOTTERBACK: The weight of the generator would 

8 be picked up at the base of that U-shaped section just below 

9 the pin.  

10 MR. ROISMAN: The base plate would be receiving the 

11 weight? 

12 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: What about the pin itself? 

14 MR. SLOTERBACK: No, sir. The pin is loose in the 

$5 hole between the shoe and the hole in the lug on the steam 

i6 generator.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: Under conditions when the plant is 

is operating and the generator is hot, would the generator tend 

19 to expand, and as such come in contact with the shaded 

20 slrfaces, or would it actually come in contact with the 

21 surfaces? 

.22 MR. SLOTTERBACK: It would tend to expand, but it 

23 wouldn't come in contact with the surface, to the best of 

24 my knowledge.  

25 MR. ROISMAN: That is by design, that it should not
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come in contact with the surfaces; is that correct? 

2 MR. SLOTTERBACK:. The shoe wculd move out with the 

3 movement of the steam generator.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: Move out because it, too, would be 

5 heated and would expand, or is it in some way like on a dolly, 

6 so that it is capable of moving? 

7 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes. The shim plate that is 

8 shown on the back of the pin, the vertical pin plate comes in 

9 contact with the lug on the steam generator, the radial 

10 growth of the steam generator is transmitted through the shim 

11 plate into a backplate on the shoe. So that it all moves as 

12 a unit.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: Do I understand that the shoe itself 

14 is not attached in such a way that it is physically immobile, 

is and that looking back at drawing No. 7, Figure No. 7, that 

16 that item that we see in the center of the picture, the whole 

17 shoe actually moves? 

18 MR. SLOTTERRACK: Yes, sir.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Could you show me on the drawing what 

20 part moved and what part in the picture remains in place? 

21 If there is some part that will show it better, indicate that.  

22 MR. SLOTTERBACK: If you look at Figure 10, the whole 

23 shoe moved.  

24 MR. ROISMAN: You mean everything that is shown in 

25 Figure 10 moves? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.
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MR. ROISMAN: Now looking back to Figure 7, is the 

2 baseplate, starting from the.-

SCHAIRMAN JENSCH: Who can put it on the easel? 

4 MR. VOIGT: We don't have the picture, your Honor.  

5 We could put Figure 10 on the easel.  

6 MR. ROISMAN: If I can do it this way. Can you see 

7 this all right? 

8 MR, SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir, 

MR. ROISMAN: Does this portion here move and this 

10 portion remain stable? 

11 MR. SLOTTERBACK: No, sir. This portion moves 

12 and all the rest is stable.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: This piece up here moves? 

14 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

MR. ROISMAN: How does this bolt permit it to move? 

16 MR. SLOTTERBACK: They are in there loose to permit 

17 it to slide in that slotted hole that's shown on this drawing.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: So at the slotted hole that you just 

19 pointed to, which is in the lower right-hand corner of the 

20 support shoe shown in Figure 10, is a hole that does not fit 

21 the bolt exactly? 

22 MR. SLOTTERBACK: That's right.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.  

24 Now Mr. Slotterback, just to finally clarify this, 

25 the only point of contact between the generator and the support
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shoe is the contact between the lug of the generator and the 

support shoe; is that correct? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

MR. ROISMAN: And the point of contact between the 

lug and the support shoe is that portion of the baseplate 

between the two shaded uprights and that portion of the shim 

plate that is shown here which comes in contact with the 

outside protrusion of the generator lug; is that correct? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: I am not sure I understand. Can 

you repeat that or have the Reporter repeat that? 

MR. ROISMAN: I will repeat it.  

The lug that comes in contact with the support shoe 

first by coming in contact with that portion of the base of 

the support shoe which is between the two shaded uprights on 

Figure 10-

MR, SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

MR. ROISMAN: It also comes in contact with the shim 

plate that's at the back of that U-shaped shaded area.  

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

MR. ROISMAN: Does it come in contact with the pin? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Under normal operation, no.  

MR. ROISMAN: What would be condition under ,which 

it would come in contact with the pin? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Under a pipe break condition in 

the reactor coolant system loop. When you have or assume a
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1 guillotine break in the leg of the system between the steam 

k generator and the reactor coolant pump, it's a vertical road 

3 upward trying to let the stea i generator off of the shoe, and 

4 that is when those pins come into effect, so that it's trying 

5 to lift off.  

6 -MR. ROISMAN: I see, okay.  

7 Now are you able to, did I understand, Mr. Voigt, 

8 that you have a large drawing of Figure 10? 

St MR. VOIGT: Yes, 

10 MR. ROISMAN: Could you put it on the board please, 

it or could one of the Can Ed put it up on the board? 

12 MR. SLOTTERBACK: What I am going to talk about now, 

13 and maybe there is someone else, Mr. Berkowitz, who should 

14 be answering the question, is the direction of the stresses 

is against that pin under the various transient conditions which 

IS one designs for with regard to the reactor.  

17 l.fo BERKOWITZ: Mr. Slotterback will answer those 

18 questions.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Now Mr. Slotterbahk, could you show 

20 us on the drawing which is now placed up on the easel, and 

21 which is an enlarged version of Figure 10 of the testimony 

22 of the Applicant, by drawing arrms the precise direction 

23 that the maximum stress would be received in the event of a 

24 guillotine type pipe break that you described a moment ago? 

25 MR. SLOTTERBAC1[: That load is applied from the lug
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1 into the pin in that direction. It's thereby resisted out 

2 in here in this same fashion, so that the total load is 

S resisted in two side shoes through the shear plane in this 

4 direction.  

5 MR. ROISMAN: To what extent does the portion of the 

6 Could we get some name to call that vertical shaded area so 

7 we can always refer to it? 

8 MR. SLOTTERBACK: It's a sideplate.  

9 MR. ROISMAN: Sideplate, okay. To what extent does 

10 the dimension of the sideplate that is shown on the drawing -

11 Can we get some identifying numbers for these drawings, 

12 Mr. Trosten, that you provided? 

13 M TROSTEN: Yes. Is this in the second set or 

14 the first set? 

15 'MR. ROISPAN: No, in the second set. Our last 

16 number was fourteen. Would you just arbitrarily give these 

17 next three a number so that ve will have it? 

18 MR. TROSTEN: Just bear with we a minute.  

19 Let's call that seventeen, the vessel setting 

20 procedure will be knon~ as fifteen, the field measurements 

21 sixteen in this drawing.  

22 MR. ROISMAN: Fine. Thank you.  

23 MR. BRIGGS: Did the Board get copies of those, 

24 Ur. Trosten? Do you know? 

25 (Discussion held off the record.)
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IMR. ROISMAN: I am going to hand these to the Board 

2 so they can see, if they have the sameones and mark the same 

3 numbers on them for their purposes.  

4 DR. GEIER: When were these distributed? 

S M. ROISAN: On the 13th of May.  

6 MR. TROSTEN: These were distributed on the Saturday 

7 which was the 13th of May. A copy was mailed to the Board 

a on the 13th of May.  

9 May I look at those a minute, Mr. Briggs? Yes.  

.0 These documents were sent to the Board on the 13th of May did 

1 you. say? 

12 MR. KARAN: It was with a forwarding letter on the 

13 13th of May.  

14 MR, TROSTEN: Do you have copies, Mr. Chairman? 

15 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I don't recall seeing them myself.  

6 Sometimes the mail takes a little longer. We have sufficient 

17 copies for the Board, in any event.  

18 MR. ROISIMN: Dr. Geier, if you wish would you 

19 like to mark them? 

20 DR. GEIER: Yes. Fifteen, sixteen and seventeen.  

21 MR. TROSTEN: For the recori, I think we should be 

22 clear that the document that we have now identified as 

23 fifteen is a one-page document. The document identified as 

24 sixteen consists of two pages, field measurements and a sketch, 

25 and seventeen, the one to which Mr. Roisman is referring, is
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a one-page document called steam generator shoe.  

2 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: These numbers are intended to be 

3 those which will be utilized for the purpose of exhibit 

4 numbers ? 

5 nRe ROISMAN: At this point no one has introduced 

6 them into evidence,, although I am getting ready to introduce 

7 one of them into evidence now. Our exhibits have been done 

8 by letters. The last letter that we had was EE. I merely 

9 wanted to identify these so that when the witnesses and I 

T0 were talking about the documents we would know we were talking 

vi about the same ones.  

12 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: All right. Proceed.  

3 'M. ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, would you have before 

14 you a copy of this document that we just called number seventeen 

so that we can talk about it for a moment? 

Looking at this drawing number seventeen can you 

V7 tell me the measurement that's shown here as the vertical side 

18 support plate? There is a little arrow that's marked on there 

19 that says "maximum material removed as installed" showing a 

20 dotted line showing how much of it was cut off. Now can you 

21 tell me in terms of your .description of where the maximum 

22 strength would be applied in the event of a guillotine break, 

-2. to what extent does the force acting against that strength, 

24 in other words the force holding the generator in place, come 

25 in contact with that diagonal portion of the support plate? 

M° SLOTTERACK: Right at this point.
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TZt1 MR. ROjSMAN: Now in the original design of the 

2 steam generator shoe without the modification with that 

3 vertical line showing the stress have ever come in contact 

with the diagonal of the side support plate, or would it have 

5 continued going straight up without ever coming in contact 

6 with it? 

7 iM. SLOTTERBACK: It would have gone straight up 

to this point and come in contact with the portion of the 

9 diagonal.  

10 M. ROISMAN: Looking at the drawing numbered 

tumber 17 it appears t&hvetbh.'t the shear line marked A 

12 comes directly up to the point of the juncture between the 

13 diagonal side .face of the side support plate and the top of 

14 it and does not come in contact with the side at all, Is 

15 that in the accuracy of the &aring? Am I reading the drawing 

16 wrong or are you now changingyvat the drawing shows? 

17 R. SLOTThPEACE: *That drawing is apparently not 

I made to scale, Number 17. The relative measurement there, 

19 1 think the diameter of the hole is 1.406 inches against 

20 1. 25 inches at the top.  

21 As you indicated, that would come out in the other 

2 section.  

23 AM .OIS~AN: a am sorry. Would you give me. those 

5 o measuCrements again? 

~~im ? n, LOTrBACK: The* diameter of that hole would
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T2Bt2 I be 1.406, I think that is it.  

0 2 R. ROISMAN: All right.  

3 MR SLOTTERBACK: The dimension at the top, the 

inch and a quarter, would be 1.25.  

8 MR. ROISHAN: All right. If the support shoe were 

6 left in the condition that it was in prior to any removal of 

7 material for purposes of the fitv would the ability of the 

a support shoe to hold the pin in place and to prevent it from 

0 breaking the support shoe and causing the generator to be 

16 released, would that bility be Increased over what the situa

11 tion is now with the portion of the support shoe cut away 

2 as shown on this document numbered 17? 

Oj3 oR. SLOTTEIBACK: Yes, sir.  

4 MJR. ROISIMN: Can you show me where inthis or some 

is other portion of the applicant's testimony the relative 

16 differences between the strength of the support shoe, without 

17 the modification, and with the modification, are indicated? 

M8.. SL0EBACK: It shows on that item 17. The 

Is design stress at Section A would be 184 ksl , the original.  

20 With the modification it was 27.5 ksi. That is the stress In 

21 that section.  

22 M. ROISILLN: By stress in that section you mean 

23 that is a measurement of the force to whch that section would 

M 2 be subjected if there were a design basis guillotine pipe 

25 break?

I
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UR. SLOtrERBACIK: Yes, sir.  

D. ROISWIN: What does the Figure 56 indicate? 

R SLOTTERBACK: That's the allowable stress that 

we can have in there before we would reach the 9/10th of the 

yield point of the material. But we could stress that up to 

56 ksi and still not have a failure.  

MAR, ROISMAN: Is that unrelated to the thickness of 

the material? 

MI. SLOMMMACK: No, sir. It's related to the 

thickness.  

M.R ROXSWlN: What was the figure when the thickness 

of the material -- what would the figure be if the thickness 

of the material were one and a quarter inches instead of 

three-eighths of an inch? 

TIO SLOTTERBACK: No, I am sorry. That isn't 

related to the thickness of the material. That's related to 

the yield stress of the material, regardless of the thickness.  

MR.ROISMAN: Then I'm having some difficulty and 

Ilm sure it's my lack of full understanding of the nature of 

the measurement. Let me explain to you what I want to find 

out, then if you wouldmaybe you could explainit to me in 

somewhat layman's terms.  

I1 want to find out how much the ability of the 

support shoe to hold that pin in place under the worst 

possible stresses has been reduced as a result of shaving off
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a portion of its side. now to my laymn's mind the thing 

that I want to know Is what is the maximum stress that would 

be imposed in the upward directioL at shear line A and what 

is the ability of the material that is represented by the 

5 triangle drawn between a line rurning through the middle of 

the pen and the vertical line -- and the diagonal line of the 

7 J base of this side plate? What is the maximum force that It 

can stand when it Is One-and-a-quarter inches from that verticz 

line and compared to what is the maximum force that it can 

10 with.itand when it's three-eighths of an inch? 

Did I make clear what It is I am after? 

Wt. SLOTTERACK: Yes. If you would multiply 3.3161c 

o2 an inch times 2.75, the thickness of the material, times 

4 56 ksi, you would come up with aload that you could stand 

through that section relative to the laod, ot stress, that's 
applied on the pen.  

MRROISAN: All right. And has that computation 

is been done? 

IM. T '2EB.°CK: No, sir, not to the best of my 

20 knowledge.  

M. ROSA:Has a f Igmre been determined as to 

22. what the load is that9s Imposed on the pen as a result of this 

P3 design basis accident we are talking about? 

M. SLOTTM AC L: Me load as shovin on that? 

25 Mo ROISMIN: The 927 K.
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IM SACC: .Well, based on this allowable 

stress versus the stress in the material there, it should be 

almost a faictor of two or slightly more than two. In other 

words, i2 you take the 27.5 and. multiply It by two you come 

upi with 55 kai relative to 56 ksi, which is the aLlowables, 

for getting the load. So the numbers should be on that basis 

staying closer to 1850o 

MR. ROISMUN: vow in the original design, the 

margin was three times roughly$ right, if I understood your 

computation just now, 18.4 times 3?
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M. SYOTVMACX: The 927 K? 

M. ROISIM!: But you are not able to tell me how 

much greater than the load that will be applied is in the 

same terminology, namely, in the Sulerscript K terminology, 

how much the load resistance is, if that is a proper term 'to 

use., of that particular portion of the support shoe? 

. S ACK: No. I could do a number in my 

head, if that will help you in any way, and give you a 

rounded off number, which would be in the neighborhood of 

1600 kips.

BI.l 1OISIMN: We will stick with that 

being committed to it being exactly that.  

Raw that 1600 figure means that there 

of safety, if you will, of sometlIMlike 70 per 

that?
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MR. SL MACK: Right.  

2 MR ROISM.N: Can you tell me what criteria were 

3 used in determining what the design should be? 

M. SLOT'ERBACK: This is -o 

M. TROSTEK: 1W. Chairman, I object to that 

6 question as to getting into a question og what the original 

: design was. That obviously goes far beyond the scope of the 

matter of modifications and corrections to theshoe in order to 

make it fit the steam generator.  

Questions having to do with what the original design ; was and how that was set I would say are completely beyond 

the scope of the direct testimony and the scope of the 

13 question.  

15 
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C HAIR AN JENSCH: The objection is overruled.  

2 MR. SLOTTERBACK: May I hear the question again? 

3 MR. ROISMAN: Yes. Can you tell me what were the 

4 criteria that entered into the design standard, coming up 

with 18.4 as being the stress for the shear line A? 

6 MR., SLOTTERBACK: We were permitted to design to 

7 nine-tenths of yield for this extenuating circumstance. In 

8 other words, this is a once-in-a-lifetime occurrence if it 

9 ever occurs, so for that condition you could design up to 

nine-tenths of yield.  

MR. ROISMAN: You say you were permitted. Permitted 

12 by what? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: By the criteria furnished by 

14 Westinghouse.  

MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Cunningham, is this your area? 

16 MR. CUNNINGHAM- No.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: Is there anyone from Westinghouse that 

18 can tell us where this nine-tenths comes from? 

19 MR. BERKOWITZ: Mr. Roisman, the requirements 

20 provided to United Engineers and Constructors by Westinghouse 

21 were not provided by any of the people on this panel, 
and 

22 we would have to have another witness answer that question.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: Do you know, Mr. Berkowitz, is it 

24 based upon some industry-approved code or is it an individual 

computation made based upon analysis of what is going to be
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I happening at that support shoe in certain circumstances? 

2 MR. BERkOWITZ: I can't answer the question. I 

3 would have 'tocheck the answer.' 

4 M. ROISMIN: Would you be able to do that and 

5 perhaps without necessarily calling the person maybe just 

6 report on a conversation that you had with the individual, 

7 assuming that they are not readily available? 

8 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, Mr. Roisman has asked 

9 the question. The witness says he doesn't know. That's the 

10 answer to Mr. Roisman's question.  

11 MR. ROIS-MAN: Mr. Berkowitz, would you be willing 

32 to call the people of Westinghouse to find out the answer to 

1.3 that question? 

14 MR. TROSTEN: I object, Mr. Chairman. He has 

15 asked the question. The witness has answered his question 

16 to the best of his knowledge. It's completely improper to 

17 ask the witness if he is going to be willing to call some 

18 other witness to testify with regard to a question which 

19 Mr. Roisman has asked which the witness said he doesn't know 

20 the answer to.  

21 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Isn't it more important to determin< 

22 the relevancy of the inquiry? 

23 MR. TROSTEN: I have already objected, Mr. Chairman, 

24 before, to the relevancy of the inquiry, and the Chairman 

25 has overruled my objection. I consider that the inquiry is

M
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irrelevant because it relates to a matter that is beyond the 

2 scope of what the panel is supposed to be testifying on and 

3 so forth. But in any event the witness has been asked a 

4 question and he has said that he doesn't know the answer to 

5 the question and that is the answer that Mr. Roisman has got 

6 from the witness.  

7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think it's gone beyond that.  

8 As I understand it, this is related to the proposed original 

9 design of what was intended by this component, is that correct? 

10 MR . ROISMAN: Yes, that's correct.  

11 CHAMNAN,-JENSCH: And the Board has concluded that 

12 those matters related to the proposed design and capability 

13 of components here involved are relevant to this inquiry, 

14 so the question then is since it's a relevant matter will the 

is data be supplied by the Applicant voluntarily? 

16 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, I must object again 

17 both with regard to the ruling and scope of the request.  

18 The Chairman's ruling had to do with the original components 

19 as installed, and the final components as installed. Mr. Roismzn 

20 has asked the question now with regard to the original -

21 The basis for setting the original design criteria vhich had 

22 nothing to do with the matter of changing the support shoe 

23 to fit this, but had to do with the basis for setting the 

24 original design criteria, and I submit, sir, that that is 

25 completely beyond the scope of what the inquiry is, what the

I
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testimony is about, what the questions are that Mr. Brill 

has raised and so forth.  

CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Objection overruled.  

Can you supply the relevant data voluntarily? 

MR. BERKOWITZ: What is the question, Mr. Chairman' 

Would the Reporter please read it? 

MR. TROSTEN: Please go back and read the particular 

request that led to the objection.  

MR. ROISMAN: Would it help if I repeat it? There 

has been a lot of talk in beteen.  

11R, TROSTEN: Yes.  

Wk. ROISMAN: My question is to find out what are 
that 

the criteria that went into the determination / the strength 

of this vertical suppo-t plate on Lhc nuoport shoe need be 

only nine-tenths of the allowable stress. In other wordsS 

that this figure which is now shown as 27.5 under "in-stalled" 

could within those design criteria go up to ninety percent 

of fifty-six, whatever that iso 

MR. VOIGT: Mr. Chairwan, I am sorry, but what 

Mr. Roisman has just said doesn't reflect the testimony of 

the witness at all. We will endeavor to find out the criteria 

for the 56.0 ksi number, which the testimony, if read back, 

vould reflect ninety percent. The overall number is 

obviously higher than 56.,G But we will look into the matter 

and try to supply him with the data that he needs.

5242
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I CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.  

MY. ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, was Mr. Voigt's 

3 explanation correct? 

4 MR. SLOTTERACK-r He is going to get you the 

information? 

6 MR. ROISMAN: No, no, I wouldn't dare ask you that.  

7 Did he describe what you testified to correctly? 

Are we talking about ninety percent of 56 or are we talking 

about 56 being ninety percent? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: We are talking about 56 being 

U1 ninety percent of the yield point of the material.  

MR. ROISMAN: Thanla you.  

MR. BRIGGS: Excuse me just a minute. It might 

14 be helpful while you are providing information if you could 

15 provide the Board with something to look at, and the 

16 information that the Board would like to see would be the 

17 stress analysis report on the reactor support ring and the 

to stress analysiv report on the steam generator supports. I 

19 mean the stress analysis report on the steam generator 

20 support. .That would include the original stress analysis 

21 of these support shoes, and I think that would help in 

22 answering most of these questions.  

29 MR. ROISMAN:, Turning your attention to page twelve 

of the Applicant's testimony, and again Mr. Slotterback if 

25 I question you one something you don't know about and let
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I Mr. Berkowitz who should be there instead. There is a chart 

2 at the top of the page "Stress and ksi of shear shows 

3 original design calculation 18.4, evaluation of proposed 

4 modification 24.6." Then it goes on to state, 'As a result 

5 of Mr. Brill's letter of March 14, 1972,/an engineering 

6 evaluation based on as-installed field measurements was 

7 performed. The calculated shear stress would be 27.5 ksi 

a-instead of the 24.6 ksi shear stress shown above." 

9 First, can you explain to me. ohat the difference 

to in the nature of the stress analysis that produced the 

11 figure 24.6 and the stress analysis that produced the figure 

I 1? 27.5 is? In other words, why are the two figures different? 
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Tt Btl P ARoBERKOWXTZ: Dfo- Rolsmanq I'd like to answer 
2 th* question recognizing the fact that Mr. Slotterbackfo 

3 people performed -the actual calculations under his direction.  
4 The shear stress of 24.6 kol shown in the table 

5 in the testimony was a number that was calculated on July 22, 
6 1963, and I believe that calculation Is shown on one of the 
7 documents provided to you by Mr. Trosteno T% se calculations 

l were made by United Engineers from field information that was 

9 forwarded to them, 

10 Subsequent to W. Bril1's letter of rch Idth on 

11 advice of counsel the as-installed dimensions of the steam 
12 generator shoes relevant to the calculation of the shear and 
13 bearing stress were measured. These measurements were given 
14 to M ', Slotterback and the calculation was performed by his 
15 people in exactly the same way as the calculation had been 
16 performed in 1968, and since the as-installed field measurements 

17 dIffered slightly fromfe measurements that had been employed 

18 In the earlier calculation, the shear stress was'somewhat 

19 higher, but still well within the allowable stress.  

20 M. ROISMAN: Can you tell me what caused the 
21 difference In the measurements? Was one an approximate measure

22 ment, one an actual one, or - .  

23 R. BERKWITZ: The as-Installed field measurements 0 24 as Z indicated were actual measurems that vere made at the 
25 site recently on advise of counsel, and you havO a copy, I
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I believe, of those measurements. The earlier calculation was 

2 performed on the basis of field information that had been 

3 telephoned in, I believe, but provided to Mr. Slotterback and 

,S his people and the calculation performed on the basis of 

S those numbers Indicated that the shear stress would be 24.6 

6ksi, well withinte allowable stress values.  

7 And the result of that calculation was such that It 

was considered that there was sufficient margin to permit 

modification of the shoes so that they would fit as the testi

mony states.  

MRoROXSMA: Im still having trouble. I understand 

2 hat in one case or. Szotterback or his staff received a 

telephone call from someone at the site saying, "Here is the 

14 measurement." 

HR. UR BKWITZ: They received information from the 

16 site. I don't know whether it was a telephone call or what 

$7 the nature of the communication was, but they received informa

1 tion from the site and the measurements were slightly 

9 different than the measurements that were a tually made in 

20 the field just recently.  

21 1M. ROISMAN: Did that, the d te of this document, 

22 and let's identify it., that's Number 14, is that correct, of 

23 the documents relied upon In the preparation of the applicant's 

24 testimony? 

25 R BW.IKOWXTZ: Can you please show me the document
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T4Bt3 that you are referring to? 

0 2 Document 14, lb?. Roisman, is the July 22nd, 1968, 

3 document.  

4 MR~M, P TSMAN: And Document 17 is the new version? 

M. BERKOWITZ: Yes, sir.  

6 BER. ROISWIfN: Now when was the actual modification 

7 made to the steam generator support shoeas? Do you knv the 

8 date of that? 

M. BERIMITZ: I don't know the exact date of the 

10 modification but I believe it ws subsequent to July 22, 1968.  

DR. ROISAN: So that this Document Number 14, the 

12 figure included here represents the manner in which they 

13 were expecting the shoe, that Is the sha e they expected 

14 the shoe to be in after the modifications were made? 

5 Ma. ELSKOWITZ: As the testimony indicates, that 

16 calculation was performed only for the shoe that was expected 

17 to be cut the most.  

18 W.R. ERMN: I understand.  

19 ERBKOWITZ: Ok~ay.  

20 M. ROISBAT: And that is also true for Number 17? 

2MR. B' EMqKITZ: That is correct.  

h2 MR. ROISMAN: This is the "worst shoe"? 

23 1M. BERKO VTZ: It's for the torst shoe.  

24e UR. ROMAN: But what I am trying to undorstand, and 

25 1 am looking here at the various figures that are shorn, I 

'II
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T4Bt4 I don't see any variation in the figureso The space at the 

2 narrowest point between the vertical line running through the 

3 pen and the thickness of the side of the support plate is 

4 shown as three-eighths of an. inch. The measurement showing 

5 the distance from the support pin to the outer edge is shown 

6 as six and three-quarters. That corresponds with what is 

7 shown on the d-awing iKumber 17.  

Where did the variation come In? What figure is 

9 different? 

10 MR. BERU MZ: Xf I may be provided W.-h a copy of 

ii Document 17, pleaaoe.  

12 o SLOTTIMUACK: I think I can explain it, Los.  

13 M.~~~ IIMKlO1ITZ: , Yez.  

14 M. SI ERBACK: The six and three-quarters you 

i5 are looking at, Mr. Roisman, is the before-cut measurement.  

16 The weight of the design dvawings called for. The measurement 

17 you are comparing there onthe other sheet, which I don9t 

18 recall the number, should be relative to the five-inch 

19 dimensiono 

-20 MROISUAN: Well now, that's the thing that had me 

21 somewhat puzzled. Number 14 showing, i- you will, the pro

22 posed modification, demonstrates that the cut to be made on 

23 the support plate will be made at an angle such that virtua2lly 

24 nothing gets cut off from the width at the bottom of the 

25 plate, although a substantial amount gets cut off of the
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1 width at the top of the side plate. The actual cut as Shown 

2 in Number 17 shows that really more was cut off at the bottom 

3 of the plate than was 'cut off at the top of the plate. If 

4 you will, almost the reverse of the angle the originally 

5 designed cut.  

6 First of all, is that correct? 

7 f. SLOT ACK: Yes. That accounts for the 

a difference in stresses that you see, That first sheet you 

9 have which is dated 7/22/68, as Mr. Aerkowitz pointed out, 

0 vas telephone informatIon which Indicated that we were down 

11 to three-eighths of an inch up here and we were cutting out 

U., to this edge out here on the original shoo. But that wasn't 

is the way it was cut. They 'actually cut back here and this is 

14 the change.  

NoVI at this time and before the field was given 

i6 permission to make that cut we made a calculation again 

17 based on telephone information that that dimension that was 

18 fi.ve inches there was actually five ki.i Zive eighths. So 

19 there was another analysis done. But the original computation 

20 sheet you see there was the first calculation and it's the 

21 way it enists in the file.  

22 

23 

-25
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oMR. ROISMAN: So there is yet a third calculation 

2 that consists of one after they determine to cut the support 

3 plate differently than the original telephone communication? 

4 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

SMR. ROISMAN: They decided to cut it by cutting 

6 off a portion at the bottoms also? They called you again 

7 and you did another stress analysis? 

8 MR. SLOTTERACK: We questioned what the dimension 

9 was at the bottom, 

10 MR. ROISI4AN: And that stress analysis, if I 

It understand it, was based upon the assumption that this six 

12 and three-quarter figure would now be down to five and 

i1 three-eighths; is that correct? 

14 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: Therefore, that is also different 

16 from what the actual cut was which took that dimension down 

17 to five? 

is MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir. And the difference that 

19 we can account for was based on the telephone information.  

20 Looking back at the drawing 7733, which is one of the 

21 documents that Mr. Brill referred to, that five and five

22 eighths dimension would be out to the end of the shoe at this 

23 point here. Actually there is a half-inch bevel on there 

24 which was taken off and cleared the steam generator head.  

25 So you would comparing a five and one-eighth dimension against
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a five-inch dimension, actually.  

z MR. ROISMAN: In your opinion, and given your 

3 experience with telephone communcations then actually going 

4 out as was done some time near May 10th of 1972, do you feel 

5 that the use of the telephone comuancation was a reliable 

6 method for conmunicating information to United Engineering 

7 for purposes of doing this kind of calculations of stress that 

* are done on documents 14 and 17? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

To MR. ROISMAN: And you are not bothered by the fact 

i that those telephone communications in the second instance 

12 still gave you a figure which turns out not to :be the figure 

III of the as-installed plate? 

14 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Not when the stresses are a factor 

iS of two against the allowable.  

MR. ROISMAN: -I.I'm sorry.  

17 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Not when the calculated stresses 

18 are by a factor of two below the allowable stress that we 

19 could have put into that.  

20 IJR ROISMAN: Did the people who received the 

21 information from your company know that, and are you implying 

22 to me that if the difference between the stress and the 

23 alloiable had not been a factor of two but had only been a 

g4 matter of a couple of tenths of ksi, that they would have 

25 said, no, don 't phone.that inr to us, we are coming down to the

I
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I site tomorrow and -we are going to make our own measurements? 
SMR. SLTE.A -wud en55 

WSLOTiERRAC That would have been my decision 

3 if the stresses would have been closer to the allowable0 ; 

M. ROISMAN: Looking at, if you have it handy there, 

a document number 14. Do you have that one? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

7 MR. ROISMAN: In the upper right-hand corner there 

8 is the following notation. it says, 1T-I yield equals 

9 90 ksi.." Then the word "allowable" 'which is in a cLcle, 

T 0 which we are told down below is an addition that was made 

11 to the chart on April 6th, 1972o Below the word "allowable" 

12 is the word "shear". Then "five-eights"' and some little -

1 3 It looks like an inkspot. 'Ninety" which I prestme must be 

14 a time sign,-and then 'ksi" circled as a superscript indicating 

that that was also added. Then another little ink mark and 

is then "56 superscript ksi." 

1 7 Can you tell me, does that indicate that the 

allomable stress for shear is five-eighths of" the yield rather 

than as you testified earlier, nine-tenths of the yield? 

20 MR. SLOTTERBACK: No, sir. It is a combination 

21 of those two numbers.  

22 °M ROISMAN: Could you explain that to me? 

23 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Based on AoP.I .S°E. information -

? MR.1, ROISMAN: Based on what? 

25 MR. SLYTTERBACK: American Institute of Steel
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I Construction. -- the shear failure occurs at five-eighths 

2 of the yield point, Our number is based on nine-tenths of 

sl that number, nine-tenths of the five-eighths. The five-eighths 

4 is relative to the stress being a shear stress.  

5 MR. ROSMAN: The five-eighths figure -- I didn't 

.6 work this out, Does this mean to represent that 56 is the 

7 figure that you get when you take five-eighths of ninety? 

8 HR. SLOTERRACK: Five-eighths time ninety equals 

9 fifty-six, which would be the yield'; 

TO MR. ROISMAN: Wh.ere does the nine-tenths come in? 

.11 What is nine-tenths to be multiplied by? 

XVR, SLOTTERBACK: The nine-tenths would be 

is multiplied by fifty-six.  

14 MR, ROISMAN: Mr. Voigt, you are the lawyer-engineero 

TS Before you said the nine-tenths is multiplied by some figure 

%6 to get the fifty-six. In order to provide some information 

V7 regarding that, sir, that is.  

s I MR. VOIGT: Sir, all I did was to correct your 

i misunderstanding of what the -itness had said and state my 

20 understanding of it. You then asked the witness directly and 

21 he confirmed my understanding of it.  

22 MR. ROISMAN: Which understanding now? Do you want 

23 to offer any of that or -

?4 MR. VOIGT: I don't believe I am required to respond 

25 to that, Mr. Roisman.
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M. ROISMAN: I didn't say you, had to. I asked if 

you wanted to, I am trying to make sure we get the right 

information from you. Before I iad asked the criteria for 

4 the combination of the nine-tenths times. I thought it was 

5 fifty-six. You suggested, after Mr. Voigt's interceding, 

6 that it was nine-tenths times the figure which then produced 

7 the figure fifty-six. Which is it? I want to make sure the 

a information we get back is accurate.  

9 MR. SLOTTERBACK: I guess this is an error on my 

t0 part, in that in unit two criteria we were permitted to design 

11 to the yield point to the criteria. In unit three it was 

12 changed to nine-tenths.  

3 MR. ROISMAN: Unit two and Unit three means Indian 

U Point Unit number? 

15 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes. So that we shouldn't be 

16 multiplying by nine-tenths for the allowable even though we 

17 did that in some of our calculations.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: 'Unit two had to be -

19 MR. SLOTTERBACK: We added that in there on our own 

20 but it wasn't criteria. I understand that. I understand.  

21 Going back to the drawing on the board, Figure 17.  

22 MR. ROISMAN: On -what basis do you determine that 

23 the direction of shear line A will be straight up in a vertical 

24 direction from the pin rather that at any other angle? 

25
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1MR. SLOTTERBACK: That's the way the load is applied 

2 from the guillotine break, -It is assumed that the pipe break 

3 in the vertical leg which causes a direct upward force, 

4 MR. ROIUSMAN: Absolutely no possibility that it could 

5 vary that upward force and pull, for instance, slightly to 

6 one direction or the other? 

7 MR. SLOTTERBACK: No, sir.  

8 MR. TROSTEN: I object to the form of that question,' 

9 Mr. Chairman, 

10 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What is it? 

MR. TROSTEN: On the basis that it is very highly 

12 speculative and difficult to understand. The first 

i3 "absolutely no possibility" I submit, sir, is an improper 

14 phrase to use in asking a witness a questicn0 

15 CHAIMA JENSCH: I thought the witness -was giving 

a speculative possibility as to the way the guillotine break 

17 would occur. I thought matching the premise adopted by the 

i8 witness. Objection overruled.  

19 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, iis it your 

20 understanding that if there were a steam pipe break, that it 

21 would in fact be guillotine? In other words, if you vere 

22 going to have a steam .'.pipe break, what kind would you 

23 consider to be most likely, a guillotine type break or some 

24 other kind of break? 

28 MR.P SL TERBACK: I'm afraid I'm not an authority

5255
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I in that field as far as pipe breaks go. We had.a criteria 

2 to which toe designed. One was a guillotine break and the 

3 other a longitudinal split.

4 MR. ROISMAN: And the longitudinal split would 

S produce a less severe load; is that correct? 

6 MR. SLOTTERFACK: For that particular condition, 

7 yes, s ir.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: By condition you mean for that 

9 particular plate? 

10 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Right.  

MR. ROISMAN: So that you took the type of break 

12 which produced the highest load? 

i3 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes.  

14 MR. ROISMAN: Do you know whether or not, if the 

15 lower load were used, what the direction of that load would be? 

16 Would it be any different than the direction, in other words, 

17 of the shear line? Would that be any different if the other 

i8 type of break were involved? 

19 MR. SLOTTERBACK: No, sir.  

20 MR. ROISMAN: So you are not able to indicate 

21 whether or not that shear line might not be directly out so 

22 that it was perpendicular to the diagonal of the support 

23 plate in the very direction where the machine had cut off 

24 part of the support plate's thickness? 

25 MR. SLOTTERACK: I thought I did indicate that as
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far as the load goes from a pipe break, that is the way it 

would go. Any horizontal loads are transmitted back in the 

shim plate. The pin doesn't come into effect.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: But I vas talking about if there were 

s the other type of pipe break. Are you saying that the only 

6 kind of pipe break that could possibly cause any stress on 

the pin at all is a pipe break of the guillotine type? 

MR TROSTEN: M,r. Chairman, there is some confusion 

9 in the question and answering here. The type of pipe break 

0 ~we are talking about is a primary system pipe break, not 

, U a ateam line break, ohich is what one of the questions and 

22 answers, I believe, implied.  

ii 

37 

20 

21, 

23 
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CHAIRMAN JENSCH: T think that should be clarified.  

2 x do think the promise of applicant's counsel is correct.  

That is the premise upon which you have been proceeding, 

~ f have you not, the primary type .reak? 

MR. SWJtBACK: Yes, sir.  

CHAIRMOT JERNSCH: It should be so understood.  

7 can't tell you that, Mr. Roisman, what the other numbers 

8 should be. Tinre are so many combinations of loads. In all 

S th combia tions we 1.zhed at that this is the wors" load that 

10 you can see, 

1. 1W M RO3MA: What about the worst direction? 

MR. SLO ,rEBMACK: That is the worst direction.  

MRo ROISMAN: You would not have Maybe I 

1 didn't understand how you get to the maximum load that a 

particular piece could withstand. It would appear to me, 

from what you said, that if the direction of the load.-

17 We are looking now at figure 17 -- At a forty-f2ie degree 

18 angle from the vertical 

19 R. SLOTTEMICK: We can't get that type of load 

20 in the shoo through the pin. The only load we can get 

21 into the shoo through the pin is vertical.  

22 !., ROISHAN: Tpat was the qstion I had asked.  

23 
Then I thought you said you couldn*'t tell Le vhether that mas 

the only kind of load because it was too complicated.  
25 

_11 I I. SLOTMflBACK: I couldn't tell you the value of
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U21wt2 1 the different combinations of loads which would be plied 

2 into the shoe. As far as the load from the pin into the.  

3 shoe, that is the maximum load, and it has to go in that 

4 dizrectiono 

5 MR. ROISMAN: That is based upon some givings that 

6 you had as to the direction of the load and the result 
of 

7 certain types of pipe breaks; is that correct? Not based 

8 upon your own personal knowledge or analysis of the directions 

g of the loads in the event of different kinds of pipe breaks; 

10 is that correct? 

1 iRo SWT MBACK: That Is based on my personal 

12 knowledge.  

1 3 .ROISMAN: Do you have a written analysis that 

14 describes the basis for your conclusions that given the 

15 various kinds of pipe breaks that are postulated for the 

16 plant, the worst direction-that the load could take is the 

17 vertical shear line A shown on Figure 'Number 17? 

18 M. SLOTTMMACK: Yes, sir.  

19 .Ro ROXSAN: Did you say yes, sir? 

20 MR. SLOO BACK: Yes.  

21 M. ROISMAN: Mr. Chairman, that vould -be another" 

22 document which would be pertinent which we would wish tho 

23 applicant would provide us. Tmat is Lthe anlysas that shows 

24 how shear line A is determined to be the worst stress 

25 direction under the possible postulated pipe break.
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U21t3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I think your question was how 

2 many stress analyses did they have. The Board has con

3 sidered something that should be in final form fo2r use and 

4 not some preliminary or other analysis that he has undertaken.  

Is your request related to a final design analysis? 

MR. ROISEMA: What I thought he had testified to is 

that he did have final analyses that showed a basis for the 

8 conclusion that the worst shear line A direction-hat could 

occur was this vertical one. That is what 1 am asking for, 

10 not preliminary calculations.  

MR. SLOTTEIWACK: I don*t know whMat more you are 

looking for other than 17. 17 gives you that maximum load.  

Mt. ROISMO: Let me see if I can explain it In 

14 a very simplestic sense.  

It I understand the manner inh*ch the slies and 

to the generator work together, the generator Is surrounded 

17 by shoes. Not at every inch but they go all the way around.  

If for a moment we were to assume a situation in which the 

generator received a force that was horizontal against the 

20 side of the generator, then It would seem to me that the 

load that the generator would place on that bar, on that pin, 

22 would be a load that was somewhat in the same direction as 

23 its horizontal force, It would tend to pull it toward itself 

2 rather than directly up.  

25 ioS PEBACK: Yes, sir. That is what I was saying
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"2 t4I Horizontal loads are taken into the chute directly.i.t 

2 through the pin, The pin doesn't come into play only for 

3 vertical loads.  

4 MR. ROISRIAN: But that is a horizontal load to the 

5 plt i that Is at the opposite end of the load. The load 

6 toward which the load is pushing, that is. What about the 

7 plate from which the load is pushing? 

8 M. SLOTTEBACE: They all come Into play on this 
9 back side. On the opposite side there is nothing to !esist 

I* a load In this direction. The only resistance to load Is 

In that direction. The supports are so designed so that 

12 the horizontal load is resisted back at the shoe, not away 

V3 from the shoe. There Is something out here to prevent it 

14 from going back if there were a load in that direction.  

is M. ROSWM-I Wouldn't there be a tendency for the 

is' lug to pull against the back side of that pen if the generator 

17 were moving away from the support shoe and to rip the pin out 

28 of the support shoe and release the support shoe on that side 

19 of the generator? 

20 M. SUV TTMACK: No, sir.  

21 Md.ROISMAN: Why not? That is what I dont understand 

22 ln SL0TMCK: Because it is the loads in going 

23 in that direction that are designed to come Into whatever 

94 number of shoes come into play. A load in that dixection, 

25 depending on the orientation -- there may bo two shoes or

I
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there may be three. That was considered iru ,Vk design but not 

four. The fourth shoe,. there is nothing here to carry any, 

load. It just goes along with it. All resistance has built 

up in the other two shoes which have keeper bars here and 

keepe bars on tho side0 

MR. ROISM: What you are saying is that the shoes 

on the far side whei the load is applied to the generator 

would prevent the generator from moving sufficiently to put 

any load on the shoe. on the near side of wh:ich the horizontal 

force is applied; Is that correct? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

MR. ROISMAN: And that applies to whatever point 

around the circumference oZ the generator the forces assme 

u, come into contact; is that correct? 

MR. SLOMTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

M,. ROISMSN: And there are no circumstances or 

combination of forces which are partly horizontal and partly 

vertical that would be implying -- in other words, if we were 

to assume the force was coming from the outer bottom edge of 

the generator moving towards the center of the generator, 

the tendency of that force would be to pull both up and in, 

and that would apply a force that would then be a 45 degree 

angle, or roughly that, to these pins.  

is it your testimony that there is not such possible

I
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2t 6 M. SLOTTERRACK: There is no such load on those 

0 pins, right., 

3 . ROXSMAN: And the analysis that I was asking 

for is, if you have final analyses that show how you have 

5 reached the conclusion that none of gthe potential pipe breaks 

6 or other iuitiating causes for loads on the generator would 

7 caiise this to move In this direction from -the bottom outer 

portion of the generator toward the center 

R. 1TRO N: I object to that question on the 

grcu d there has been no showing It has anything to do with 

the modifications that were made. It Is asking for Informa

tion that does not bear on the problem of the modifications 

of the steam generators used.  

1 Accordingly, I object to it on the grounds of 

relevant and materiality and the scope of the Board's order.  

16 M~1 ROMSBAN: Mr. Chairman.. may I speak to that? 

$7 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: lease do.  

18 EM. ROISHAK: The issue would appear to be, did 

the plant remain safe when you out off the shaded portion 

20 that is shown up here on Figure 10. When yw.cut off that 

I portion on the vertical side support plates of the generator 

22 support shoes, that is the analysis that has Leen done to 

23 demonstrate that that did not endanger the safety was an 

2 analysis based upon the assumption that the wors't stresses 

125 to which the support shoe would be subjected would be in a
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vertical direction following what is shown on Figure Number 

17 as shear line A. That providos a greater width of 

material between the pin and open space than if the shear 

line A were run at a 45-degree angle to that pin.. A 45

degree angle, at least if Figure 17 is an accurate description 

makes the distance between the pin and the edge of the support 

shoe closer than the three and 1/16th Inches that exist 

between the support shoe edge and the pin going in the 

vertical direction.  

"Ahe narrower that space is, the less amount of load 

It takes to split it. If the worst direction is a different 

direction than the one shown, 1? it Is a possible one. then 

the analysis that is showan on the bottom of Figure 17 of 

the stress comparison, while -the figure allowable would st.12il 

remain 56, might show that the figure installed, If I under

stand correctly, would be greater because they would be 

computing it for. a narrower piece of metal.  

W., SLOMWBACK: Do you know for a fact? Have you 

run some numbers, 1W. Roisman, at that area through there, 

that t is less than this area? 

VIR ROISiAN: I am only looking at -- I am assuming 

that the drawing that I have Is iudicated as Number 17 is an 

accurate scale drawing, and it shows that the distance Is 

less.o 

MR. SLOThMACK: Did you scale that off to be

7 

8 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25



2Wvt I satisfied? I question that because 

2 LIL ROSMO: Ybu mean did I with a ruler? 

3 M~. TROSTEN: .The- witness previously testified it 

4 wasnt to scale, Mor. Roismano 

5o SLOTTEMACK: Looking at 17 -

6 M ROISMAN: Wait a second. If that is the testi

7 mony, then we can simplify it. If this isn't to scale, then 

o we don't have any evidence A.' the record as to what the 

9 distance is.  

10 Can you please provide us with the distance showing 

11 what the closest point between the center of the pin and the 

12 outer edge of the support shoe is. Maybe the shear line A 

13 in a proper drawing would prove to be the one that came to 

14 the closest point.  

end 
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CHAIRMAN;JENSCH: While there is a pause for a 

moment, the objection is overruled.  

MR, ROISMAN: In that regard, Mic Slotterbacko let 

me ask another question. First, will you provide me with 

the measurement or with a scale drawing from which I can 

make the measurement? 

MR. TROSTEN: The answeris yes.  

MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.  

Would the ability of the material to withstand any 

stress that it is subjected to, would that in any way be 

affected by whether the stress came in conitact with the outer 

edge of the material at an angle or perpendicular to it? 

MR, SLOTTERBACK: I don't follow your question.  

MR. ROISMAN: Let us just assume for a moment that 

the difference between stress line A, from the point of contact 

that it comes into with the outer edge of that vertical support 

shoe, and the center line of the pin is the same as the 

distance from the distance of the pin drawn vertically to the 

support shoe edge? Is the assumption I am making clear? 

MR. TROSTEN: Do you understand that question? 

MR. SLOTTERBACK: No, I don't. Maybe if you could 

draw it on here -

MR. ROISMAN: If the distance from here to here 

If we assume that is equal, the same distance as the distance 

from here to here, So the distance the pin has to travel to
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I get to the outer edge is the same whether it goes this way 
2 or this way. Does it affect the ability of material to 

3 withstand the stresses if the point at which the maximum 

4 stresses being received is perpendicular to the source of 

5 the load or is it at an angle to the source of the load as 

6 stress line A is in Figure 17? 

7 MR. SLOTTERBACK: If it is perpendicular and this 

a dimension from here to here is the same as this dim.ension 

9 from here to here, the stress would be the same as we have 

1.0 calculated.  

1 MR. ROISMAN: What about the ability of the material 

12 to withstand the load? 

13 MR. SLOTTERBACK: It wouldn't be any different. It 

1.4 is a shear plug type shear calculation.  

1~5~M. ROISMAN: Thank you.  

MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Chairman, we have been going for 

17 some time. Would it be possible to take a brief recess and 

i8 then resuae? 

19 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: What was your thought about a 

20 brief recess, and how long before a resumption? 

21 MR. TROSTEN: I would like to continue as long as 

22 we can. That is the reason I suggest if we took a five or 

23 ten minute recess, we would continue right on.  

24 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: I certainly agree we have been at 

25 it for a considerable period of time, since 9:30 this morning,
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and one hour for lunch. I think our schedule has been a 

2 little heavier than ordinarily undertaken. I think the Board 

3 had in mind that we might just go for a little while longer 

4 and conclude for the day. We can take a few minutes if you 

3 feel exhausted at the moment, and come back and perhaps go 

6 until seven o'clock. Would that be agreeable to the parties? 

7 AR. ROISMAN: Yes. I'd rather just go. I think a 

8 break now would make it more difficult to come back.  

9 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Let us proceed. If it is not 

10 convenient to interrupt your examination, I don't think 

11 we should.  

12 MR. ROISMAN: It isn't that. Endurance is a 

13 consecutive matter.  

14 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Proceed.  

15 MR. ROISMAN: Yes, Hr. Chairman.  

DR. GEIER: Might I ask how many of these shoes 

17 are around the steam generator? 

18 AM. SLOTTERBACK: There are four around each steam 

19 generator, a total of sixteen.  

20 DR. GEIER: Thank you.  

21 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, did you haw. an 

22 opportunity to examine either the ParAmeter, Inc. study that 

23 was prepared for the benefit of the Regulatory Staff or 

24 the Regulatory Staff's testimony regarding the stress 

25 analyses and the analysis of all of the modifications?
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2 but not Par~meter' s.  

s MR. ROISMAN: Then I will wait. I was going to ask 

4 for something regarding the ParAmeter, but we can come back 

5 to that later.  

6 Directing your attention to the Applicant's 

7 testimony, page ten and eleven. As I indicated before, 

8 Mr. Chairman, I had just arbitrarily numbered these. The cover 

9 page does not have a p&,ge number. They are numbered 

10 consecutively.  

11 The statement is made here, "Because the shoes 

12 were oversized, the inner section of the steam generator 

is lug and bottom and outside surface of the steam generator 

14. varied as described above, and the holes in the steam 

is generator lugs could not line up with those in the shoes as 

16 illustrated in Figure 8." 

17 The holes that you are talking about is the hole 

is in the lug through which this pin that we are talking about 

19 is to run; is that correct? 

20 MR. SLOTTERBACK: Yes, sir.  

21 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Roisman, I believe your question 

22 should be directed to another witness.  

23 MR. ROISMAN: Very well. Who should it be? 

?4 MR. BERKOWITZ: Mr. Roisman, if you have a question 

25 relative to the nature of the interference observed in the
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I field, I think that perhaps Mr. Whitehouse should answer that 

2 question.  

MR. ROISMAN: Thank you, Mr. Berkowitz. I was 

4 going to go into that question.  

5 Mr. Whitehouse, did you have an opportunity to 

6 examine the original design drawings to which the steam 

7 generator support shoes were to have been built? 

8 MR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes , sir.  

9 MR. ROISMAN: Did those design drawings require the 

to one and one-quarter inch distance, this distance that we have 

11 been talking about, the top edge of the vertical side support 

12 plate? 

13 MR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes, sir.  

14 MR. ROISMAN: Do you kno on what basis it was 

is determined that that distance should be one and one-quarter 

16 inches? Was it based upon what the generator was supposed 

17 to look like, the way it was supposed to be built, or what 

was the .basis for making the determination of one and a quarter 

19 inches? 

20 MR. WHITEHOUSE: I do not know.. I did not do any 

21 j design work.  

22 MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Berkowitz, is there anyone here 

23 that would be able to explain the basis for that? 

24 MR. BERKOITZ: I would have to ask Mr. Slotterback 

.25 to answer that question.
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I MR. SLOTTERBACK: The inch and a quarter dimension 

2 was based on the amount of space we had left to get the 

3 material in there and get the pin through the shoe.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: What happened that required you had 

5 to go below the one (and a quarter inch figure? Did they do 

.6 the shoe wrong, put the pin in the wrong place or was there 

7 something wrong with the generator, or both? 

a MR. WHITEHOUSE: The one and five-eights - I may 

9 not answer your question directly, but I think I can clear 

10 it up.  

1 MR. ROISMAN: Thank you.  

12 MR. WHITEHOUSE: The one and five-eighths instead 

13 of the one and a quarter was a mistake that was made on the 

14 steam generator shoes when they were fabricated.  

15 MR ROISMAN: A mistake by PECOR? 

16 NR. WHITEHOUSE: Yes.  

17 MR. ROISMAN: In other words, it represented a 

is variation from the drawings they were designing to require? 

19 MR. WHITEHOUSE: Right. This was not discovered 

20 until the shoes got in the field.  

21 MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me what your understanding 

22 is, which drawing was the one? These drawings were subjected 

23 to various revisions. We have in evidence now drawings that 

24 deal with the support shoes. Do you know which revision of 

25 which drawing is the one that the support shoes were actually
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I designed to? 

2 MR, HTITEHOUSE: Can I have Mr. Branting answer that? 

3 MR. ROISMAN: Yes.  

4 Just so we are clear, is it correct that the design 

5 drawing number for the support shoes is 9321-F-1287? 

6 MR. BRANTING: Without seeing the draving, I 

7 couldn't tell you.  

8 MR. ROISMAN: I am now showing you what has been 

9 marked as exhibit 3 in Mr. Brill's deposition, which is 

10 drawing number 9321-F-1287, entitled Containment Buiding, 

T1 Steam Generator Support Sheet No. 2 for Consolidated Edison.  

12 MR. BRANTING: That is a correct drawing number.  

13 MR. ROISMAN: Can you tell me which revision number 

14 of this drawing, if any, represents the drawing that was used 

I5 to actually fabricate the support shoes? 

16 MR. BFANTING: No, sir, I couldn't, 

17 M,, ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, can you tell me what 

1s is the basis for your statement that the measurement should 

19 have been one and one-quarter inches instead of one and 

20 five-eighths inches? Is that based upon what is show in a 

21 drawing with which you are familiar? 

22 MR. SLOTTERBACK: That is based on the dimensions 

23 shown on the drawing I think we were just looking at.  

24 MU. BERKOWITZ: Excuse me.  

25 MR. TROSTEN: Mr. Roisman, I believe Exhibit 15 in
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I the Brill deposition respcnds to your question; is that 

2 correct? Am I correct on that? Repeat the question, please.  

3 MR. ROISMAN: I am just trying to identify the 

4 drawing to which the cupport shoes were designed. These 

5 drawings had several revisions. Not the drawings that 

6 represent the modification, but first, how they were originally 

7 designed.  

8 DR. TROSTEN: I believe Mr. Branting has responded 

s that he does not know the drawing to which this was designed.  

go MR. ROISMAN: Mr. Slotterback, though, had said 

11 that he was convinced that the proper figure was one and 

12 one-quarter inch and not one and five-eighths. That also 

13 appears in your testimony. So I now trying to find out what 

14 was the foundation for that statement. If it wasn't the 

is draxeings, what was it? I am looking at page ten of the 

6 Applicant' s testimony.  

17 MR. BRANTING: Give me a little leeway on this, 

18 if you will, please. The one and a quarter inch dimension 

19 is indicated an the detailed drawing prepared by PR & I.  

20 The exact revision of the design drawing number to which this 

21 was made I can't answer. I suspect that that dimension did 

22 not change from the initial issue until the final issue.  

23 lR. ROISMAN: Mr. Branting, I am going to give you 

24 a folder which contains P.B. & I. drawings 115 and revisions.  

25 That was Exhibit No. 7 attached to the deposition of Mr. Brill.
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I This was received into evidence. Can you tell me, are these 

2 the P. B.-& I. detailed drawings to which you were just 

3 referring? 
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M t. BRAIG: Yes, they are.  

2 MR. ROXSLAN: Are you able, by looking at thosel, 

3 to tell me which one of those &awings was the one that was 

4 used for the actual fabrication of the steam generator 

5 support shoes? 

M. BR TIG: If you'1l give me a minute I will 

7 look.  

8 MR. ROISM: Yes. Thank you.  

S M. TRCSTER: What do you mean by actual fabrications 

90 MR. ROISMAN: Well, I mean that looking at your Page 

11 10, that if Page 10 is your testimony it says the shoes were 

12 oversized in that the as-fabricated dimension, and I assume 

i3 that the fabrication was done to a drawing -- what I am trying 

14 to find out is a basis for a statement that's contained there, 

i5 that the as-fabricated dimension was one and five-eighths 

16 inches instead of one and one-quarter, presumably "instead ot" 

17 Implies that there was something that told the fabricator to 

18 make It one and one-quarter and the fabricator made it one 

19 and five-eighths instead.  

20 Nc I am trying to find out what is the fact that 

21 told the fabricator to make it one and one-quarter.  

22 MR. TROSThN: You are looking for the drawing that 

23 told him to make it one and a quarter? 

MR. ROIAHIMT: Yes.  

25W. BRAMTING: The fifth revision of Detail Drawing
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V;1t2 115 was current at the time the gioes were completed, 

2 MR. TOSTEN: And this shows one and a quarter.  

3 lf .RA!TWYNG: It shows, Incidentally. the dimension 

4 in question as one and a quarter inches. That dimension is 

5 the same on the initial drawing, 115, and on the fifth 

revision.  

2 1~. ROISA: I'm sorry. On the Initial and the 

S filfth revision, is that what you said? 

-4, B'AITING: Yes, that is correct.  

10 MR ROXSA: -: Tnk you. Do you kn 01how it was 

determined., that is who made the determination that that 

dimension should be one and a quarter? Was that someone at 

13 PD& that made that determination? 

14 MR. BRANTIZG: Since our hasty look at design 

05 drawings did not show that one and a quarter inch spelled out 

16 as it is on the detail drawing.. I would assume that the 

17 detailer who made the detailed drawings, the working drawings, 

38 from which the actuul piece was fabricated tn the shopr 

is calculated that from other information on the design drawing 

20 and therefore established it for the man in the shop to hold.  

2! Ro ROISAAN: You mean calculated it from this 

22 drawing 9321-F-1287? 

23 MR. B lANTI: Yos. or justance, the purpose of a 

24 shop drawing is to provide more detail and more complete 

25 1 information for the man on the floor to actimlly perform the
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work in the design drawing.  

MR. ROISM&AN: Ten your testimony is that if t he 

support shms had had th4t masurement at one and a quarter 

inch they would have been accurate, according to the drawings 

which have been used for the construction of support shoes? 

MR. BRANTING: Yeso sir.  

MRo ROISM .: T.hen the reason for the variation that 

had to be subsequently made of the support shoe or the steam 

generator beyond one and a quarter inch was the result of some 

deviation in the measurements of the generator itself, is that 

correct? 

MR. DRANTING: I don't beliove I understood your 

question.  

MR. ROISMN: What Z am trying toind out Is whether 

the reason that the support shoes had to be modified was 

because of some deviation in the measurements for the 

generator, 

MR. WKOWITZ: In. oslumn, our testimony shows 

that the support shoes had to be modified for two reasons, the 

first being that the shoes as delivered were somewhat over

sized and Le second being that the 1ntersection of the steam 

generator lug with the bottom outside surface of the steam 

generator varied the way castings normally varied. There was 

actually more material there than it was expected would be 

there, and the combination of the shoo with more material on
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VlBt4 I it and the steam generator with more materIal on it caused 

2 the kind of experience that was illustrated, I believe, in 

3 Figure 8.  

4 MR. ROISITAN: I think my problem, M' Berkowitz.  

5 was the word normally. I donvt understand. If it was normal 

6 that the steam generator would have extra material at the 

7 point where the lug was, then it was not a variation for It 

8 to be there. It was a normality for It to he there. 1f It 

9 was abnormal for it to be there then it's appropriately called 

10 a variation, but I didn't understand no.mal variation. That's 

11 my problem with that terminology.  

12 MR. BERKOWITZ: Castings normally vary that wayo A 

13 large casting of that kind is not made to very, very precise 

14 tolerances, and there was more material there thin the 

15 draftsman expected would be there, and as a consequence both 

16 because of that and because the shoe was somewhat oversizd 

17 there mas an Interference.  

8MR. ROISY-A.o 1h-. Berkowitz, io your expeience 

19 with Westinghouse, vhat has been the experience with regard 

20 to support shoes and steam generators generally? Have you 

21 formerly four it's necessary to modify support shoes because 

22 of these "normal variations" assbclated with castings? 

23 mo BERZONWTZ: Would you hold for Just a minute? 

24 I'd like Mr. Cunningham to answVer that question.  

25 La. ROIS MN: That's fine. Thak you.

I
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MR*~. CUNNOhGRAM: Mr. Rolsman, this has happened on 

other installations prior to this. This is a problem we hive 

encountered before, which was the reason the field undertook 

the prior fit-up of the shoes to the steam generator.  

This is a direct result of the casting, the bottom 

head of the steam generator being not consistent one to the 

other because of the casting.  

oROISMMA: I guess the only problem I have with 

is what you said one would normally expect to have lbis kind 

of fitting problem, is why wouldnet the drawings have simply 

said "rough the edge on the support shoe to two inches and 

plan to cut it in the field in order to fit up"? I take it 

that you do order parts in which that precisely is done. You 

don't order to specific dimension. You order to a rou& edge an( 

you know you are going to have to machine in the field0  This 

appears to have been handled with more trappings that 

suggested was an unusual rather than an anticipated occwrence, 

and that is what has me bothered. I don't understand the 

logic of having to require it machined to the one and one

quarter inch when ttwas delivered if you could reasonably 

predict that you couldn't get a good fit because generators 

have these little variations.  

MR. BERWOWITZ: iW Roisman, I think that the only 

explanation that perhaps would be appropriate here is that we 

learn by experience and it's my understanding that we no longer
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VIBt6 do anything butL make them all fit in the field.  

S2 M o ROISMAM1 U,. Whitehouse., can you con frm that? 

3 X" take it that you would be the 'man that would be knowledgeablE 

about thato Am I mistaken, Mr. Berkowitz? 

5 TO. BMKOIWTZ: Koe, could you answer that one? 

.LiJEo CUNIWAH: Would you repeat the questlons 

7please, Mr. Roisman, so I am sure I uaderstand It exactly0 
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Mr. Whitehouse. You have indicated you were at the meeting 

also? 

M. WHITEHOUSE: Wrong.  

4 lR, ROISIMAN: I am sorry. One of ycur assistants 

was there, but Mr. Branting, maybe you can tell me, on 

page two of -- You have this in front of you now? 

MR. BRANTING: This is the letter of July 15th.  

8 1MR. ROISMAN: July 15, '68o 

9 MR. BRANTING: Yes.  

MR.. ROISMAN: On the second page near the bottom, 

item three, steam generator bearing support shoes it says, 

12 "During the July 10th meeting it was established that there 

is are deficiencies in these items which are the responsibilities 

14. of others as well as the incorrect bevel on the vertical 

95 plate at the open end of the shoe. By July 17th complete 

6 information will be available." 

17 Can youtell me the terminology 'deficiencies"', 

is what is meant by that? 

19. MP. BRANTING: We were speaking originally in 

20 terms of the vertical plate. As you can see by Figure 10 

21 of the testimony the bottom plate also was shaved on the edge 

22 closest to the steam generator, and this was the area to 

23 which I made reference.  

4 MR. ROISMAN: You mean at that time the deficiencies 

25 which you were speaking of were only the bottom plate shaded
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areas and the beveling associated with the bottom plate, 

and not the vertical side supports? 

MR. BRANTING: Yes. The vertical side support 

oversizedness was discovered first and then that on the bottom 

was discovered and it was the bottom plate to which reference 

was made in the letter.  

MR. ROISMAN: Now the discovery of the problem on 

the vertical support plates, was that the result of some 

meeting that took place for which there are minutes with which 

you are familiar? 

MR. BRANTING: Not to my knowledge, no. I vas 

informed after the fact. I wasn't there when it was discovered 

OR. ROiSMAN: By there you mean -

M. BRANTING: I was not at the site.  

MR. ROISMR: I see.' Do you know if it was the 

subject of a meeting after it was discovered? I take it in 

part it was discovered by simply someone trying to put the 

support plates, support shoes up there and finding that they 

couldn't get the pin through the lug holes.  

mR. BRANTLIG: Yes. I believe as not ed earlier 

this afternoon that a specific check was made to see if the 

steam generator support shoes would fit the lugs and it was 

at this time that the misfit was encountered, 

MR. ROISMAN: Now was there, to your knowledge or 

to the knowledge of any member of the panel, was a meeting
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held with regard to the corrective steps to be taken when the 

2 problem associated with the vertical supports, side supports, 

3 was discovered, and a meeting was held discussing the 

4 baseplate problem? 

5 2M. BRANTING:. Well, our meeting of July 9, which 

6 is item thirteen, indicates the vertical plates, and I do 

7 not remember a specific meeting for the bottom plate. To 

a my knowledge there was no special meeting on that, no.  

9 MR. ROISMAN: I am sorry. I thought you just 

10 testified a moment ago that the reference in your letter of 

]I July 15, 1968 to during the July 10th meeting it was 

2 established that there are deficiencies in these items 

0 referred to as deficiencies in the bottom plate.  

MR. BRANTING: That's correct. I don't believe that 

16. meeting was called specifically for that purpose. I'm sorry.  

16 I didn't mean to mislead you.  

I 7 MR. ROISMAN: Is the reference, by the way, to the 

to July 10th meeting a typo or was there another meeting, one 

19 on July 9th, to which the minutes are attached and another 

20. one on July 10th to which no minutes were attached? 

1 MR. BRANTING: I believe there were twn meetings.  

2 M. ROISMAN: Do you know if minutes were taken of 

23 the July 10th meeting? 

MR. BRANTING: I think that they were.  

25 MR. ROISiAN: Mr. Chairman, that would be another
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I item that ve would like to receive, the minute s of the 

2 July 10th meeting.  

3 Mr. Chairman, eacept for some generic questions 

4 regarding problems associated with the support ring and the 

5 support shoes that covers, at least at this time, the areas 

6 of cross-examination of the Applicant's witnesses on the 

7 question of the support shoes. As I say, there are some 

8 generic questions that seem to me to touch on both support 

9 shoes and support rings that I would like to ask with 

10 reference to both simultaneously. In short, this would be 

11 an appropriate time for me to stop cross-examination this 

12 evening.  

13 CHAIRAN JENSCH: This is approximately seven 

14 o'clock which we had considered for the conclusion. Is there 

15 any other matter ue can take up before we recess? 

6 ME, TROSTEN: Yes, Mr. Chairman. I would like to 

17 inquire about three matters. One, is Mr. Schwartz can be 

18 available tomorrow. Does the Chair desire to question him 

Is or are we ready to proceed with Mr. Schwartz tomorrow? He 

20 will be here.  

21 CRAIRMAN JENSCH: Well, since we have received a 

22 break in the cross-examination it might be convenient to have 

23 r. Schwartz testify first thing in the morning, if that's 

24 convenient to your schedule.  

25 M. ROIS14AN: I will certainly ascertain this and --
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1 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Is there any objection t6 that 

2 suggestion? 

3 MR. MACBETH: No, Mr. Chairman, but I do notice 

4 in Mr. Schwartz' testimony there is reference to a maintenance 

5 schedule for Con Edison plants. I believe it's for winter.  

6 It would be helpful if I could have a copy of that before 

7 the testimony goes into the record before the examination 

8 starts so that I could look at it in preparation for cross

9 examination', 

10 CHAIRMAN JENMSCH: Do you have such a document? 

11 MR. TROSTEN: I do not have such a document. I will 

t2 have to inquire, Mr. Chairman.  

13 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Very well. And provide it, if 

14 you can.  

5 EMR. TROSTEN: Two other matters, Mr. Chairman, 

16 One pertains to the Board's desire with regard to the timing 

17 of the visit to the site.  

18 CHAIRMAN'JESCH: Thank you very much for the 

19 suggestion. We haven't reached a determination in that regard.  

20 As times proceeds, it becomes less urgent in the Board's 

21 thinking, but wedon't want to exclude the possibility, 

22 however.  

23 MR. TROSTEN: All right. You are certainly welcome 

24 to do so, Mr. Chairman.  

25 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Thank you.
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MR. TROTEMY: The last matter concerns the availabilit 

2 of the panel of witnesses, the Traney, Lauer and MacFadden 

3 panel. I did want to determine this, r. Chairman, so that 

14 these people, two of whom have to come from some distance, 

5 can be made available for certain on this.  

6CHAIRMAN JENSCH: The Board would like to give 

7 further consideration to that matter this evening and we 

8 will endeavor to give a response to your inquiry first thing 

9 in the morning. In any event, we will accommodate our 

to schedule to their arrangements.  

i1 Is there anything further? 

12 1R. TROSTEN: There is nothing further, sir.  

3 CHAIRMAN JENSCH: Any party? If not, let us recess 

11 to reconvene in this room tomorrow morning at nine o'clock.  

15 (Hearing adjourned.) 
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